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ITEM BF-1: PROPOSED FISCAL YEAR 2016 BUDGET FOR THE COUNTY
OF MAUI (CC 15-41)
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . . Good morning, this meeting of the Budget and Finance
Committee will please come to order. Members, we will start with testimony this
morning and then, move in to any further review we might need to do. And I'd like to
first welcome Bob Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. Elle Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Aloha, good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Aloha. Don Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Aloha, good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Morning. Stacy Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Aloha and good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Aloha. Don Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Aloha. And Mike Victorino.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha and good morning, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Aloha. And the Chair of the Committee is returning this afternoon and
excused for now. Alright. Without objection, we'll just move into public testimony.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Our first testifier this morning is John Buck.
MR. BUCK: Good morning, Chair, and the rest of the Budget Committee Members. I have a
request from the public, I mean, in the back. They want to know if you can turn on
more lights. They said it was kind of dark back there.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Saving utility costs.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: ...(inaudible)...
MR. BUCK: Okay. No, I'm just...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: ...(inaudible)...some lights there.
MR. BUCK: I'm just passing the message on.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Appreciate that. And that won't, we won't take that out of your three
minutes.
MR. BUCK: I appreciate it. Aloha, everybody. And just for the record, my name is John L.
Buck III. Currently, I'm a Executive Assistant to Mayor Alan M. Arakawa. I'm also
proud to say that I've been employed at the County of Maui for over 31 years and I,
today, I'm speaking on, for myself. Also for the record, I wanted to let you know that I
am taking vacation time off to testify today, so, I'm on my own. As an employee of, for
the County of Maui in the last 31 years, my primary focus has been providing quality
service to our constituents. All of us as County employees, our constituents expect us
to be open, transparent and provide the service that is expected. I will be honest with
you. There are times when certain issues cannot be resolved. However, we do make,
honest efforts are made to be the, do do the best we can. I'm requesting that the cuts
made to the Mayor's Budget be restored. This Fiscal Year, the budget was cut from
the previous years, resulting in the loss of four staff members in our office. The
remaining staff that has remained has buckled up and took on the additional
responsibilities to maintain the current level of service that we have been provided.
I'm afraid, personally, that with the additional cuts in the budget may result in
decreasing the timeliness of our response to the concerns of our constituents.
Decrease in the budget would also result in our ability to meet and address our
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constituents in the outlying districts due to lack of funding for travel costs. One of the
outreach programs to the Mayor's Office in respect to Councilmembers of the District
and Department Heads have done in the past is the County on Your Corner; however,
due to budget cuts and the staff reduction, we have not been able to do the County on
the Corner. There has been question on what the EA does and how they need to
justify their positions. I wish I could spout out statistics, have PowerPoint
presentations showing exactly what we're doing. But all the stuff that we do is you
cannot quantify with statistics 'cause it depends on the day what we're gonna do. So,
but I think the results of what we do is the satisfaction that we give our constituents
and, you know, when we work on projects or address their concerns. I notice that I'm
remaining, running out of time here, so, I just want to make one more comment that
the position of the Chief of Staff, it does come up at times and I just wanted to say that
in the past, there has not been a Chief of Staff in the Administration. There has been
a Senior Executive Assistant, who oversees the Executive Assistants, but in the case of
the current Administration, the Chief of Staff not only oversees the Executive
Assistants, but also coordinates the other Departments on the Mayor, such as OED,
Civil Defense and Budget. So, if you have any questions, I'm more than willing to
answer. That concludes my testimony.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Mr. Buck. Members, any questions for the
testifier? Seeing none, thank you very much for being here-MR. BUCK: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --and thanks for the mention of the lights. Our next testifier is
Randy Piltz and Mr. Piltz will be followed by Jock Yamaguchi.
MR. PILTZ: Aloha.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Aloha.
MR. PILTZ: Mr. Chairman, Councilmembers. My name is Randy Piltz. I live at 376 West
Waiko Road and I'm an Executive Assistant to the Mayor. I, like John, have taken
vacation time off to come and testify before you. And my concern is that the budget
cuts will affect the way we perform our jobs. It's not necessarily our wages, but I just
want to let you know that there were four positions already cut in order to stay within
our budget, but not having the amount that we requested, also hinders what our
members in our ninth floor can do. And what it is is like, for instance, Zeke Kalua
needed to attend a meeting on Molokai, but was unable to do that because of the
budget cuts. We've been restrained from doing that. You know, I came to the County
in order to improve and help people get back to work. After four years, four-and-a-half
years that I'm here, I'm pleased that I'm allowed to do this, with my background in the
construction industry, I was able to help in the permitting process. Has it really
improved? Somewhat. Is it what we need? No. And besides trying to do that, I
handle most of the complaints that refer to permitting process and it's a long,
strung-out process. People come in and I've had many people come in crying and
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saying, you know, we're gonna have to leave our property because we haven't been
able to get the permits. And these are things that kinda string to your heart and this
is why I continue to stay here and do the job that I have to do, but I ask you that the
budget cuts are very needed to be put back. One of the items on the budget refers to
really the Chief of Staff's position. If you look at it, it's exactly what his is. Okay. If
you don't want to have a Chief of Staff, then call 'ern something else, call 'em a Chief
Senior Executive Assistant, but he's needed to coordinate all our work. And you
know, I was a business owner, I coordinated my own work. But being here, we need
somebody that knows the operations of the County. So I ask for your help and restore
what is on the budget to be cut out. Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Piltz. Members, any questions for the testifier? Seeing
none, thank you for being here this morning.
MR. PILTZ: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Our next testifier is Jock Yamaguchi, followed by Zeke Kalua.
MR. YAMAGUCHI: Good morning. Good morning, Chair White and-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MR. YAMAGUCHI: --Members of this Committee. My name is Jock Yamaguchi. I'm an
Executive Assistant with the Mayor, taking vacation to testify. First, I just want to
thank, thank you and thank all of you and your Staff, you know, for all your hard
work and the long hours. I really do know how hard each of you and your Staff works.
As most of you know, I used to be employed with the Council for about almost nearly
ten years, first, with Dain Kane and Wayne Nishiki, Michelle Anderson. Back then, I
used to say, and I have the best job on the planet. And I truly believe you guys and
you guys have the best job on the planet. You know, I really loved my job back then
with the Council, even though as Councilmember Victorino might agree with,
sometimes things got interesting with Mr. Nishiki. No, but I really enjoyed my time
here. Back then, I used to wonder, you know, does the public and those on the ninth
floor truly understand how hard you guys and the Staff works, 'cause I know that your
jobs doesn't end when you leave this building. I know that when you go to a birthday
party or to Safeway or Foodland, I'm sure you guys get stopped, you know, to discuss
matters with the public. You know, and a ten-minute trip to the store can end up
being an hour or more, so, again, thank you. I also used to wonder back then, hey,
what do the EAs, you know, and the staff on the ninth floor do? I'll just share this.
Okay. You know, I want to acknowledge our Administrative Assistants and staff. Like
Lisa Tajiri, Michelle Esteban, Gloria Manzano, Coralyn Dumlao, Jenny Daniels, you
know, they, these ladies, they come in early, often leave very late. And I can tell you
this, they truly care about the quality of their work and our communities. And for the
EAs, you know, I know that each of 'ern worked really hard. I mean, for me, I mostly
just kinda focus on what I need to do and don't really think about, hey, what is so and
so doing and so and so doing. I know that they care and work hard. I'll share this
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and he's just one example of our EAs, you know, it's the guy that just came up, Randy
Piltz, you know. He's a little older than me, comes hobbling into work and he was at
work and he had to be rushed to the Emergency Room. It was not too long ago for a
possible heart attack. And the next morning, he's back in the office. And asked why,
it was simply because there's too much work to do. Then I hear, you know, he gets
yelled at on the phone. He's next to me. I always hear him saying, ma'am or sir, can
you please stop yelling and, you know, I'm just like, gosh, you know, but anyway, he's
just an example, you know. He really cares, like with the EAs, and really works hard.
And lastly, Chief of Staff, Herman Andaya, he's the glue that keeps us together, keeps
us focused, so I fully support him. I ask that you not cut any more and I thank you
for your time. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Yamaguchi. Members, questions for the testifier?
Seeing none-MR. YAMAGUCHI: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --thank you for being here this morning. And following Mr. Kalua will
be Ryan Luskin.
MR. KALUA: Morning, Chair White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Morning.
MR. KALUA: Vice-Chair Guzman, Members of the Budget Committee. My name is Ezekiel
Kalua. I'm also an Executive Assistant to the Mayor. I apologize for the redundancy
about our vacation request, but I brought mine, just so we're all on the same page. I
can honestly say that it's been several years since I've been in front of a majority of
you and I'm normally not very nervous about speaking, but majority of it comes from
the passion that we have in our office. Like was shared earlier by Randy Piltz, this is
the first time in four years, I haven't been able to attend the Molokai or Lanai Budget
Council Hearing and as part of our cuts, we lost Bill John Medeiros and I've had to
assume his responsibilities. So, now, all by myself, I'm in charge of West Maui,
Molokai, Hana, Lanai, partial Public Works, partial Housing and Human Concerns
and Hawaiian Affairs. And the last four years, none of us have had the opportunity to
negotiate any of our wages and the reason why it has never been important to us is
because we're happy to work with what we have because our job is truly one of the
best that can be had. The work that we do, directly touches a lot of the constituents
and because we offer the transparency that the community asked for in government, it
helps prevent issues that could potentially become very large, to remain manageable.
And just about any for l,. of a business or government or entity, there's always a
breakdown in communication. And from my opinion, it seems like maybe there's a
concern about whether or not, the fact that we can't provide to yourselves or members
of the public statistical information about the diligence of our job, that it may not be
something that's justifiable. The unfortunate side of this is that there are many times
that there are long hours, not only for us, but for yourselves, for your Staff members
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and even further, to the members of our community, that hit walls at times, if you will,
as far as not being able to know how to proceed with the projects they're working on,
whether it's as simple as providing clarification to a constituent that the roadway
resurfacing on Mokulele Highway is being done by the State and not the County and
providing them with the 873-3535 State Department of Transportation number, so
that they can communicate directly with those constituents. It's a service that I
believe is invaluable. It's a service that I believe our Chief of Staff has fully endorsed
ever since we came in the office four years ago and immediately cut positions and
funding and wages at that time as well. We're happy to work with what we can and all
that we ask is that you give us the opportunity that we need, which is to have our
budget remain intact and restore some of the funding, if possible, in order for us to
continue to provide the level of service and quality that we do to our constituents. And
I truly thank each and every one of you for the job that you're doing. I know that
there's a lot of times that we share public hearings as we did in Lahaina this past all
the way 'al 9:00 and as I did with Councilmember Carroll in Hana all the way 8:00
and then drove two hours home to my family in Wailuku. You know, our job at times
may be very thankless, but I'm happy to have mine and I ask for you to fmd the value
in our funding. Mahalo.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Mr. Kalua. Members, questions for the
testifier? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MR. KALUA: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Mr. Luskin will be followed by Mike Molina.
MR. LUSKIN: Aloha.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MR. LUSKIN: I look out and I see a few old-timers here. And I ask if anybody could
remember when there were no hotels in Wailea and you could drive out to Makena and
go cruise with your friends or a time when you had to take the dirt road with your
friends to chip in to go to Honolua Bay. Well, those times have changed. Maui's really
different. I grew up in California and I saw land cancer sweep across the land. And
my father helped design the community college system here back in the day and we
came to Hawaii, we came to Maui and I thought, wow, there's country on Maui. I gotta
be in Maui and I focused my whole life in getting here. And since I've come here, I've
seen a lot of the same growth that I saw on the mainland happening here.
Interestingly, I spent a couple years recently living in the Caribbean and the
Caribbean, they had a different model. A lot of the coastal lands were protected for
the public, and hotels and such were built in areas that were set aside, and the land
right along the coast, they kept for the people that lived there. And I thought, wow,
that would be great if on Maui, the coastline, there was access was, I know it's
supposed to be protected, but I fmd that it's not always is and a lot of times people
from the mainland will come and own all the land on the coast. I understand we have
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this window of opportunity that's come before us where we can purchase some of the
land, the last remaining country on the North Shore and I came here to represent my
community, the Haiku Community. I'm on the Board of the Community Association
and we recently had a meeting and many people showed up and they were wanting to
keep the country, country. I believe that Central Maui, the communities of Kihei,
Kahului, Wailuku, all of the core of Maui, we need to keep some country, country and
this is the chance. And this will be an opportunity that will come and go. And so in
many years from now, I don't want to be sitting talking to my little baby and saying,
you know, I remember a time when we used to go, be able to go out and go hiking in
the areas of the North Shore, but now it's all gone, now it's all McMansions owned by
people who live off-island. I was once the Director of an environmental education
nonprofit called Youth for Environmental Service, and I took my kids and we worked
in service projects out in those lands. I was once a teacher for Maui Youth and Family
Services, working with youth at risk that didn't do well in a formal classroom setting
and we would go work with Alex Bode out on the lands, out around K Bay. My time is
running short, but you understand what I mean, if we develop these last lands, they'll
be gone and I wouldn't had that opportunity when I worked with Maui Youth and
Family Services if, we didn't have time to drive all the way to Hana. So I gotta go
quick, 15 seconds, cultural sites, hiking, bike paths, education, access to water like
K Bay, it's gonna be gone and we have an opportunity here. I hope that you'll really
think carefully if you let it go because once it's gone, it's too late. It's beeping on me.
Last comment, there could potentially be a heritage corridor all along the North Shore.
I'd like to see, maybe this is a strong, a foothold, but I'd like to see a long piece of land
eventually...gotta go...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: You have to leave it at that. Thank you very much, Mr. Luskin.
MR. LUSKIN: Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, any questions for the testifier?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes. Can we get him to identify himself, please?
MR. LUSKIN: Oh, my name's Ryan Luskin.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
MR. LUSKIN: Yeah, Board of the Haiku Community Association, teacher, educator and
advocate and...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you very much, Mr. Luskin.
MR. LUSKIN: Thank you for having me. Have a good day.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you very much.
Mr. Molina will be followed by Bryan Zoellner.
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MR. MOLINA: Good morning, Chairman White and Committee Members. For the record, I'm
Mike Molina, a Makawao resident and an Executive Assistant to Mayor Arakawa and
like my colleagues who spoke before you, I'm using vacation time. I felt it was
important enough to express my thoughts on the budget. Specifically, I'd like to ask
for your consideration to not make any further cuts to the Mayor's Office A Account.
The proposed $112,000 cut from the, on the Budget Chairman's proposal will likely
result in additional reduction of staff and service to the public. Last year, the Council
made a major cut to the Mayor's Office, which resulted in the Mayor's Office reducing
staff by four individuals. The responsibilities of these four individuals have now since
been taken on by the Executive Assistants and other personnel. When Mayor
Arakawa took office in 2011, he emphasized more outreach to the public by making
the Mayor's Office, one, more accessible to the public and requiring and encouraging
all Executive Assistants to be involved in community events and respond to concerns
in a timely manner. Since then, Maui's population has grown and the demands for
service and information has increased. Many citizens call the Mayor's Office for a wide
range of assistance and subjects, including matters that do not involve the County,
some, in a lot of cases, it involves the State and Federal agencies, but we make it a
point to provide assistance and service as Executive Assistants. And like you, on the
Legislative Branch, the Administration, Mayor Arakawa, on the Executive Branch
place a high emphasis on putting their needs of our community as our top priority.
Specifically, as Executive Assistants, we serve as a point person to, you know,
coordinate with our Departments to address the concerns from our constituents for
someone who may call up in Makawao about a pothole that needs to be fixed. For
example, I'm the EA assigned to the Upcountry region. They will call me and then I
will contact the Department to go out and look at the concern, but the whole point
being to respond in a timely manner. And so, with regards to our Chief of Staff,
Mr. Andaya, he plays a major role in coordinating EA scheduling to go to certain
evening events and also, we do provide assistance to our Civil Defense Department at
the Command Center when an emergency arises, the EAs are required and asked to
provide assistance there. So, with all that being said, you know, the EAs, we are
certainly a tight bunch. We try to cover for each other and we make do with what
we've got. So, again, any further cuts could result in, you know, additional workload
and response time it could affect the public. And of course, many of our citizens have
the right to expand, expect service in a very timely manner. They are entitled to that,
so, and like you with your EAs, I know you expect the same from them as well. So, in
closing, I'd like to again thank you, Councilmembers, for your hard work. I know this
is the zero hour for you, sort-a-speak, you're tired, you put in a lot of long hours and
have to make some very tough decisions. And myself and the members of the
community certainly thank you for all of your hard work. And again, we ask for your
consideration about making any further cuts to the Mayor's Office Budget. Thank you
for listening and I'm open for any questions.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Members, questions? Ms. Cochran?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair, and good morning, nice to have you here,
Mr. Molina.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I was listening in and trying to decipher if, do we still have
like District Liaisons, 'cause Mr. Kalua mentioned he does sort of Public Works type
issues and then you mentioned potholes in Makawao and I know that's where you live,
so, I'm just wondering, are you, you know, is that how you folks do it or you're cross,
you know, cross-mingling the issues and passing it on to others because that's a
Public Works thing?
MR. MOLINA: Yes, certainly, that's a good question, Councilmember. Mr. Chairman, if I may
respond?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
MR. MOLINA: Yes, so, typically, the EAs are assigned to certain districts, like myself as I
mentioned, I'm assigned to the Upcountry District. Mr. Kalua assigned to the West
Maui and Molokai and Lanai areas and I guess, Mr. Piltz and Mr. Yamaguchi, to
Central Maui. So, we basically take in all requests, but we try to help each other out.
Like you as Councilmembers, sometimes you'll have people outside of your district
that will call you, but we're there to serve, although we're technically assigned to a
district, but if somebody calls me from Lahaina, say, they need assistance, I'm more
than happy to help and I'll coordinate with Mr. Kalua just to make him aware. But
that's typically how we're assigned to the various regions to respond to concerns.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Very good. Thank you, Mr. Molina.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Take care.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions for the testifier? Thank you, Mr. Molina.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Thank you, Committee Members.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Mr. Zoellner will be followed by Vivian Lindsey.
MR. ZOELLNER: Good morning.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Morning.
MR. ZOELLNER: My name's Bryan Zoeliner. I am testifying against a rate increase for the
Maui Bus. People who use the bus rarely do it by choice. They either cannot drive or
can't afford to drive. People like the woman I take care of, she lives on less than $800
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a month and she cannot drive due to her disability. A bus fee should be very nominal.
A public transportation is a civil service. By raising the fee, you will be certain to kick
people off the bus who cannot afford. Most people are going to work or to a job
interview and some people are going to shop or just access the community and feel a
sense of involvement within their own community. In essence, a rate increase would
be cutting services, cutting the service of the bus by kicking people off. A rate
increase is not going to help Maui's future as well. When people can't afford to get to
work or can't afford to go to a job interview, it will delay job growth. Put very simply,
the rate increase is nothing more than a tax on the poor and we can't afford to a
50 percent increase. If we were to tax property tax increase by 50 percent or corporate
tax by 50 percent, there would be an army of people testifying in here or expensive
lobbyists knocking on your doors. But the poor cannot afford lobbyists. I cannot
express enough how imperative that we do not increase the bus fair, and I'd like to see
more opportunities for upward movement on Maui and I'd like to see Maui taking
better care of their seniors and their disabled and their poor and not less by cutting
their service. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Zoellner. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
appreciate your coming this morning.
MR. ZOELLNER: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Vivian Lindsey will be followed by Doug Spencer.
MS. LINDSEY: Good morning, Chairman Mike White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. LINDSEY: And the Maui County Councilmembers. Time has arrived to address the
many new concerns, including the budget for the County of Maui. My name is
Vivian Lindsey. I stand here to represent the people of Maui. Remember, we the
people, will live through the impact of your decision today and the very near future.
I'm here to advocate for the disabled and the people who live on a very tight and
limited income. I'm a first-time commissioner for the Maui County Commission of
Disabled People. The proposal to increase all the bus fare 50 percent across the board
is outrageous. We survive on the minimum fixed income, living in homes which costs
as much as our monthly income. We, the people of Maui, are being penalized to live
on Maui. I'm here to endorse the proposal submitted to the Budget Committee by
Jo Anne Johnson Winer. Wondering how to make more money? Increase a liquor tax
on alcohol. Increase the Homeowner's property tax on a sliding scale according to
gross income, increase the Hotel tax as we already are paying to survive in paradise.
Thank you for your time to listen to my testimony. Now it's time for you, Chairman
White, to make a wise decision. I don't believe you want to see your people homeless,
hungry and suffering to survive. With all said and done, I support the proposal made
by Jo Anne Johnson Winer. Thank you very much.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Lindsey. Members, any questions of the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you for coming this morning. Doug Spencer will be followed by
Pat Borge.
MR. SPENCER: My name is Doug Spencer. I'm here on behalf of Spencer Development, our
family company. I got a call yesterday regarding there was a item, the budget for Open
Space Fund of 2.1 million involving some property that we own in Maalaea and I heard
there was, might be some misunderstanding about that, so, my point is to come down
today and help clarify that. I sent everyone an e-mail. You guys are busy, you may
not have seen it yesterday, but when you have time, review that. It's a lot more detail
in it. We've been working over the last several years with our project in Maalaea with
the Maalaea Community Association, Maui Tomorrow, Sierra Club, Kihei Community
Association, Waikapu Community Association to come up with a project that
everybody can support. Now I'm very proud to say that we have that. They're actually
supporting this project we have come up with. I wasn't aware this matter was gonna
come on the budget and I apologize. Maybe I don't know the process here and I felt
bad that somehow people thought that I wasn't communicating with you, so, I
apologize, you know, for that. And I will be meeting with you on this project. But part
of the essential part of this project is the community asked for us to give the County
the right of first refusal to purchase 80 acres right along Honoapiilani Highway to
create open space there. And we agreed to do that and support them in their request.
I met with the Mayor and he says, okay, the community wants that, I'll support that. I
like that, too. And so we went and paid, had an appraisal done, so they come up with
a price for it. We still have to negotiate that. There's still, you know, some things we
have to talk about, but we are supporting the community's request to give the County
that option. I understand that's gonna be your guys', you know, call along with the
Mayor, but we're here to support their request in doing that as part of this, you know,
project. And so that was the reason why it's put in there. I was under the mistaken
assumption that the money was already in the Open Space Fund and didn't have to be
re-appropriated. Once again, that's my ignorance of how the process works. So, my
only reason for being here today is to clarify that confusion and to ask for your
support, since that's something the community's asked for and we are supporting
their request to do that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, questions for the testifier?
MR. SPENCER: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Just to clarify, the money first has to be appropriated through the
budget process and then, once the acquisition, once the Administration wants to make
use of the money for the acquisition, the acquisition then has to come back to Council
once again for a final approval so.
MR. SPENCER: Well, I'm getting educated every day even at my age so.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So are we.
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MR. SPENCER: Okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And following Pat Borge will be Sally Black-Barron.
MR. BORGE: Good morning, Mr. Chair, Mike White and Councilmembers.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MR. BORGE: Really, I wasn't gonna come and testify on this budget, but then when I saw
you guys trying to get money out of our senior citizens, give me a break. Property
taxes, that's where you guys gotta go. You guys gotta fmd out who is the most using
our sewer system, our water and our impact on our parks and all of that. I mean, I
look at, like Mr. Hokama, he says, you know, nothing's free, right? So you have this,
you look at the property taxes, I know a lot of you don't want to go into the property
tax, but you know, this year's not election year, so I think it's time to go look at this
area here. I always believe why you got B&Bs, short-term rentals now you call 'em, to
me, they all hotels. I have a neighbor. I have, I put out one trash can for me and my
wife. Up the road, you have a transient short-term rental, whatever you call it, four,
five bins of trash. So, you can look at the aspect of this whole thing, who's
contributing more to our infrastructure, you got, to me, I always believed that shortterm rentals and B&Bs are hotels and they should be taxed accordingly. For some
reason, the Commercial Residential is lower than a long term, like when I used to rent
my house out, I was paying more taxes than a B&B. So it doesn't make sense, so, for
me, I believe that you should go back to the property taxes and increase those that are
needed to be increased and who are using our sewer, water and all of those issues.
That's where you gonna get your money, you know, not senior citizens. If you gonna
tax the bike tours, eh, you tax every activity that is using our oceans, our parks, right
down the line. You cannot just single out one activity. Because when you go, when
you look at Hookipa Park or Kalama Park during the week, there's no locals out there.
These are all tourists. Baby Beach, Paia, half of those guys you talk to, they're staying
at B&Bs and TVRs, short-term rentals. They are visitors, so they should be taxed to
take care of all, for us. I mean, that's the price you pay. I mean, I know I getting
kinda hot under the collar right now, but to me, it's not fair. It's not fair for the local
people that we gotta carry the burden of all the, all of this. You want to raise my trash
thing, you know what I mean, it's, like to me, that's why I'm here because when I saw
senior citizen, you guys are gonna raise their bus fares to figure out the budget, that's
ridiculous. And before I end this, I just want to invite you guys today, this afternoon,
there's a memorial for the Vietnam Vets at the War Memorial Gym and it's about,
excuse me, I know I'm out, but because this thing going on in Makawao with this Vet
Cemetery issue is ridiculous and I hope that you people as the Councilmembers get
involved in this and try to settle this dispute instead of going to court and holding up
the construction of our vet cemetery. And they are saying it's not disrespect to the
vets, but it is. When you take this thing and you look at the whole picture, it's about
the vets. It's not about the Federal government, not about the County.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Mr. Sorge...
MR. BORGE: It's about us. Thank you very much, Mr. Mike White. I'm sorry I overdid it,
but...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's alright.
MR. BORGE: I live on the South end of Maui.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Borge.
MR. BORGE: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Questions for the testifier? Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair, and thank you, Pat, for being here
this morning.
MR. BORGE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I just want to clarify something for you. Do you realize that the
budget that we are looking at now, not the Mayor's Budget, is the Council Chair's, the
Committee Chair's Budget? Mr. Hokama is the Chair of the Budget and Finance
Committee.
MR. BORGE: Right. Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: It is his role to put forth a budget for us to discuss. When we're
all done, the Councilmembers will agree to our Budget. We're not there yet.
MR. BORGE: Oh. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So the proposals that you're seeing were put out by our Council
Chair and we're discussing 'ern and thank you for coming.
MR. BORGE: Okay. Well...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I just want to make sure you understand.
MR. BORGE: Yeah, thank you. I do. Thank you for clarifying that. Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
MR. BORGE: Aloha.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Just one further clarification, the Committee Chair.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh, Committee Chair, I'm sorry.
MR. BORGE: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Not a problem.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: At this point, I don't know. We've been here for hours. We're
tired.
MR. GORGE: Yeah, I know. You know, thank you for all your hard work and you know, the
Mayor, like, you know, Mike Molina was out here, you know, they're doing a great job
with what they got. I mean, if they need their support, I mean, Maui's growing, there's
more people calling them up for this and that and, I mean, these guys, they work long
hours and they need all the help they can get up there. I mean, that's the only way we
going run a good government. You gotta have top people up there and they gotta pay
for what they do and hopefully you guys can all work together, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Pat. We'll try.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: That's it.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And thank you, Pat, for being here. I truly
appreciate it. Pat, you understand also, with this Veteran's Cemetery, there is only so
much that the County can get involved with because this is more than just the County
itself, you understand that?
MR. BORGE: Yeah, I...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: It's one of those dynamics that we, if we had our way, no
questions asked, but there are other entities that are involved in this, so I just want to
assure you that we are working on whatever we can from our side but however...
MR. BORGE: I appreciate, Councilman Mike Victorino, because my thing is that there were
offers being made at some of these meetings and, I mean, like this whole parade thing,
you know, it wasn't blindsided, it was common.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
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MR. BORGE: And there were a lot of meetings and the County and Mayor Alan Arakawa was
offering that piece of property at cost, the cemetery. But I don't know why, you know,
if we go in there and to me, it just, you know, it just a simple thing that got out of
hand.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
MR. BORGE: You know, and I appreciate if, I know you guys are in the process, but I think
if you can get a little bit more push because, you know, July 4th's around the corner
and if we lose that funding, the cemetery will be there just like the way it is today.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm going to have to stop it there.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I didn't...
MR. BORGE: Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: It's not on today's agenda. But thank you for your comments,
Mr. Borge. Ms. Black-Barron will be followed by Pam Daoust.
MS. BLACK-BARRON: Good morning, Chairman White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. BLACK-BARRON: And County Councilmembers. My name is Sally Black-Barron and
I'm representing, excuse me, the Maui Office, the National Kidney Foundation of
Hawaii. I'm here to humbly ask each one of you for your personal consideration of our
nonprofit organization's PLI Grant application for Fiscal Year 2016. Our grant request
for a little over $46,000 will allow us to expand our Countywide coordination efforts to
combat the spiraling silent and deadly kidney disease epidemic affecting Maui County
residents. Prior to the great recession, our nonprofit organization had forged a unique
and highly successful partnership with the County of Maui. As a grant recipient for
four years, we made significant progress in fighting the epidemic and excelled at
surpassing our outcomes. Each year, many hundreds of Maui residents signed up
and participated in free, early detection screenings and early intervention programs.
Thousands benefitted from our public awareness and outreach campaigns. I'd also
like to remind you that Hawaii leads the Nation in kidney disease and kidney failure
with a rate 30 percent higher than the mainland. Over 162,000 people have kidney
disease and are being treated for kidney disease in Hawaii. Thirty-three hundred are
already on dialysis and presently, one in seven Hawaii residents already have kidney
disease, but without early intervention, most won't know it until their kidneys fail.
Recent studies now estimate that without early intervention, one in three Americans
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will have kidney disease within their lifetime. In Hawaii, this estimate is one in two.
Our early intervention programs can prevent or stop kidney disease. They can also
significantly delay kidney disease from becoming kidney failure. The National Kidney
Foundation of Hawaii is the only organization on Maui, Lanai and Molokai which
provides these critically needed services free to the public. We understand that the
budget process is very challenging for you this year, but we would be extremely
grateful if you could find a way to fund our grant request. Your approval and renewed
partnership in this effort would be a tremendous hand-up in addressing this epidemic
for the health and safety of Maui residents. Thank you so much for your kind
consideration.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. Members...Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair, and thank you, Sally, for being here.
Did you have a line item or was it under somebody, some other, because I don't see it
anywhere in the...
MS. BLACK-BARRON: Our preliminary line grant application was submitted to the County
House and Humans Concerns Department and they seemed to make it very clear to us
that we were starting over as a new organization, even though we had a good track
record with them and had participated. And they pretty much had told us that we
would have to come to you directly to ask for your consideration.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh. So it wasn't included in the Mayor's Budget?
MS. BLACK-BARRON: No. No. That's what they told us.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran, did you have your hand up?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes. Thank you, Chair. The, I mean, Mr. Couch had asked,
so, and what was the number that you're...
MS. BLACK-BARRON: The number that we're asking for is $46,232.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And you folks have received grants through us-MS. BLACK-BARRON: We did.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --prior?
MS. BLACK-BARRON: We had a, yes, we had been.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just not this year?
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MS. BLACK-BARRON: Up until the economic turndown.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MS. BLACK-BARRON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And in reference to, that's a very alarming statement about
us being 30 percent higher than the rest of the Nation in kidney disease. And is your
foundation looking into the root causes of this? What, why do we stand out above
everyone else?
MS. BLACK-BARRON: Well, there are many things. It runs in families and the high risk
groups are Native Hawaiians, Pacific Islanders, Japanese, Filipinos, residents with
diabetes, high blood pressure and people 60 years and older. And besides running in
families, the leading causes are hypertension and diabetes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MS. BLACK-BARRON: And so, yeah, there's a lot to do with people's lifestyles and also just
their family DNA and how that's passed out.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you. Thank you for being there and
educating.
MS. BLACK-BARRON: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, any other questions for the testifier?
MS. BLACK-BARRON: I just have one other thing. I've given each of you one of our
Calabash Cookbooks. This is meant for people with kidney disease and that are on
kidney dialysis. There's a really wonderful story in the beginning from a dialysis
patient. I would really love it if you would re-gift the book to somebody you know, a
constituent, family member, friend that might have kidney disease or a family member
on dialysis. Thank you very much. We really appreciate your consideration.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Black-Barron. Our next testifier is Pam Daoust,
followed by John Finnegan.
MS. DAOUST: Good morning. My name is Pam Daoust and I am the President of the
Maalaea Community Association or MCA. MCA fully supports the purchase of
approximately 84 acres along Honoapiilani Highway by the County of Maui for open
space and ag land. We want to point out that the Maalaea Transit Corridor is unique
in that every vehicle that's headed for West Maui must pass through this vital
corridor. It is therefore, a wise use of County funds to provide for the following: to
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preserve undeveloped land for future transportation options that may arise as West
Maui, in particular, continues to develop; preserve much needed ag lands in
perpetuity and offer agriculture opportunities for generations to come, which by the
way, is also consistent with the Maui Island Plan; to protect open space view planes in
perpetuity; to ensure excellent drainage of the West Maui Mountains Watershed by
maintaining permeability and avoiding an overabundance of hardscape in the area,
both, now and in the future. For almost a year now, we have been meeting, as
Mr. Spencer pointed out, regarding the Maalaea Plantation Project and it was out of
that process that the idea of an open space, a permanent open space easement came.
And we looked at that and we actually took that concept to our membership for MCA
as well as all the owners of record in Maalaea. We offered them the chance by means
of a survey to comment on that concept as being a part of any future or present plans
for the area, and we did receive response of 70 percent in majority in favor of that, of
doing that. So, you can, you will be having the chance to actually look at the Maalaea
Plantation Project, to consider its details separately from this particular issue of an
open space easement, but what we want to say is that regardless of whatever the final
decision is made, the idea of preserving this land is an excellent one and we fully
support it and believe that it's in the best interest of Maalaea, in particular, but Maui
County in general. It will settle the issue of preserving ag lands, open space and view
planes in this major transit corridor where land might be needed in the future for
transit options, we can't even imagine at the present time. So, thank you for your
kind consideration of our request to approve this purchase in the Open Space budget,
and we'd like to note that we sent you information in an e-mail and it includes a map
that shows you exactly what we're talking about, this whole area along Honoapiilani
Highway. So thank you so much for your consideration. Aloha.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair, and thank you, Ms. Daoust for being
here. The, I have a question on the property, the offer itself, is that contingent upon
the project going in or is that a separate offer?
MS. DAOUST: We believe that that is, it should be looked at as this should be done no
matter what happens. That idea came out of this particular project and it made that
project a supportable project for us, because that was key, that that should be
preserved, so, we could more or less live with development around it if it was
sensitively done-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I...
MS. DAOUST: --and offered certain things.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I understand...
MS. DAOUST: But that, you will get a chance to review that.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, I understand that, but is that a separate, I mean, that
land is for sale regardless whether the project goes or not, or is it only contingent on
the fact that the project goes?
MS. DAOUST: I believe that would be a question for the developer to answer. For us, the
support of development in the area, this project would be dependent upon that open
space area because that is a key element for us. We have advocated for so long for
open space and ag to be preserved there and we want to hold down density, you know
how important it is to hold down density. So if we were looking at a project that had
higher density, you know we fought that in the past and we would never support
higher density there than what is being proposed at this point.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair? Oh, sorry.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And thank you, Ms. Daoust for being here and
the, I guess the asking price currently is 2.1 million and what was the acreage on
that?
MS. DAOUST: It, we, our understanding is originally it was 80 acres, I believe it's somewhere
approximately 84 acres when all was said and done, at least that's a figure that we
saw, was being, you know, considered.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. Okay. Alright. Thank you very much.
MS. DAOUST: Okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Daoust, how wide is the, how wide would that buffer be?
MS. DAOUST: Well, if you, when you look, get a chance to look at your map, our
understanding is that from here to here where the one-acre lots would be offered,
you're looking at about 980 feet back. You're looking at a really substantial that
would protect your view planes, give you plenty of room for transit options that may
come up in the future. It really is, would preserve the sense of open space, you know,
all the development we're going to be having, coming through Waikapu, this would be
a continuation of that idea of preserving ag lands and open space in this area in
perpetuity. This is such a vital transportation corridor, you know, it's the key corridor
for anybody going to West Maui and it should be protected. That's our view.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, any other questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank
you, Ms. Daoust.
MS. DAOUST: Thank you.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Our next testifier is John Finnegan, followed by Robert Riebling.
MR. FINNEGAN: Good morning, Mr. Chairman, and members of the Council. My name is
John Finnegan and I am a 30-year permanent resident of Maalaea and I'm also a
member of the Maui Community Board with Pam Daoust. And I'm here today to
request the setting aside of the 80, it's between now 80 and 84 acres of Maalaea
property, and it's Maui and Maalaea are growing and we are losing our open space. In
today's Maui News, they mention that in Waikapu, they expect hundreds of homes on
1,600 acres, that's our neighbor to the north. In Maalaea, we expect hundreds of
Spencer Homes by the Spencer Development Corporation and also, we expect the
company, NextEra, to come into the Maalaea area and they seem prepared to operate
with their windmills, their solar power and some kind of undefined, undersea cable.
I'm here today to request that we have more open land space in Maalaea and maintain
it as a waterfront community. Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Finnegan. Members, questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you for being here.
MR. FINNEGAN: Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Riebling will be followed by Chubby Vicens.
MR. RIESLING: Morning, Chair, Members.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MR. RIESLING: As you've heard couple times already this morning, the Maalaea Community
Association and the majority of its Members-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, could he use the microphone?
MR. RIESLING: --oh and citizens of Maalaea fully support the proposed purchase of the
around 84 acres of land along Honoapiilani Highway in what is currently known as
Project District 12 as open space and ag land. The idea of preserving this land in
perpetuity is such an excellent one. And the reasons why it is so important, worthy of
being repeated, at least in summary form so, some of this you've heard before, but it's
so important that I'm going to say it again. It keeps open the options for one
important segment of a future transportation corridor to and from West Maui,
regardless if whether that would involve more highway lanes, light rail or some other
viable means of transportation. It preserves much needed ag lands and offers
agricultural opportunities for generations to come as well as protecting open space
and view planes. It also enhances drainage of the West Maui Mountains Watershed by
maintaining ground permeability and avoiding an overabundance of hardscape in the
area, which would, along with the one mile, counted, mile of paved drainage ditch
along the makai side of the State highway, contribute to the periodic flooding of
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Maalaea community during 50-or-100-year rainstorms. Now most importantly, all
these desirable outcomes would be guaranteed in perpetuity and as you know, forever,
is a nice, long time. Regardless of the eventual outcome of the permitting process for
the Maalaea Plantation Development Project you also heard about today, the idea of
preserving these 84 acres in perpetuity is such an excellent one and consistent with
the Maui Island Plan for this area, that we fully support it and we respectfully urge
that you improve this purchase in the Open Space budget. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Mr. Riebling. Members, questions for the
testifier? Seeing none, thank you for being here this morning.
MR. RIEBLING: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Vicens will be followed by Lucienne de Naie.
MR. VICENS: Good morning, Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MR. VICENS: My name is Mercer "Chubby" Vicens and I'm here today speaking on two
terms; one, as an individual, the other as a long-term member of the MEO Board. I've
noticed in recent days that the budget submitted to you by MEC! has been slashed
drastically. Now I submit that we stand on our record. We have tried to help this
community in all the years that I've been on the Board and it's numbering almost ten
years. We ask you to come and see what we do, inspect what programs we support
and then make a decision, not arbitrarily cut it because that's the right thing to do
because many times, it's not the right thing to do. We ask you to trust us that we
know what we're doing. We know who we have to serve, including our wonderful
seniors, and allow us to do our job. How you raise the funds is the responsibility of
this Council in the end. Secondly, I would like to speak on the monies that are being
allocated or cut from the Board of Water budget. I think it's important to, again, you
charge a Department or Departments with the responsibility of making this a better
community and then the other hand, you tell them what they can spend. I
understand part of it, I don't understand all of it, because if I were running a
Department, I would come to you and say, this is what we need, this is the reason
why, this is the timeline for what we're gonna do it, this is how much money we're
gonna spend and if I don't perform, get rid of me. That's what we need in this County.
We need aggressive people that are willing to stand by their decisions for the monies
they ask you. And then it's your responsibility to figure out whether taxes are gonna
be increased or fees are gonna be increased to be able to accommodate that kind of a
thing. But without some of the CIP projects moving forward, affordable housing
cannot be built. So we need to remember that as we move through the numbers.
Mr. Chairman, thank you very much for allowing me to speak this morning. Members
of the Committee, thank you for all the work you do and we truly appreciate it. Thank
you very much.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Vicens. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing
none, thank you for being here this morning.
MR. VICENS: Thank you, so.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Following Ms. de Naie will be Rod Antone.
MS. de NAIE: Good morning, again.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. de NAIE: Chair White and members of the Budget Committee. My name is
Lucienne de Naie and I am testifying today as a private citizen. I just wanted to share
kind of a personal experience with you folks. Once again, this is regarding open space
for the North Shore. Like many of you, I worked with Representative Mele Carroll for
many years and I just respected the fact that when things were tough, she quietly
figured out a way to bring the forces together to get things done. Mele loved this land.
She spent a lot of time there. She served on the Board of Directors of the Waikekena
Foundation, which is working with portions of the land that are adjacent to where the
proposed open space would be, and she's buried there as are many of our relatives
and friends there in Maui Isle Memorial Park. This is a place of great value that I
think it would be like Honolua Bay, maybe not easy to accomplish a preservation, but
it's the right thing to do. And I think the whole community would be behind you to
take a visionary step and tackle something that might not be the easiest thing. There
might be some hurdles to go through, but the main thing is to set the intention in the
budget and say, we are committed to doing something along this North Shore coast.
We have money in our budget. We're going to be talking with the powers that be,
talking with the landowners. We've heard from the people. They want us to do
something like Honolua Bay. How do we figure it out? That went through its ups and
downs. It looked a little, like it would never happen for a while, but eventually, a way
was found. I think you will find the same way with this. People are so fired up to see
something happen, so, I ask that you look at this as something that may not be a done
deal, it may be a future challenge you have to face, but put the placeholder in because
there are those here who will be willing and able to help you meet that challenge and
establish a great legacy for this body and for our community by having this area that's
so beloved by many and do it for Mele. Thank you. Aloha.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. de Naie. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Seeing none, thank you for being here this morning. Mr. Antone will be followed by
Darcy Henderson. I'm sorry, Mr. Antone is first, but I don't see him in the room. Why
don't you go ahead, Ms. Henderson.
MS. HENDERSON: Thank you. Good morning, Council and Chair. Thank you for hearing
us today. My name is Darcy Henderson and I'm here to speak on behalf of the North
Shore, Peahi, West Kuiaha open space. I'm a ten-year resident of Haiku area and I
was just reminded of Mele Carroll. About eight years ago, I had the privilege to saddle
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up a horse and show her the trails along that gulch, the gulches and the coastline
there. So, I am a horse rider in the community. I feel like I represent a lot of people
that do positive recreation in that area and we're already seeing the land division
posts. There's already been a property divided and private property, no trespassing
signs are starting to be put up in that area. And a long time ago, I could be wrong,
but I feel like I saw a County map that said that this was gonna be, this was
Greenway, County-designated Greenway area, some of these cliff lines and gulches.
So, as I see the property getting divided and starting to sell, I'm concerned that we're
gonna lose this whole area and I think that this is beautiful for so many reasons, but
to privatize it is a huge disservice to the community. And I would like to encourage
that having healthy, open recreation, conserved areas for the community helps provide
healthy community members. And that's why people do gravitate to these islands, is
for the beauty. And so, I do believe it should be designated for all and everybody to
continue to have access to share the beauty of the islands in that way. And so I see
possible future conflicts as these properties divide and I don't know what's in place to
continue what is going to be required to maintain, but I know there's heiaus, there's
fishermen spots, there's surfing spots, there's motorcycles and there's horse trail
riders that really all benefit from these, from this area. And so as a person that uses
that area as my recreation and, you know, my spiritual relief of having to come to
work every day and work in the community, it keeps me healthy and I think it keeps a
lot of people healthy. So I would encourage continuing to provide spaces for the
community to maintain healthy. And while I got you, I would just like to say, too, I
would support Environmental Impact Study over the survey that's, there's been some
money allocated to a survey, fact finding survey and so I would like to say that I voted
and I would support the Environmental Impact survey [sic] over that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much, Mrs. Henderson.
MS. HENDERSON: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, any questions for the testifier? Yeah, I remember when I
was growing up on Oahu, that we could go from Hauula to, I think, Pupukea
uninhibited at all and go up the ridges and up the streams and those were wonderful
times and unfortunately, our system is not protecting those kinds of accesses very
easily.
MS. HENDERSON: It's hard to accept. Development is gonna happen, but if we can
implement, you know, our recreation, our Greenways or our conserved areas before
they get bought up, before there's conflict. I know the one property out there, they're
really at risk for getting vandalized because they're blocking off trail heads, so there's
gonna be people. So, you know, by encouraging the healthy recreation, people that do
the recreation also become stewards of the land. There's been times where we've used
the horses to haul out trash that's been dumped in the trails and over and over
hauling out trash with the horses. But we care. They're our trails and, you know,
we're the people you want there and taking care of the land. The more and the better,
the more access, the better people you're gonna get in that area. Thank you.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. I will call Mr. Antone once again. We have
another testifier by the name of Barbara Barry, who is up next, and then well go to
our District Offices.
MS. BARRY: Good morning, Chair. Good morning, Councilmembers.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. BARRY: Thank you for allowing me to speak today. My name is Barbara Barry and I'm
here to testify today on three issues. One is that I oppose the line item of $50,000 that
is in our current budget to be included in the study that is currently taking place on
Kauai. I believe that I would like to see this money allocated for an Environmental
Impact Study here on or in Maui County doing soil, air and water testing of the
Monsanto and Dow Chemical sites. And in addition to that, I'd also really encourage
the County to test our police officers that are in the Kihei Police Department, because
they are directly downwind and with the current World Health Organization coming
out and saying that there is a high probability of glyphosate being cancer causing, I
believe that we have a fiduciary responsibility to those law enforcement officers to
make sure that they're healthy and they're not in harm's way by being directly
downwind from the Monsanto site in Kihei. My second thing I'd like to speak on today
as a farmer and a member of the Hawaii Farmers Union United, I strongly support a
provision for $20,000 for the Maui Chapter from the Agricultural Promotion Grant
under the Economic Development Program to continue the Farm Mentoring Program.
I work with two young farmers in this program and it is a wonderful experience to see
the next generation coming in and being excited about growing food for our islands,
so, I strongly support that. And I also request the Council to approve a provision of
$35,000 to support the Hawaii Farmers Union to hire a grant writer to enable the
Union to become financially stable and independent. The last thing I want to do is
urge your support for the North Shore open space and let's keep this sacred 300 acres
in the public trust and protect it from development that limits the accessibility and the
stewardship that is being shown to it now. So, thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Barry. Members, question for the testifier? Seeing
none, thank you so much for your testimony this morning.
MS. BARRY: Thank you. Have a great day.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. We'll go next to the District Offices. Starting in Lanai,
Denise, do we have any testifiers this morning?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai and there is no
one waiting to testify.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. We'll go next to our Molokai District Office,
Ella, do we have any testifiers there?
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MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai and there is no one here
waiting to testify.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. Is there anyone else in the Chambers who
wishes to provide testimony this morning? Seeing none, Ill give Mr. Antone one last
call. Going once, twice, he's not here. So Members, without objection, the Chair
would like to close public testimony.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. We're gonna close public testimony. Well take our morning
break and we'll come back at 10:35 a.m. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

10:18 a.m.
10:51 a.m.

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . . This meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will
come back to order. And Members, we have Jerleen Bryant from the Maui Humane
Society here to answer any questions. Ms. Bryant, if you wouldn't mind coming down.
MS. BRYANT: Good morning.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. BRYANT: Council Chair and Committee Members. Would you mind if I ask my Finance
Director to come down with me-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, that's fine.
MS. BRYANT: --so that we can be sure to...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's fine.
MS. BRYANT: Okay. Doris. Combined, we should be able to answer, at least the majority of
the questions.
MS. MacFARLANE: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
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MS. MacFARLANE: I do have copies here of our...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: If you could just state your...
MS. MacFARLANE: Oh. Doris MacFarlane.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MS. MacFARLANE: Director of Finance for the Maui Humane Society.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. I don't remember if you stated your name for the record,
Jerleen.
MS. BRYANT: Oh. Jerleen Bryant, CEO, Maui Humane Society.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Okay. And do you want to say something,
Ms. MacFarlane?
MS. MacFARLANE: I do have copies of our detailed budget, both, for the sheltering portion
and the enforcement portion, which thought might help you see what I did in
preparing these budgets.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, Members, do you all have the copies? Okay. Okay,
Ms. Cochran, questions for the...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Good morning, ladies. Thank you. And yeah, did you have,
did you want, have something to present from your handouts at all? Any highlights or
things that you wanted to address?
MS. MacFARLANE: Not really, just a brief explanation, I guess. You can see the percentage
of each line item allocated to the County and allocated to Maui Humane Society funds,
where in most cases, you'll see 68 percent County, 32 percent Humane Society and
those are for what we consider to be shared costs. A few differences, the Vet
Department spends more of their time on County services for the animals that arrive
in the shelter, so their percentage is 75 percent. And in dog food and supplies for
dogs, that's 100 percent County per the ordinance that requires people with stray dogs
or abused dogs or abandoned dogs bring them to the shelter. It's set up in the form
that matches how it's presented to the County in response to the RFP, the sections
there, A, B, C, D, E, F and G.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MS. BRYANT: And then I just wanted to clarify one question that had come up yesterday
about who is responsible to maintain the enforcement vehicles, and the County
maintains the enforcement vehicles because the County actually owns them. We don't
own them so. Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And, yeah, I'm just trying to decipher all this, Chair, it's a lot
of numbers and figures and columns here to try and figure out.
MS. BRYANT: I understand.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And so the two separate pages, one is for County Sheltering
Budget, the other, Humane Enforcement Budget.
MS. BRYANT: Because they were separated last year, so that's why we present two, separate
budgets.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And is there, so, I'm trying to factor in the cost,
because I guess, obviously, the cuts and the reaction is, well, we have a scope of
services and this is the Maui need to provide those services and now that they're cut,
we're going to have problems trying to fulfill-MS. BRYANT: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --the scope of services. So...
MS. BRYANT: Adequately. Provide the scope of services adequately and to the standards
that they should be provided.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. And then there's the discussion in regards to the
gray area, which is sort of a shared responsibility, yourselves, the County, so is that
literally the gray, the gray section on your chart here?
MS. MacFARLANE: No, it's not.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Can you move the mike so that we can hear you?
MS. BRYANT: Sony.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I cannot hear you.
MS. MacFARLANE: Okay. No, the gray area does not coordinate to the gray area you're
talking about.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MS. MacFARLANE: The shared costs are almost everything that we do at the shelter, which
that's why the column that says percent County funds, percent MHS funds for MHS
programs, that's where that's broken down.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And then, so that area would come strictly out of
your donations of fundraising monies?
MS. MacFARLANE: We also have some earned income, so we do charge some fees for
services that are provided, as well as donations and fundraisers.
MS. BRYANT: So if I may, just to clarify because I really do understand that if you don't live
it every day like we do, that it is, it can, it's really challenging to understand, but if you
look at each department at the shelter, each department helps, you know, provide
services that are, fall under the County and then services that do not. And so, we
have to look at each department and determine what percentage of their time is spent
on County-mandated services and programs that we're, you know, required to provide
and how much of their time is spent on non-County related items, and for the majority
of all of our departments and it is based on our animal intake and whether they're
strays or, you know, basically the, our animal intake. The majority of our
departments sit at about 68 percent, except education falls under County at
100 percent, there's one person in that department. And then vet staff is a little
higher for the reasons that Doris just stated and enforcement.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. And the, trying to, too much papers. The, trying to
figure out the cuts and I think, and I guess, I mean, probably the answer is you want
it all restored. And I guess the justification for and I hear your justification, but I
guess to really point it out in black and white here, since we have all your financials,
where, if that amount is cut, then, sorry, line, you know five, 10-06, is gonna suffer or,
you know, so, I don't know. That's why we're here to really get the details from you
folks-MS. BRYANT: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --in order to make sure that we understand why you need-MS. BRYANT: Exactly.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --what has been taken out-MS. BRYANT: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --and that we can justify restoring it back.
MS. BRYANT: Okay. So in the past, unfortunately, over the years, it has never been that
simple. We have never, it's not like a menu at a restaurant where each line item has a
certain cost associated with it. I mean, departments do, but it's not, it hasn't been as
simple as being able to say, okay, if we're short $100,000, what clearly can we cut that
would equal that amount. We've talked about putting that together in the past,
because I think it would be easy. It would benefit you all, the County, and it would
certainly benefit us at the shelter. It wasn't set up like that in the past. And again,
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we're looking at doing that in the future. There, to my knowledge since we joined into
a partnership with the County of Maui, we've never, at least for the last few years, I
hate to use the word, never, have had the contract fully funded, and it's difficult
because we do, we, there are, there's a certain cost associated with the services that
we're mandated to provide. I mean, that part is pretty black and white and simple,
and we're very transparent and there is no waste at the shelter. And you don't have to
take my word for it, I mean, it is in our budget. And so when there has been a
shortage in the past, we, as the Humane Society, for the animals truly, have opted to
subsidize the shortages in the contract. You know, I, the question came up yesterday
about our fundraising efforts and how, what percentage of our entire budget is the
contract and what percentages are donations and, you know, after I left here
yesterday, I was really having this conversation with myself and my question is, I
don't, if, I'm not sure what the connection is there or the correlation. If we raised a
billion dollars, which we can't, but if we raised a billion dollars or we raised zero, what
does that have to do with the cost associated with the contract for us, the costs for us
to provide the services? We do fundraise because that is how we give back to the
community through our other programs and our enrichment programs and our spay
and neuter, so that we can give back to the County, I mean, to the community. And I
mean that very respectfully. I mean, I truly am wondering how our fundraising efforts
overlap with the contract we have.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That's a fair question. Yeah, Chair, I'm still trying to look
through all this and I'd like, yeah, they do provide a contracted service that this
County, we don't have the expertise of what they do so.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The question is, it is, the lines on the enforcement side are very clear,
you know, the County must be in charge of the enforcement side. The question is that
the lines are a bit blurrier in the sheltering and sheltering side and the other services
they provide. Any other questions from other Members? Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, and thank you. I appreciate more papers and,
you know, it does help a little, but, you know, to be honest like you say, unless you
live it, work it, eat it, smell it, you don't understand it, and I think this is one of the
biggest problems we have is we know you provide a service and you have one, and we
did that purposely to have sheltering and enforcement separated, Chair, and so I think
that's something we can graffle [sic] with, you know, now we see the difference. And
you do provide a tremendous service to this community, no questions. And I gotta be
honest, Mr. Chair, we're not the only County having this problem. If you've been
watching the news, Kauai, Honolulu, City and County of Honolulu, all of 'ern are
having problems with graffling [sic] with what Humane Society and others can do,
because let's be honest, our animals and the proliferation of feral animals has just
been enormous all throughout this State, not only and maybe in the Nation, because I
don't think this is just localized. My question to you is, you seen what Chair Hokama
has cut and I guess, you know you can show me all of this and then we can make
some sense of it and like I've asked other Departments, my statement is real simple,
what can you live with and what can you live without? How much more do you really

-30-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 30, 2015

truly, truly need to make what I call your services or our services accommodating to
the general public? And I know it's never gonna be perfect, but we need to get to that
point because you've seen his cuts. What do we need to put back in? And if you say,
all, then fine, we may have to work with all, but realistically, what do we need to put
back that what you've said, the right amount of services needed for this County?
MS. MacFARLANE: I'm not sure, I'll let Jerleen answer the question fmally, but I just have a
comment on it. As I stated yesterday in my testimony, I am primarily responsible for
having created these budgets...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes,
MS. MacFARLANE: And if anything, I try to err on the side of conservancy where I do not
believe that I overstated expenses; however, this is done months in advance of when
the expenses actually occur. I have to plan for full staffing. I have to plan for all staff
wanting medical benefits through their employment. I plan on the current
unemployment rate. I don't find out until January of any or actually not March or
early April what that rate is actually going to be. So there are several variables that
can impact the budget in a somewhat substantial manner. Our biggest expense is in
personnel. Our, I guess, our problem has always been, there's not one line, as was
suggested, that we can take out of here. We need everything. We need office supplies.
We need equipment. We need animal food. We're in a society that's dealing with
advance technology, so our humane enforcement officers now have tablets. We're
trying to, we're instituting a new animal management system, which is going to be
Cloud-based, which to be perfectly honest, I really don't understand all of that, but
technology requires that we have certain expenses to be able to operate these new
systems. So the budget, it is a plan. I can't say that yes, we will spend exactly this
amount of money. It could be more, it could be less. So take it from there. I hope
that made sense.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Everyone's trying real hard. Yes, go ahead.
MS. BRYANT: You know, I can tell you when we sat down and we spent many, many, many
hours going over this. We had a sharp pencil. I mean believe me, in this budget, it
wasn't just pie in the sky. It wasn't like in a perfect world, let's just put these
numbers down. We knew it was going to be a challenge. The shelter, it takes a lot to
care for 9,000 animals, believe me. I, it's even mind boggling for me and all of the
expenses associated with it. So when you ask what can we live with, well, I suppose
history says that we can live with less, but that's not, it's not fair to my staff. It's not
fair, I'll be honest, I feel like I'm exploiting them much of the time, because they're
working for wages less than they could get other places and they're working for less
because they really are, they care and they're committed. My staff deserve a cost of
living increase. They deserve to have that extra person in their department so that
they are not so under pressure every day that they're gonna crack. That is the real
situation at the shelter, so much of the increase that you, that we asked for was to not
put multiple people, additional people in a department, it was one person in this
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department, point eight in another department, point two in another department. I
mean, very conservative, but that is what is needed to serve the community and do
right by my staff and by the animals and by our agency.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you. I get the picture. It's one of those, you
really can't tell me what dollar you can leave out and what dollar you can keep in,
yeah. So, I got that so I'm comfortable now. At least I can work off of the sheets
you've given us and as well as what we have from prior expenditures and kinda have a
good idea of where we need to go with this or at least I know where I want to go with
this. Thank you, Chair, and thank you very much for being here and coming here and
last minute notice.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So if I understand that last comment correctly, your number one
priority is to provide increases for your staff?
MS. MacFARLANE: There are small 3 percent increases in this budget, not for every staff
member, just for those who have not received one in recent years.
MS. BRYANT: Or needing to come up to a National...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Can you speak into the mike, please.
MS. BRYANT: I'm sorry. Or what, you know, 3 percent increase if they haven't received one
in previous years or if they are not being compensated at the National Standard for
their position in sheltering, because we do have a guideline that helps us in, it's the
Society of Animal Welfare Administrators and it helps us check our own situation. In
fact, Council Chair White, when I met with you the beginning of this last summer, you
had asked for comparisons of other shelters to know how we were doing and how we
stacked up against other humane societies or shelters in the country and that was
such a fair thing to ask for. And when I came and met with you, I brought
19 comparisons of other shelters that have county contract or of government funding
and have animal control contracts, and what you'll see in that is that we are not over
budget, we are not over spending. In fact, more often than not, we're slightly under
and so.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: What is the total of the, in various increases?
MS. BRYANT: Do you have that?
MS. MacFARLANE: Are you asking just in personnel or?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, the adjustments that you felt were necessary in both,
enforcement and in sheltering?
MS. MacFARLANE: Compared to what, what we are receiving this year or...
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, I'm assuming, you said that you had provided for 3 percent
increases in some cases and adjustments to National norms in others, which I assume
were higher than 3 percent, so do you have the dollar amount of those increases?
MS. BRYANT: So just for personnel, I don't know if she brought that, but there was also
increase in like I was saying yesterday, animal food, veterinary surgical expense, our
phone system, maintenance, I mean, across the board, we've experienced increases in
our expense over the years, but over the years, we have not received the contracted
amount from the County over the years, so we have been absorbing all of those costs.
So it isn't just personnel, it's little, it's small adjustments across the board, but again
some additional personnel, like one more enforcement officer for our Humane
Enforcement Department.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So you don't have a number? Okay.
MS. MacFARLANE: No.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And ladies, the provisos that are in your,
the program, you're okay with that? It's the ten, three for Lynnette Lark, Lanai Animal
Rescue Center and a proviso for 79,567 for Molokai Humane Society?
MS. BRYANT: Yes. Because both of those agencies, neither one of them can qualify for their
own grant, so we are happy to help by umbrelling, umbrellaIng their--is that a word-their grant, yes. We want to help those other agencies any way that we can.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Excellent. And do you know these figures work for
them? I'm sure something is better than nothing, but, you know.
MS. BRYANT: I haven't heard otherwise.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MS. BRYANT: And I'm sure that that is, they have a different situation than we have and,
you know, that certainly challenges on both of those islands. Molokai does not have a,
you know, their Humane Society does not operate like ours. There's no sheltering and
they don't have animal control contract; however, we have just recently about, just
over a month ago started transferring some of their dogs over to our shelter on the
ferry to give them an opportunity to be adopted, so we are trying to help in any way we
can so.

-33-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 30, 2015

COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Very good. Thanks for that assistance. Thank you,
Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair, and thank you, ladies, for being here. I
have a couple questions. I guess the concern is what is in your contract? I don't, we
don't have copies of the contract, so what services are you contracted to do? I know
we have the law, but you were probably given an RFP?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: By the Department that specified what they wanted you to do?
MS. BRYANT: Yes. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You have that...
MS. BRYANT: We do. And based on that RFP, you know, just simplistically we look at it and
we detail what it will cost, what the cost will be to perform those mandated services
and that's how we came up with the budget. And Doris is looking for it. I can simply
say that our scope of service, if I read our scope of service out of our contract, it says,
the grantee shall meet the basic responsibilities of the County in enforcement,
administration, animal care, euthanasia and disposal of animals. In fulfilling such
responsibilities, the grantee shall provide adequate personnel, facilities, equipment,
supplies, supervision and Administrative support subject to the limitations contained
in the annual budget ordinance and/or applicable law in order to and then, I mean,
operate and maintain an animal shelter, animal adoption center, enforce the
regulations specified in Title 6 of the Maui County Code, operate a dispatch office. I
mean, there's more here. To maintain the animal shelter holiday schedule consistent
with the County of Maui holiday schedule, provide general community awareness
information regarding animal-related topics and care, the care and veterinary care of
all animals that come through our door.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. I know we have your grant application, but that's kind
of a generic one for everybody. My biggest question is, you know, you're supposed to
take in strays, that's part of the contract. What about owner-surrendered? Is that in
the contract anywhere?
MS. MacFARLANE: Yes, that's part of the ordinance, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The ordinance?
MS. MacFARLANE: That's part of the County ordinance, yes that any owner who can no
longer take care of their animal is to bring it to the Maui Humane Society.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MS. BRYANT: And I hate to use, I mean, it's the same wording that I'm sure you've heard so
many times in the past, but we operate an open admission shelter. We're mandated to
open, to operate an open admission shelter, which means, we cannot turn away an
animal. If an animal comes to us one way or the other, even if we're full, even if we
cannot fit another animal in, we are mandated to receive it irregardless of health or
injury, you know, so.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. The other question I had is, yeah, it talks about
euthanasia and cremation, do you guys do that and on a, you know, if somebody
wants to come in and take their pet in because it's sick, do you charge for that
service?
MS. MacFARLANE: Yes, we do.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And then is that, even on the mandated stuff?
MS. BRYANT: So that, if it is an owner-request euthanasia, that does not, our staff time, the
drugs for that, that does not, is not the responsibility of the County. That falls under
the Humane Society and that is part of that 32 percent.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So you're saying, essentially, 32 percent of your cremations
and, and/or euthanasia is owner as opposed to strays and...
MS. MacFARLANE: The number we have based on statistics which we keep on every
cremation is that the County shelter animals are about 60 percent, public animals,
40 percent, so it's under Section D, Euthanasia and Cremation, you'll see that
cremation supplies are allocated at 60 percent, County, 40 percent, Maui Humane
Society. The permit, we split 50/50. We figure we need, whether we were doing it as
ourselves or as part of the County, we need the cremator permit. Euthanasia, again,
based on animal statistics, 68 percent, County, 32 percent, Maui Humane Society,
public animals requesting euthanasia.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. I found your grant and in it, for 2016, you include
81,950 for Molokai, so I guess we dropped it a few bucks on you, is that what
happened here, 79,565 is what's in this proposed budget?
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MS. MacFARLANE: Right. I added 3 percent to Molokai because that seemed to be
historically what happened; however, because it's separated out by proviso, it really
did not affect our funding. It affected their funding.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And, okay. And that's...
MS. MacFARLANE: And if you'll also notice, I did not have Lanai in at all-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
MS. MacFARLANE: --because this year, they apparently are not requesting to use the money
that was appropriated for them, so at the time of preparing the budget, I did not think
they would be requesting it for FY '16, which apparently they have and it's been put
back in by the Council.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You, so, in preparing yours, you spoke to Lark and they said
they still had money from previous or that they didn't need it?
MS. MacFARLANE: That's, no. I've never spoken with Lark.
MS. BRYANT: So, for this year, so Fiscal '15, the funding was there, was Lark received their
funding. They sent a letter to Housing and Human Concerns, that we received a copy
of also saying, that they were rejecting the money. They didn't want it. It didn't go to
us. It's just sitting somewhere, so because they rejected or denied that money for this
Fiscal Year, when we were putting the budget together, our assumption was they
wouldn't want it for Fiscal '16 and that's why we didn't include it in Fiscal '16's budget
that we submitted originally.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Interesting. Thank you for that. And looking at your,
just the breakdown of supplies and what you're requesting from us and via where you,
I guess you get other sources, Mr. Couch's question about euthanasia and cremation,
looks like you get out of other sources quite a chunk, which is good, I guess those are
from, not sales, but you know, the fees that people pay. So looks like you're looking
for 45,000 from us, in other sources on your behalf, 33,000 is what's gathered, which
seems to be a good chunk and definitely more than...
MS. MacFARLANE: Those are anticipated expenses.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, expenses?
MS. MacFARLANE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay. Got it. Just going through the grant proposal.
MS. MacFARLANE: Another thing that we would like just to remind you is that part of our
enforcement budget did include 25,000 for the after-hours emergency care of injured
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animals, so that was in our proposal for enforcement, so by keeping the funding level
to last year, that was not included, just want to make that clear.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, my next question was in reference because that was
part of your testimony the other, was that yesterday?
MS. MacFARLANE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Seems so long ago.
MS. MacFARLANE: It does.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: About after hours?
MS. MacFARLANE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And so you're saying that amount, was that the 50 grand?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Twenty-five.
MS. MacFARLANE: Twenty-five thousand.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So 25 would cover your after-hours service, is that?
MS. MacFARLANE: We are saying that we are willing to accept 25,000 to provide that
service, neither Jerleen nor I have been at the shelter at a time when those services
were provided, so we really do not know the cost, but we try to project based on having
an officer on call every night, guessing how many calls a week, so on, try to guess and
actually my estimate was more than 25,000, but we felt that we would go with 25,000
as that again seemed to be acceptable historical amount and see what it actually
ended up being.
MS. BRYANT: We're motivated to and no matter how we crunched the numbers, we kept
coming up with a cost of more than 25,000, but we are motivated for there to be a
plan for animals after hours for emergencies because, frankly, there's, I don't know if
you've ever been in a situation with a severely injured animal. Who do people call?
The police department, they can't help. What does somebody do? And we want to be
able to provide that for the community and for the animals.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Is it HARF that has been doing that currently?
MS. BRYANT: Valley Isle Rescue has. They, I think, had applied the last couple years. I
don't know if they received their funding or not. They didn't apply for it this year. We,
it's a little, it's one of those gray areas because that's, they certainly have provided a
service and that was very kind of them; however, it wasn't the full needs, you know.
They are not equipped to be able to euthanize an animal on the side of the road that is
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screaming or suffering and they can't do that, but our officers can. And they don't
have a veterinarian on call, we have a -I'm sorry, was that graphic, I'm sorry- we have
a veterinarian, who if our officer has to rush an animal to the shelter, our veterinarian
will jump in her car no matter what time of night and meet him down there to help the
animal, so that is why we applied for the funding for the after-hours emergency,
injured emergency fund.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Did you ever get a figure of what they were proposing just to
bounce off what Valley Isle Rescue, I guess, who provided this service prior at all any, I
forget?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: To be clear, Valley Isle Rescue continues to provide that service at no
charge.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We tried to provide them $25,000. They never asked for it. We put it
in our budget because the Humane Society was unwilling to provide it and they were
doing it and so we put it in the budget, but unfortunately, through the grants process,
they got put through the ringer. So that's the reason why they haven't reapplied, but
they're still doing the service. They're just not asking for any money and they never
have.
MS. BRYANT: Okay. It is a different service that they provide and it's wonderful and I agree
with you, but it is a little bit apples to oranges. They can't provide the scope of service
that the trained enforcement officers at our shelter can.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you. And your Feral Animal Program, I think
for 50,000 is what you're requesting goes to chickens, perhaps?
MS. BRYANT: It goes to anything that falls under the heading of Feral, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Cats and...
MS. BRYANT: Cats and chickens and dogs, but primarily cats and chickens. We have, the
community has less to do with feral dogs and they work directly with our Humane
Enforcement Department, so when I came and I don't even remember what day it was
that I first came and testified, I had included, we, that was a conversation I think
Mrs. Cochran, Councilmember Cochran, had asked about the Feral Animal Program
and what our plan was, and so I had elaborated at that time that we are in the process
of hiring a Feral Animal Specialist to work directly with the community in any and all
ways to help ease the frustration, to counsel and guide them into trapping these
animals, bringing them to the shelter. We no longer charge for traps. We've actually
been doing that without a particular person in that position, but that has created
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again, quite a burden on our staff, and that's why we have finally come to the
conclusion that we actually need to hire somebody specific because that is a full-time
job.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes, definitely needed. Okay. Alright. Well, thank you,
Chair. No further questions at this time.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. The 68 percent, you seem to have applied it across
the board except for a couple of exceptions.
MS. MacFARLANE: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That seems like a bit of a squishy number to me if you're just applying
it all equally across the board. Can you give us a sense of how you generated that
number?
MS. MacFARLANE: We generated that number by reading the ordinances to see what
animals we are mandated to take in at the shelter, which are all dogs, cats seem to be
a bit of a gray area, the ordinance speaks often about animals, which is defined as
non-human. It does speak in some cases about dogs, in particular, and I don't believe
that it mentions cats in particular. So, we looked at our intake of all animals and then
separated it by dogs, cats, other, and the County's percentage represents dogs and
half the cats. So we are saying, cats may be, are a gray area, we're not sure what the
intent of the ordinance was for cats. For dogs, it was quite clear, you take in every
dog. People bring dogs to us. That's the direction of the ordinance, so that is how
that number came about, using intake numbers.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So if the cats were eliminated from the calculation, what would that
drop the percentage to be?
MS. MacFARLANE: I'm sorry, I didn't hear...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: If the cats...
MS. MacFARLANE: If half the cats were dropped?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
MS. MacFARLANE: Because we're saying, okay, County, we believe you would be willing to
agree that half the cats would fall under your responsibility or the contract...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, I understand that.
MS. MacFARLANE: If half the cats were dropped, I think it would go down, maybe, to
60 percent, again, I don't have that number calculated.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And then the other question I had was the revenues that we or the
funding that we provide allows you to create, I mean if we're getting charged with
68 percent of the costs and those costs are allowing you to generate your earned
income, how much of that earned income should be given, should we be given credit
for, since we're providing the basis of what makes that all possible? If we're covering,
if we're being asked to cover 68 percent of the costs, should we not be given credit for
at least 68 percent of the earned income?
MS. MacFARLANE: I wouldn't say that I agree with that, that rationale. We do all the
licensing fees, County pick-up fees, County impound fees and a fee for every dog that
is adopted out does go, we collect it at the Humane Society and on a quarterly basis,
write a check to the County. I just deposited one this morning for $17,000-plus for
the first quarter Fiscal Year 2015. Those funds go into the Revolving Fund for Animal
Management, which it is our understanding that fund is for emergency and one-time
unanticipated types of expenses.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: But you also have income from cremation, from veterinary services and
things of that sort?
MS. BRYANT: That is true and so, that is what we look at based on Department, the 68 and
the 32. If somebody comes in and request their own animal be euthanized, that does
not fall under County, that falls under the 32 percent that, of our staff time that is
associated with shelter programs, whether they be revenue-generating programs or
volunteer programs or things like that, that 32 percent covers that area, our
Fundraising Development Department, that is 100 percent Humane Society. The
County has no responsibility there, of course. But in other Departments, if we didn't
have our own, there are shelters who have, who are 100 percent government run or
County run. They don't have their own revenue-generating programs. They are
100 percent. The reason we aren't 100 percent is because we do fundraise and do try
to generate, we do have programs that generate our own revenue and our staff time to
operate those programs, is the 32 percent.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. I still feel that we should be getting some credit for the revenue
since we're the owners of the land, we provide 67 percent of the outside income if you
look at what you generate from the outside, it's a combination of County funds and
then your donations, fundraising and so forth. And so we're already providing
67 percent of the new money, the rest of the, your revenues are generated from your
earned income.
MS. BRYANT: And that is true and we take that income and we invest it right back into the
agency and right back into the community through many programs that benefit the
community and their animals. So we are not taking that money and holding onto it.
We are putting it right back in to the community. The 68 percent, that is very simply
the cost to provide the services that the County is mandating that we provide, simply.
That's what it is right there and the 32 percent, the fact that we are looking for ways to
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generate more income is so that we can benefit the animals, the shelter and the
community.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. The Animal Fund states, the purpose of the Animal
Management Revolving Fund shall be to provide funds for animal management in the
County of Maui, so it doesn't limit the use of the fund so. Members, any other
questions?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Not so much a question and I guess we need to explore that
a little more, but I'd also like to get a copy of that letter that Lark sent to Human
Concerns. You know, that kinda intrigued me that they didn't want the money last
year and then they're asking this year. I would like to know what their rationale was
for not asking for it last year. We did proviso it last year and I remember that.
MS. MacFARLANE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, I'd like to know why.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And then the other question I have for the Human Society
is really, every year you have all these various fundraisers and all that, which I know
is part of any organization, you need to because you don't, you know, County will
never provide you enough and no one entity will provide you enough money unless Bill
Gates sends you a billion dollars and then, you got it running from that point and well
be right next to you. But anyhow, what percentage of just the donation-fundraising
portion, I'm not talking about euthanasia, I'm not talking about cremations, I'm not
talking about all the other programs, what would be the percentage and I was trying to
find it here, I just can't figure it out, what percentage of your, each year would you
think you bring in as far as donations and as well as fundraisers? And I know that
will change from year-to-year, I understand, but what is an average?
MS. MacFARLANE: Did Councilmembers receive the summary-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes, Chair?
MS. MacFARLANE: --as requested?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Wait.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I have...
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: We have...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Let them find it.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Communication HC-1 BF(1).
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, can I hear from you, please?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. Sorry, I know you probably have a ton of paper,
too, but I happen to have it. So, it looks like donations, 447,000, fundraisers,
$476,013.
MS. MacFARLANE: No, I added a little section there, so the fundraisers is up top.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, sorry. Oh. Okay. Got it. Fundraiser, 93,100-MS. MacFARLANE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --earned income, four hundred thousand seventy-six
thirteen.
MS. MacFARLANE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just, sorry, I didn't see that separation.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's not included in what Mr. Victorino was asking, I don't believe.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, what does he want? Fundraisers?
MS. MacFARLANE: He wanted percentage.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: You're asking for what donations...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Donations, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Donations for fundraising.
MS. MacFARLANE: So if we add the, if we take the 400,000 divided by the 3 million 58...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: ... (inaudible)...
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MS. MacFARLANE: I cannot do that in my head, sorry.
MS. BRYANT: Does anyone have a calculator?
MS. MacFARLANE: That would give us that percentage.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I can tell you, Mr. Victorino, over the last five years, the County has
provided 67 percent of the funding.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Exactly.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And the, and donations have provided 33 percent.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thirty-three percent, yeah. And that I got, but I just
wanted to hear the number. And I wanted the public to hear these numbers because
we have 'ern. They don't see 'ern. They don't hear 'em so.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: It's roughly in the neighborhood of 1.3 from the County and 600 and
something from the, well, half that from the donations.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. And that's what the people have been
asking and so, thank you for that clarification and I do have that communication here,
I did find it now. Sorry. We got more paper than we can count here. And, but again, I
just really believe that the public should understand the amount of money that the
County puts in every year for this program and as well as the donations that the
public itself puts out there, wanting to help them do a good job. Thank you, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Any further questions? We do have...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --we do have a meeting at 1:00. We were going to break at 11:30.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Just a real quick general-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --and it's not-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --to the ladies, but for our budget team, Special Revenue
Revolving Fund comes from?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: License fees, I guess, adoptions an
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So that earned income number?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Jordan?
MR. MOLINA: Mr. Chair, on Appendix B, Page 38, lists all the various fees that contribute to
the Animal Management Revolving Fund, and it includes sale of dog license, animal
shelter revenues for impounds and pound keeper fees.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MS. BRYANT: So, it has been made very clear to us from our Grants Manager at Housing
and Human Concerns, that that revolving fund was verbatim, solely to be used for
emergency or one-time needs. It was a rainy day fund for us. We certainly, if that
wasn't the case, we certainly could have used it to help offset the shortages in previous
years. If we have a need to receive money from that fund, it is an application process
that takes quite a while that has to be approved by Housing and Human Concerns.
They verify that it falls within the guidelines of emergency or one-time use. That's
why, I ran out of time yesterday, but that's why I was so surprised to see that the
revolving fund was gonna be used to supplement the enforcement contract. We've
never, never been able to access those funds in that way.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We're gonna break for lunch, unless you've got a...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No. I'm just, that...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's very interesting. If you could get us that in writing from
the Department, I'd appreciate it.
MS. MacFARLANE: That is part of every contract we have received.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It's in there? Okay.
MS. MacFARLANE: In writing, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. I'll just close by pointing out that the total operating, the
percentage of the operating budget, well, actually, I better, this is just a quick text. I
better find out exactly what the numbers are, but this is the amount from the
Hawaiian Humane Society, and I believe they, they've been getting $2.3 million a year
and their total operating budget is 7.3. So if those numbers are correct, then, they get
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about 31 percent of their funding from the County. So, with that, Members, we're
gonna break for lunch and be back here for Committee of the Whole meeting at 1:00
and we are gonna recess this meeting to...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Three.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Three o'clock. We're in recess. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

11:44 a.m.
3:02 p.m.

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . . This meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will
come back to order. Members, now that we've gone through assisting with getting
answers from the Departments, the Chair's intent is to make as quick a run through
Exhibit "1" as we can do since we, any revisits, we will come back to and you can
explain the reason for your revisit at the time. We'd just like to, if you have a revisit,
just say, revisit, but you don't need to explain why. We'll just keep moving. What is
different from this Exhibit "1" is that the Staff has added Council-adopted number for
FY '15. That's in the, well, let's go across the top. The first column is the Mayor's
Budget, second column is the Chair's revision, the third column with no title is the
Chair's Budget number for that area, the fourth is the Council adopted amount for
Fiscal 2015 and the H, Column H is the difference between the '15 and '16. So that
first number, it's up $180,000 for the Office of the County Clerk. Also, if you have,
you know, we'll go line by line or actually at this point, it might be...well, I think it's
better if we go line by line, but if you want to revisit everything in one section, please
let me know ahead of time so we don't go-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Line by line.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --line by line.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If I may have a point of personal privilege. I want to report
something, I think is gonna be very important to this group today because tomorrow
I'll be in Honolulu and I'll be at the Legislature and many of us are aware of House
Bill 134, which is the GET proposal. It is more often to different entities and the,
what's on the table right now, just so that the public, you and everyone else in the
room knows that the Senate version produced by Senator Nishihara, wants to give us
.5 percent if we accept GET and we would have to, then, also accept the roads in
limbo. And if anybody knows what roads in limbo are, these are roads that the State,
the County, nobody wants to claim 'ern, they're there.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No specific ownership.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: There you go. Nobody wants to claim 'em. That's the way
I like to look 'em, you know. We have 197. I don't know how many miles and Mr.
Goode wasn't able to tell me that, you know. I did, on your request, ask Mr. Goode.
He did send me a response and he also gave a list of 197 roads in limbo in this County
only. Okay. So this is the Senate's version. The House version is even different in the
sense that, same thing, they want us to take roads in limbo, but they only want to give
.25 percent. And Mr. Baz did me a favor and gave me some estimates and if I'm
wrong, Mr. Baz, you correct me, but at .5 percent, we were looking at about 20 million
a year or somewhere around there, 20, 21 million presently. At .25 percent, just do
the math, you just cut it in half, we're looking about 10 million. So if we were to say,
yes, to this, the way it's being presented now, not the way it was originally for
transportation and we could use it for our mass transit and all that, the money we
would get would be gone in mega seconds ...(snapped fingers)... like that. So, I just
wanted to update just so the public understands and my colleagues understand that
this has now become more of a problem than a solve, solving anything. It actually
creates more problems for the County and with the idea, let's say, Mr. Chair, they
don't take away the TAT, with our responsibility on this only with roads in limbo, we'd
be spending some of our TAT trying to take care of that particular problem. So, I plan
to go down and I hope you guys and if, I know you do and others from the beginning
has said, this was bad, I have agreed with it and I think even HSAC is moving in that
direction now that we see what I call the true colors have been presented to us. So
tomorrow, I'm going to work very hard to make sure that this doesn't come to fruition
because, well, and then, we have a chance because we can say, yes or no, to it. What
I'm afraid, if we said no, they may say, okay, that's your problem, but you still have
the roads in limbo and that's what I'm really afraid of more than anything else. I've
heard that the Mayor would consider it, but at 1 percent, all this, I don't know if I
would even want to consider it to be perfectly honest because this is just so much to
take on, 197 roads and I don't know how many miles, but Mr. Chair, this would be a
lot to take on in this County. So, just to give you, everyone a quick update and we can
get started with this, but I just wanted to make sure that was known by all parties in
the room today.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Thank you for that update. I would just add to that that you
had also shared with me that during your visit to the Legislature last week, that a
number of the members on both sides had inferred that, oh, yeah, next year we'll take
away the TAT, which has always been my main reason for not supporting the GET
because I felt it was just the first step to take away the TAT, which is almost
100 percent generated by visitors and replace it with a tax on all of our residents. So,
to hear them actually admit to that is pretty stunning.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, that and the fact, as you all read, too, the other day,
the House Finance Leader said, why don't we just give them the EMS...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: EMS. Right. Which is another...
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Which about 13 to 14 million more that we woulda have to
undertake, so it is a, it's a slippery slope we're getting into, Mr. Chair, very dangerous.
And so, my intent is to, on your behalf and on the Council's behalf and the people of
Maui County, vigorously fight this because there's no way, I think, we can take this on
and do the people of Maui County a favor.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Mr. Baz, could you confirm the, that half a percent is roughly
21 million and the quarter percent is half of that?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Mr. Chair, the information from the State Tax Office, Maui District
Collections on what would be the 4 percent now, totals about $4.6 billion; so, a half a
percent of that would be a little under $23 million. Then, currently, the State takes
out 10 percent administrative fee for collection of those taxes, so that would bring it to
about 20,700,000, approximately in revenue. So yeah, a quarter percent would be
half of that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Baz. I was correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any quick questions regarding that issue? Thank you for mentioning
that, Mr. Victorino. Okay. Members, starting with the Office of the County Clerk.
Does anyone wish to revisit all?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit all.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Office of the County Council.
UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Revisit all?
UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: All.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: County Auditor, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Wait. What? I thought that was Office of County Council?
We're revisiting all?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, we're revisiting all. Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, I separate the two.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Well, County Audit is a separate program.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Separate.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: It's separate from our program.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, are we going, then, question, are we going by the
highlighted titles or are we going by programs?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We're going by program.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Then revisit auditor.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Consensus, oh, you want revisit?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We have a revisit. Okay. Department of Corporation Counsel?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You missed Civil Defense.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We should revisit if we're gonna revisit...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, no, you know, if we can get something off the table, let's get it off
the table but. Okay. Going one by one, delete Environmental Compliance Officer, Law
Technician?
MR. MOLINA: Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
MR. MOLINA: I believe you skipped over Civil Defense.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, well, we have...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus on that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus on Civil Defense.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. There were no changes, so I didn't figure we needed
a consensus. Michele, do we need consensus on things that there are no changes on?
MS. YOSHIMURA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Yeah. Okay. So consensus on Civil Defense?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. The deletion of the two positions, anyone requesting revisit?
UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Delete three Corp. Counsels to move 'ern back up to our office?
I hope there's consensus on that?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And reduce Operations by 21,875, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay. Department of Environmental Management?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. We may have to make adjustments. Okay. And...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Wait, hang on.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, yeah, I think we're gonna have to rebalance some of these
numbers anyway, right? Okay. And same in Wastewater? Okay. So we'll revisit all of
Environmental Management.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Please.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Department of Finance, top of Page 10, Reduce Operations, 27,000,
any revisits?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Is that a consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Budget Program, delete the move from the Office of the Mayor?
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Or move back to the Office of the Mayor?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Accounts Program, delete expansion positions for Grants
Manager?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The whole program.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Reduce Premium pay, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Reduce Operations?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I thought you said all?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The whole Accounts Program.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So, do you want to revisit all of the remaining down to the
halfway, past the halfway mark of Page 11 or is there something that we can get
consensus on there? Revisit all?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay. At the bottom of Page 11.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We gotta get-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --Countywide Service Center?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No change.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Treasury Program. Ms. Cochran, you had a question?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just real quickly, in regards to that expansion position, RPT
Compliance Specialist, I understand that particular person will, stands to garner
about $5 million. It can recoup so...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. We're not gonna get into, this is just if you want to revisit, I'm
happy to mark it as a revisit, but we don't want to get into discussion at this point.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: What we're trying to do is just...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: ...(inaudible)... consensus stuff, so I thought if-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --everybody heard that, they would consensus it.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No. We were told just yes or no.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Moving on.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, there appears to be consensus on Line 272 through
279, however.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, because that not, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, there's no changes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right, but, okay, so.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Couch. So I have consensus on those.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Is, are the next four red items any revisits there?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Two eighty-three.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: All of 'em.
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MS. YOSHIMURA: Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
MS. YOSHIMURA: If we could skip over the Countywide Costs for now 'cause the
adjustments will have to be made once the Departments are...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, that's all gonna get adjusted. So go down to Department of Fire
and Public Safety.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'd like to revisit all of 'em.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Department of Housing and Human Concerns.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Admin?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Wait. You want to revisit the whole thing?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, Admin okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Admin is fine.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh, yeah, Admin is fine. Housing Program.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Let's go each of those items.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Reduce Operations is a revisit?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And I believe that reduction to Affordable Housing is due to the
reduction in taxes so. Is it?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's not what it is?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, it's not.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: What taxes?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry. This is not, yeah, this is not revenues.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And Grant to Hale Mahaolu?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Line 393, could that be revisit as well? You only mentioned the
reduction, that's why I wanted to get the proviso in there.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Next, down to the 5,590 and the 100,000, both revisit?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Do we have consensus on Grants to Community Partnership,
there's no change? Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Grants for Early Childhood?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit all?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Do we have any consensus on any one of these items?
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Kansha.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And revisit the others?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, also, Personal, Hale Mahaolu Personal Care, that was
no change.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, there is.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, there isn't.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Hale Mahaolu Personal Care? Oh, wait. Okay. Sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: ...(inaudible)... so revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: We're not way down there, yet, are we?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Page 16, is that what we're looking at?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. We're on the top of 17 now.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, we on 17 already.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Feed My Sheep?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Hale Makua?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Hale Mahaolu.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We already got consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, yeah, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, consensus on that one.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Please.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Hale Makua?
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Hana Health?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Heritage Hall?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Homeless, do we have consensus on the remaining three?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, I'd like to revisit Homeless, they may want to include
an increase on that. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Consensus on Laulima 0 Hana?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Hui Malama?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: No.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So consensus on the Dialysis?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And revisit on Hui Malama. Okay. Imua Family Services?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Lanai Community Health?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui Academy?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui Arts 86 Culture?
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui Day Care?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus. Maui Economic Opportunity Enlace Program?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui Economic Opportunity?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Which one is that, the Senior Planning?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The Senior Planning Coordinator.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No revisions.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh, you want to...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui Family Support Services?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui Farm?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Huh?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: No, we're okay.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And Maui Food Bank, consensus?
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui Youth and Family?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit. Oh, no.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Revisit. That's the money for Jud.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Mental Health, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mental Health Kokua?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Huh? Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Revisit that. Roman Catholic Church?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Salvation Army?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Do we have consensus on Self-Sufficiency Programs?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Do we have consensus on Services to Frail and Elderly?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Special Olympics?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui College Cooperative Education Program?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Women Helping Women?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Coalition for a Drug Free Lanai?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Ka Hale Pomaika'i?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui Economic Opportunity B.E.S.T. Program?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Underage Drinking Prevention?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui Family Support Services? That's a...
UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: That's a move.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's a move.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ohana Makamae?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Substance Abuse?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Youth Alcohol Awareness Programs?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Grants and disbursements for youth centers, Best Buddies?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Big Brothers/Big Sisters?
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Boys & Girls Club?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Youth Success Center?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Up to you.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: We've been through .:.(inaudible)...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh, revisit. We can talk about it.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Hana Youth Center? Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Hawaiian Kamalii?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Kihei Youth Center?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Lahaina Intermediate School Foundation Tutoring Program?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Lanai Youth Center?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Youth Services for MEO?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And we have consensus on Maui Family Support Services for
the move.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right? Is there a request for revisit on the amount of the deduction?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Molokai Community Service Council?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus. Paia Youth Council?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Project Graduation?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Revisit Project Graduation. Youth Programs, 107?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Lanai Youth Center Facility?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We have consensus on that?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Animal Management?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: All of them I would like.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: The whole thing.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The whole thing.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Down to Liquor Control. Okay. Liquor Control, any revisits
there?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: On which one?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: All three.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: All three?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Take out more.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Take out more.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Guys, that don't help us.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Doesn't matter.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: It really doesn't matter.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, it doesn't matter, take out or put in.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: ...(inaudible)... get their money.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, that's, it's, okay. We'll talk about it. Never mind.
Never mind.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, the only money that gets transferred to the General Fund is the
FICA, FUTA and all that and so.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Understood, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Department of Management, delete expansion position, any
consensuses there?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Which one?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Management on Page 25, we have three items there, delete expansion
position; reduce Premium pay and reduce Operations.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: All three?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And moved the grant for the Economic Development Program to
the Department of Management, I think that's a revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: IT Program?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Excuse me, Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
MS. YOSHIMURA: On Page 25, Line 693 under County Facilities Security, did you get
consensus on that?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Which one?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. County Facilities Security of 183, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No change. Okay. Office of the Mayor?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, GIS?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, GIS is.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, you're right. Thank you. So consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Office of the Mayor?
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit all?
COUNCILMEMBERS: All.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Grant to Akaku?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. We'll revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Speak up, you know.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Economic Development Program, reduce Salaries and Wages by 75,
that was the Energy Coordinator Position.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Grants for Agricultural Promotion?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Maui County Farm Bureau?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui Nui Botanical Garden? Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Molokai Livestock Cooperative?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And State Department of Agriculture?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Revisit.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I was thinking Ms. Cochran must be asleep. Yeah. Revisit on that?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: CTAHR?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Upcountry Fair?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Business Research Library?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: East Maui Cultural/Economic Development?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Friends of Old Maui High?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Haiku-Makawao-Paia?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus. Hana Arts?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus. Ka Ipu Kukui?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Lanai Economic Development and Cultural Programs?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus. Ma Ka Hana Ka Ike Building Program?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui Economic Development Board?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui Economic Development Board, Maui High School Program?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit...just title issues.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. MEO Microenterprise Program?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Molokai Economic Development and Cultural Programs?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Small Business Promotion?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Grants and, Cultural Arts Program?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Festivals of Aloha?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus. Film Industry Promotion?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Lahaina Boat Day?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui Arts & Cultural Center?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE; And Maui Arts & Cultural Center for Capital Improvement?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui County Theater?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Maui Community Theater?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Community Theater.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Maui Community Theater, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui Film Festival?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Sister City Foundation?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And this is the energy efficiency program again, so revisit?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: That's a revisit with the other one.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Aquaculture/Marine Resources Development?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Environmental Protection, that's the original amount?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui Soil and Water Conservation District?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Soil and Water Conservation for Molokai and Lanai?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And Coqui Frog Eradication project?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit for discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. I want a little more discussion.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's fine. AOHT, $10,000?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Maui Visitor's Bureau?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Disbursements for Economic Development Initiatives?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Into Parks and Recreation, deleting Interns?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I don't know.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I don't hear any revisit?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I have consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. That's interns from the mainland.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Whatever.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh. That's interns from the mainland, that's right.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Unless you proviso.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Unless you proviso.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Let's revisit. I'd like to discuss.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, okay. 'Cause I have...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Premium pay and Operations?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus on those.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Correctional Center for Workline, revisit?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Mr. Chair, No. 2...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Did you talk about...
Lahaina Restoration.

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: You're right. I keep focusing on the red. Grant, Lahaina Restoration
Foundation?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Lahaina Restoration Foundation for Capital, it's a revisit for me
and Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Capital for LRF.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Nine, zero, four?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Capital.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Nine, zero, four, line 904?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You

increase because there was no change.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: There was no change, but the, that's where they're asking for the
additional 1.5 million.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, right. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Moving down into the Aquatics Program.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, you gotta go Grant and Maui Correctional, right?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: We said, revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, we did that already. That's a revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit, okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I didn't hear that. Okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And okay, these are all restoring...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: But we, yeah, the, but we still need to revisit that-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --reduction of the Premium pay and Equipment, so.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So we have consensus on Restoring Aquatics Beach Program?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That would be the
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's the first line?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So we have a consensus there. We have a revisit on the
Premium pay.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: For both?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And the reduction, all of 'ern.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: All the rest of that.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Well, we're gonna restore, restore is okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, no, but the operations is just the restoration of the amount. I
think the information that we were looking at revisiting was specifically the
equipment.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: That was the request.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So, do we have consensus on Operations and a revisit on Equipment?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Park Maintenance Program?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit Arborist, revisit Premium pay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit 'ern all.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, revisit 'ern all.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Excuse me, Mr. Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah?
MS. YOSHIMURA: Just for clarification, on the Aquatics Program, you're having consensus
on the $2.2 million?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We're having, yeah, we have consensus on the Restoration of Aquatics.
We have consensus on the Restoration of the Operations. We have a revisit on the
two, Premium pay items and the Equipment.
MS. YOSHIMURA: So was that a consensus on the Fire Department, too? No?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No. The Fire Department...
MS. YOSHIMURA: The Fire Department Ocean Safety?
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's right so.
MS. YOSHIMURA: You had a revisit on that?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: If we have a, yeah, we didn't go through the Fire Department, line by
line, but since we're providing consensus on these two items, we're also providing
consensus in the Fire Department on the same items.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Same items.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yeah, the equipment reduction.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So, we're revisiting, again, we're revisiting Premium pay and we're also
revisiting Equipment.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So, what we have consensus on in this Department and in the Fire
Department, is the restoration, well, taking the salaries and wages out of the Fire
Department and putting them back in...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Parks.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --Aquatics and Parks and doing the same thing with the Operations.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mister...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, go ahead, Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Yeah. I just wanted to clarify because the Fire Department one includes two
deletions of the Equipment and the expansion requests and that was what Cary was
requesting discussion on. The reduced Equipment, 97,200 is the Equipment of the
Aquatics Pool Program.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, we want to put it back.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Why would, oh, you're right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. So let's just revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, it's a, that's a revisit anyway.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, yeah, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So revisit the whole thing 'cause Ms. Cochran's, the extra pay
for the jet skis should be in here somewhere.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Doesn't that come under, wouldn't that come under Premium pay?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Salaries and wages, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So it's under Premium pay, so we can revisit, we're revisiting that
anyway.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So, `kay, wait. I wanna, kinda back up here, so-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --in deciding on this right now, we here are in essence are
saying, no transfer?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Is that what's happening? So I got a issue with that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Not necessarily, Mr. Chair? Not necessarily. We're just, want
to discuss it and we have to revisit on both ends.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, no, because...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No. You're making consensus on this 2.2.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You're agreeing.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yeah, revisit then.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It needs to be revisited. And they're saying consensus here.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Yeah. Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So revisit all?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah. Revisit all.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: E huli.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Moving to next page, Planning and Program Development.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Park Maintenance. We never...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: We're revisiting.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, we're revisiting all of that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: All, okay. Alright. Alright. Let's go. We're on 33.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right. Top of 33, consensus on reducing Premium pay?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, consensus on that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And reducing Operations?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. I didn't get that so.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Included...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's tied to this-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Proviso.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --proviso.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit that, too.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, that's part of it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Recreation Support, reduce Park Caretaker?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's on consensus 'cause.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, it's just switching, so the two, the first one and the second one
are tied.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So consensus on the first two?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Reductions in Premium pay?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: He ain't here to defend it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'd like to revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And reduce Equipment?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. PALS Program, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Waiehu Golf Course, the only change is reducing Premium pay by
12,000.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus. Okay. The remainder down to Department of Personnel
are all things that are driven by whatever we end up doing so.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, so revisit there.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We don't need...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We don't need or do we...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: ...(inaudible)...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: EUTF and all that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, well adjust, so you don't need to, you don't need consensus on
that. Department of Personnel Services, deletion of expansion position, reduction of
Premium pay and reduce Operations, any revisits there or do we have consensus? We
can take 'em one at a time.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Take it one at a time.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Delete expansion position.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Human Resources Specialist Trainee.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Delete that first expansion position, consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Reduce Premium pay?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Reduce Operations?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Department of Planning, deletion of expansion position.
Operations...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Reduce Premium pay?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And reduce Operations?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And County Zoning Code?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And the proviso is tied to the reduction in Operations. Okay. Cultural
and Resource, Cultural Resource Management, 25,000, no change, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Grant to University of Hawaii?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: What a shock.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, you shocked on that one, huh?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Maui Redevelopment Agency?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Department of Police? My recollection is that the Chief was
agreeable to the changes as long as we gave him...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Uniform and Investigative, if I remember correctly. Wasn't
that the two he said?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Those two, Premium pay, Uniform and Investigative
Services. I may be wrong, but I think I remember that in my notes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Staff, can you help us with the...
MR. BAZ: I, Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
MR. BAZ: I can help, yeah, the, when you requested priority, yeah, he did request the
Uniform and Investigative Services were priority items, not that he would be okay with
other cuts, but when you prioritize, he prioritized those other two.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Definitely want to visit both of those, Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Both of which?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Investigative Services and Uniform. I don't know, I leave
the rest up...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Let's just go down...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. No, just, I, personally, want to revisit all.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I would like to revisit all.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, he was okay with the Administration one.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, that's alright. We got one revisit. That counts.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Huh?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Somebody wants to revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Fine.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. So you want to revisit the whole Department?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You guys ain't going argue with me, then, 'cause I going...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well, what's here.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The whole Department?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: All.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Department of Prosecuting Attorney, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: General Prosecution Program, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Department of Public Works, Administration?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The whole thing?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The whole thing. Except, yeah, but those all change, too.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So we don't have consensus on the, on a cut of $10,000 out of
572,000?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Looks that way.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Looks that way.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So, revisit all the way down to the almost the bottom of Page 39,
is that correct?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: You don't want to provide consensus on the things that there's no
change?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, those would-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Those were all the contributions.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --some of those will change because of the...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, you're right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. But then No. 5, Contribution to Bikeway, then we
can go from there.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: What page are you on?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thirty-eight. He said all the way down to 39.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I think that's all...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, we'll just, yeah, take it down to the bottom of...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thirty-eight?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thirty-nine. Bottom of 39.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Bottom of 39. Okay. Moving on to Department of Transportation.
Reduce Public Transit Program $10,000.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Sony. Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
MS. YOSHIMURA: Page 39, line 1113, Garage Services, no consensus on that, then?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Highway Fund.
MS. YOSHIMURA: The Garage Services Program - Highway Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Garage Services Program - Highway Fund.
MS. YOSHIMURA: On line 1113.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: With no changes.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Okay. Department of Transportation, top of
Page 40.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Air Ambulance.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ambulance Program, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Administrative, Administration Program - Highway Fund?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Public Transit - Highway Fund?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Department of Water Supply, delete expansion position - Specialty
Plans Examiner?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any, so everybody want all four revisited?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: All four.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, all four.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Grant for Countywide Water [sic] Protection of 150?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait. Wait.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Eleven fifty-two.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No change.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, there's no change there.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. Okay. The Countywide, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The other one was on No. 6, 1168.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Grant to East Maui Watershed Protection?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Consensus. Grant for East Molokai Watershed?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Grant for West Maui Watershed, no change.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Grant for Leeward Haleakala?
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Grant for Miconia containment?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Grant for Puu Kukui Watershed Preserve?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And revisit Honokowai.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Honokowai, revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Departmental Expenses, that's the Debt Service.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And the rest is...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Water Operations...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Are you, I know you're a little bent out of shape on the
contribution of the General Fund for the stuff, you know, the overhead for water, do
you want to revisit that or you just gonna leave it?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, these are, I mean, these are all up for grabs until we get close to
the end, because a lot of them are, these are driven by the amount of salaries in the
Department.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Understood, but I know you, you have some heartburn over,
like, number...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Line 1201.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I appreciate your sharing.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But these will all change if...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Is that something we can-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, they're all...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --discuss or is that hefty, a different Committee?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, I think that's, I'm happy to have further discussion with that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So revisit Overhead Charges. Okay. Water Operations Program,
reductions in Premium pay, Operations and Equipment?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Into Capital Improvement Programs...I'll just remind you the
reductions in the Parks Systems were mainly focused on spreading the money out over
a little more time, so each of those, I believe, is a 25 percent reduction. So
Hana-Keanae and each District was reduced by the same percentage; so,
Hana-Keanae-Kailua Parks System?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You okay with that?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That okay with you?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You okay, Bob?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Page 43.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: No.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Revisit. Okay. Paia-Haiku Parks System?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It's you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You, Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You all good?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: It's you, boss.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm fine.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: ...(inaudible)...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm fine with it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: With the understanding that if we make significant changes in
someone else's, I'll come back to the well.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh. Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Makawao-Pukalani-Kula-Ulupalakua?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oops, okay, let's revisit Paia-Haiku, too.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes. Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Haleakala Highway, this is just a move to the Highway Fund.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus. Kahului Fire Station Apparatus Shelter?
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus. Wailuku Municipal Parking Lot, that might be a revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, that's a revisit. I just endorse supporter, I think it's
a revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Central Maui Parks System?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit. Right, Mister...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Kepaniwai Gardens Improvements?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. This next one, the 150,000...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'm sorry, I need to revisit the, ah, that Fire Station in
Kahului?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: The apparatus.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: The apparatus shelter-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --may we have a revisit?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I should have looked at, I should have looked to you when I asked.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I know.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. The next one is just a move to the Bikeway Fund. Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Somebody's gotta respond.
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Division of Motor Vehicles Kihei Satellite expansion?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. South Maui Building Maintenance...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Actually, I'm fine with consensus 'cause of the-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The costs?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --issue there. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Blood's on your hands.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus, then. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Consensus on that one. South Maui Building Maintenance
Repairer Baseyard?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus. South Maui Parks System? Revisit?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Just to be fair.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just to be fair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Waipuilani Park Irrigation System?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus. It's my understanding, Mr. Chair, that there's
another section...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: There's another pot of, I believe, 800,000.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Okay. West Maui Parks System?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. Since we all are, might as well.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Lanai Fire Station Apparatus Bay?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, just to be fair, I'll revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh. Which one?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The Lanai Fire Station. I didn't build a, I didn't build an equipment
barn in my own district last year, so, as you guys know, I have a hard time protecting
equipment with shelters that cost way more than the equipment.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Got you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Parks Recreation?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No. Revisit, just to be fair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good try.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Good try, Mr. Couch. Okay. Molokai Parks, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: ... (inaudible)...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: You know, that's called hana ino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good try. Good try.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair-COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --didn't Budget Chair say if you're not here, you just, you
know-COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: That's it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --be aware?
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Countywide Fire Facilities, reduction?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Countywide Fuel Tank Replacements?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Countywide Police Facilities?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What was that? Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: This is just, they can, this is just repair money that they can use.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh, revisit?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No. No. Who said, revisit?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Elle said, revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Elle said, revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So we need to revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh. Okay. That's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: We're like guessing. I don't want to guess.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No. That's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I want to revisit. Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: My recollection is they hadn't spent-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I don't want to guess.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah. I agree.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --all the money?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Perfect.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: If you don't have a description, it's hard.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: You can't, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Anyway, we'll revisit that. Okay. ADA Improvements, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Road Improvements, Kalepa Rock Fall Assessment that's been
moved to the Bond Fund?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, actually revisit because that's-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: ...(inaudible)...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, that's a...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, when we get to the Bond Fund, I believe there was some sort of
a...
MS. YOSHIMURA: Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
MS. YOSHIMURA: This is being moved from the Bond Fund to the Highway Fund, so the
appropriation would be here.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, it's being added.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Not being added, it's not being subtracted.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I think it's from different places.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just paid in a different way.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Using different money.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Alright.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The next two are the same, 500 and 600. When we get to the, to where
it was moved from, you'll notice reductions.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: In the totals.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Is it...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We can, if you want to look at the amount, we can make all three of
these a revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, I'm just, Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: This taking from one pot of money to another, I just don't
want to offset Public Works, you know, items if we're taking out of bond and taking it
out of Highway Fund that, you know what I mean? I don't want to offset negatively to
a Public Works something or other so, to keep in mind somehow.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: When we revisit, we're gonna look.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So I guess in the revisit that should iron itself out.
-90-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 30, 2015

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, we're gonna look, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Just revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Haleakala Highway, we've moved this from the Highway Fund to
Lapsed Bond Proceeds of a million and moved the 250, shouldn't that say, was this
moved...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: ... (inaudible)...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, that's a mistake on the 250, right? General Fund.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Sorry, Mr. Chair, it should say, moved from the General Fund.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So consensus on those?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus because wanna get it done asap.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Central Maui Signal Upgrades? This is the one I believe
Mr. Goode said that he could wait on for until next year.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And this will still give him some money to play with this year.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Kamehameha Avenue?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit. Lower Main Street Resurfacing, moved from Bond Fund and
reduced amount? Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Wow, I can see the reduction.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I got no problem with that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, me neither.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Pardon? Consensus?
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'm okay with that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Some of this stuff, I guess this goes on a discussion on our
philosophy. I know these are smaller amounts, but some of us or at least one of us
has a philosophical difference with the Chair, not you, the Budget Chair, on borrowing
versus cash, and on long-term uses, something that's gonna last ten, twenty years
depending on what the bond is, it's and everybody gets to use it including new people
coming in to the area. I, it's my opinion that those people should share in that cost as
opposed to...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: You're getting into an explanation.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: If you would like an R, I'd be happy to put an R next to that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Alright. Revisit. Well, I mean, it's just all of these. These are
manini amounts, but they all add up to a big amount.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, I understand that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Just revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Alright. Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Just revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Just revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And well come back and theorize.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. The next one is a move, it's been moved to the Bond Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That's yours.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Are you...
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Move to the Bond Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I don't care.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Everybody shares in the pain.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We didn't, we're not changing the project, we're just changing the
funding source so.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Funding source, so, consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, it's going to the Bond Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So that's consensus. That's exactly what...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Victorino wants, do you want revisit?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay. South Kihei-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --Road Improvements. Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Was that consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes, consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Whatever he says.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Countywide Highway Fund, Bridge Improvements, 370,000, no
change, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Countywide Pavement Preservation, 400,000, no change?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Countywide Road Resurfacing and Pavement Preservation, there's an
add there of 268,000?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit only because it came from something that got deleted, I
believe.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: This is basically one of the places we put money if we have money
extra, so, this is going to be a revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Countywide Safety Improvements, no change?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Followed with the Sidewalk Improvements-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: ... (inaudible)... now.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --and Traffic Calming all the same, no change, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Wait.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, revisit on Traffic Calming.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Consensus on the first two?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Traffic Calming, revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Pavement Justification Reports moved to or moved from General Fund
for 160? Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait. Sorry. What? Sorry. Which one did you just say?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: This is a study for Federal Aid Roadways and it's more appropriate for
that to come out of Highway Fund than General Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, 1408.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: This is the one safe schools or something, you know.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, I believe, this is the, no, this is the one where they're testing the
depth and construction of highways before they move ahead with the design.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, I apologize, yeah, yeah, yeah. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So it's appropriate for it to come out of the Highway Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus. Sorry.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran, you okay with that?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Bikeway Pedestrian moved to or moved from
General Fund for 150,000, actually, we agreed to this already in the other...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Makes sense.
MR. MOLINA: I'm sorry, Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: What's that?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: Just to confirm, that was a consensus on the Federal Aid Roads item?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
MR. MOLINA: The previous item on the consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yes.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That was a consensus, right.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
MR. BAZ: Can I just make one comment about the move from the General Fund, the
Highway Fund to the Bikeway Fund? Once we move funds from the Highway Fund to
the Bikeway Fund, they stay in there forever. The Highway Fund has the, is allowed
to spend its money on these type of projects, so if there was a savings from the
contract, that money would then be, remain available to the Highway Fund versus
transferring it to the Bikeway Fund, it stays in the Bikeway Fund until it gets spent.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, I think there are a lot of us that would like to have more funds in
the Bikeway Fund.
MR. BAZ: Okay. I just wanted to make the Committee aware.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for that clarification.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And Mr. Chair, it came from General Fund, not from Highway
Fund.
MR. BAZ: Well, either way, but yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Either way, his point is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Once it goes to the Bikeway Fund, it's there.
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MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Baz. We appreciate it.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Road Improvements, Kihei Bikeway, Phase 2?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Countywide Bikeway Improvements, reduction of 150,000?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Revisit. Hana Ballpark Drainage?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Bob.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Bob?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Folks, we got lost over here for a minute.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Page 50.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Page 50, Hana Ballpark Drainage that was a deletion.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: ... (inaudible)...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah, revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit. Here's the Rock Fall, it was moved to the Highway Fund, no
change in the amount.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Keanae Road Safety Improvements?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: For Bob.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Bob?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, actually...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: It's deleted.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just delete from bond? Is that where it's going?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Was that, Mr. Molina, was that a, I don't recall that, oh, no, I believe
that was a deletion.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Deletion, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Piilani Highway Roadway Embankment Repairs at Waiopai?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Bob.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And that was moved to, no that one was moved to the...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Highway Fund.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Highway Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And it says and reduce amount.
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COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: And reduce.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And reduce, I don't...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: How does that work?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We don't...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. We didn't have the amount of the reduction, so we'll revisit that.
And the same thing with Waiopai, I believe-COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --there was a reduced amount there that's not shown. Okay. Baldwin
Avenue Bicycle Improvements...I believe some of you did not include those in your
proposals.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Is that the...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I believe that's the...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. North Shore Greenway?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Moving to Bond Fund: Makawao-Pukalani, Baldwin Avenue
Resurfacing Phase 2, no change.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Do it.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Kokomo Road and Makawao Avenue Pavement Reconstruction, no
change.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Kahekili Culvert Kamaile, I believe they said-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --they're doing it out of current funds.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. That was okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So that is consensus on the deletion?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So consensus on that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Kalana 0 Maui Electrical Upgrades?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit? Kalana 0 Maui Campus Expansion?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I heard one revisit. So, well revisit that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Waikapu Baseyards, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Any revisit?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Consensus. Parks and Recreation, that was a deletion per
Department request.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Kahekili Highway Improvements, reduction of 800,000?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, from my side, I'll say consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Elle?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any revisit?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Kahekili Highway Improvements.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Trying to think. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Consensus. Kuikahi Drive, no change, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Lower Main Street Resurfacing moved to Highway, yeah, that's...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's one of those that was...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I believe that was, yeah, it was reduced to 150.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That was reduced, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Was it 150?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: One fifty. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And you're okay with that, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, I get revisits from others so.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, you're the, not me.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's the whole Bond Fund versus Highway Fund thing.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Waiale Road Extension?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I thought that one wasn't ready for...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I don't...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's the one that not ready to be...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh. Anyway I had one revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. You wanna revisit, that's fine.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So, we'll revisit that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry. Chair, before we move on, can I go back to 1505 and
and revisit that...just to double make sure. I don't wanna and this is bond, right,
money, Bond Fund?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I believe so.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It's part of the bond? Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah. It's part of the bond.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So, I would be more comfortable for me to revisit-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --and make sure exactly what is this.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. We're on South Kihei Road Culvert Replacement Waiakoa?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus. South Maui Community Park?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You okay?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: They're gonna, I think the reason that was...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --eliminated is-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --they're gonna have to come back to us with the...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right, with the 16 million already.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You okay, Don?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And they have to come back for the bond and all that so.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Waipuilani Park Irrigation System, that's the one we cut out of the
other side and what would remain is the 800,000?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Since we cut the other one, I'd like to revisit this just to see if
we...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Just to make sure it's enough?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, make sure it's enough.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Pavement Rehabilitation at various locations, South Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. North South Collector Road, we moved that to Highway.
Consensus or no, that's you...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Yeah. So, you're, that's in agreement with your philosophy.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Lahaina Watershed Flood Control, no change.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Kaunakakai Drainage System B?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Revisit.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit. Kaunakakai Police Station?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit. And...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Likewise.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Molokai Baseyard?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit. Yeah, I don't even have to look up for that one. Countywide
Drainage Improvements?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit. Countywide Building Facility Improvements?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Bus Stops and Shelters?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: You know, if you guys would at least stay at the same octave, it would
be much more pleasant up here.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Sorry.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Countywide Equipment?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So revisit all three of those numbers. Okay. Public Safety
Radio System, that's a recommendation by the Administration.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Large Capacity Cesspool, no change, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Pavement Justification Reports, we've already agreed to. It's been
moved to the Highway Fund.
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Haleakala Highway Improvements moved to Lapsed Bond from this, so
we approved this in, on the other area, so consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Kalana 0 Maui Campus Expansion, deletion?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, no, I guess, Miss,..
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: It's tied to the other one, so...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It's tied to your other one.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: West Maui Parks System, no change.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: It's a park assessment. Ms. Cochran's the only rich one in the room
for park assessments.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Sewer Fund: EPA Consent Decree, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: EPA Consent Decree, 1 million, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Lahaina Wastewater Pump Station Modifications?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, I wanna revisit these.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Please. Make sure. I don't wanna have-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Same thing on the next one?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --odor problems and things.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Only 2 or 1 and 2?
UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: Pump Station No. 3.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Three and four.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. No, all these reductions and all these pumps and lifts
and things.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, put revision or revisit on the other two. Well do the same for the
Sheraton Water-Lift...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Or Wastewater Lift Station and Maui Recycled Water.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Countywide Environmental Protection Consent Decree,
500,000?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus. Another Consent Decree for 2 million?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Countywide Soil Aquifer Treatment Study?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
- 107 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 30, 2015

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus. Countywide Wastewater System Modifications?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Sanitation, Makani Closed Landfill Remediation?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. We have four landfill projects, any revisits?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: He said, any revisits and you said, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, sorry, no. I meant yes, consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I knew what you meant. Okay. Moving on. Hawaiian Homes Force
Main Replacement, reduction?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Five sixty?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Revisit. I'm assuming you want to do the same for Kihei?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Kaanapali R-1 Water Distribution System Expansion?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus. Is that consensus from all? No revisits. Okay.
Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Lahaina Wastewater Reclamation Facility Modification, Stage IA. I
want to revisit that.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Countywide Upgrades for, I believe, this is the Water Treatment
Facility?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit. Upgrades and Replacements Countywide?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit. And Upcountry Fire Protection?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Central Maui Fire Protection?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Source, Transmission, and Storage for Water Meter Waiting List?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Countywide Conservation, no change?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Countywide Facility Improvements?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Revisit. And Countywide Upgrades and Replacements?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: That's it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's it.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, before we go, I want to go back to 1712 and do a R
there. 1712, ah, so, is that, was that dyslexic? One seven one two?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. Revisit, please.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Pardon me?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Revisit, please.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Instead of consensus, can we go back to 1712?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's fine. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Can we take a short break?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, turn to the Open Space Funds and-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: What page?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --Affordable Housing. If I was there, I would tell you. I believe it starts
on Page 80.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Page 80. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So, we, first we have the Housing Interim, actually I don't think
there's any, that's just the balance, isn't it? Yeah. Okay. So, we go down to, well, we
have the proviso on the Animal Management Revolving Fund of 150,000 that was
gonna be put towards the Animal Management Operations.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: What page?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: What number?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Page 81.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry, Page 81.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Eighty-one.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. That's what I thought. Okay.
- 110 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 30, 2015

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Three quarters of the way down.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Is that consensus or anybody want to revisit that?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We had all the other Animal Management stuff revisited, so we
might as well add that to it.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit this, too.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Which one is this?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Page 81, that Animal thing, we're gonna revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Good.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Then, Open Space, we have the first is Land Acquisition
Murphy's Beach on top of Page 82. The first numbers are just adjustments for the
rates. That'll be worked out later.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Page 82, Line 2322. Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So, is there any reason, do you think that's gonna happen or is that...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: What's that?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Which one?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah. The landowner has really never come to the table as
far as I...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Can we delete it?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Which is, which one, Mr. Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah. We can always come back.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Twenty three twenty-two.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. We can always put it back in, but I think it's...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Twenty-three what?

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 30, 2015

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So it's a revisit, then?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Twenty three twenty-three.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So at that point, we can revisit, right?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Twenty three twenty-three.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We gotta revisit it, right?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Right. To talk about, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. 'Cause we're just consensus or revisit right now.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Three hundred and seven thousand for Land Acquisition and
closing costs Kula Community Center Property?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Twenty-three twenty-four.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Is that, okay, Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So, as we're reading this, this is monies that are coming off
from the Open Space?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. So can we revisit?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Oh, that's right. Thank you. That was one of the
recommendations from Corp. Counsel.
MR. MOLINA: Mr. Chair?
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No. No.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Wait. Wait. Hang on.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: She wants to revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Let him...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Mr. Molina.
MR. MOLINA: Just to clarify, in the Chair's proposal, that he's proposing to remove that
proviso.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: That's correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, I see the, yeah, okay, so that's a revisit either way.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Land Acquisition at Ukumehame, this is a remaining parcel that
had some title problems.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Consensus. Debt Service for Launiupoko?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus. Grants and Disbursements for the Kula Gym, same thing,
we gotta revisit that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Grants and Disbursements for Land Acquisition and related costs for
Maalaea, purchase of 84 acres?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And Emergency Fund, the contribution the Emergency Fund is in the
front of the Budget, isn't it? Okay. So that
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It's a revisit. Oh, this is no change, yeah?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, this is just the balance.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, but.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, but this is just the balance.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We will...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So it'll be adjusted as we go?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: There's no place here to add anything to the Open Space Fund
and I believe...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I think that's...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: During the revisit, can we-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: During the revisit...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --tack that on?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: It's...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah. Do...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The Haiku property is what we're looking.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
MR. MOLINA: Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: Yeah, so the Emergency Fund, that's the current balance. There is
appropriation under Countywide costs to add for the Fiscal Year.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, so, we...
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MR. MOLINA: I believe the amount is 5 million currently.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We cover the Countywide costs kind of at the end anyway.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: With all the revisits, we may be eating up the entire contribution of the
Emergency Fund which would make Mr. Baz very, very unhappy.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Very
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Very, very happy.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Very, very-MR. BAZ: Unhappy.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --unhappy.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I thought you said happy.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So, wait, sorry, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Can I back up-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --to the Open Space, so we went through, which were, were
there any revisits in those items?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Which ones again?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We have revisits on all but the 2325 and 2326.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Twenty-three twenty-five.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So, we have consensus on 2325 and 2326, the remainder are revisits.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, I want to revisit that 2325, though.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Okay. I don't think we, then, we have the Affordable Housing
Program. We have that item provided that no more than 70,000 be spent on
Administrative. Any...
UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: Say that...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Are you on 2340?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Twenty-three forty-three.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh, 2343.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And these are the, my recollection is these are the fees connected to
the Kulamalu property.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Aren't they already, aren't those already there or are those
additions? I know they're not in red.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I don't, I'm assuming they need this again this year because we're not
quite there.
MR. BAZ: Mister...
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Sandy. I mean...
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: These are in there annually, it's no more than $70,000 for Administrative
Expenses and they pay for various things. This year, the payments were for the
Kulamalu. They have paid for other advertising when they do bid RFPs and different
things like that as well.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. So consensus on leaving that there?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And the next is a million shall be for planning, design and engineering
of the Lanai Affordable Housing Project?
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Baz, have any funds been expended from this $1 million so far?
MR. BAZ: Yes, there has been.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Do you know how much?
MR. BAZ: No. Ms. Taomoto would know that. She's the one handling this project, but...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. BAZ: They have been working on the Master Plan.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Let's revisit that just so that we make sure that we're...and
there's no change in the Kulamalu-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --number, is there? No need for a change? Okay.
MR. BAZ: Yeah. No change.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus on the Kulamalu?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And I think that does it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Hold on a second.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And then we have on the last page, the new Capital Improvement
Reserve Fund for Wastewater Reclamation?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Prior to that, can we do a revisit on 2353, please?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh, yeah.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Oh, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Anything else, Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you, Mr. Chair. On line 2349, the Budget and Finance
Committee Chair is proposing to retain the Post-Employment Obligations Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Let's revisit that, Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Molina.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you, Members.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Anything else? Yes? Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Yeah. I'd also, can I ask for a revisit, just on the name of the Capital Improvement
Reserve Fund for the Wastewater Reclamation Facilities?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: What page?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: What page?
MR. BAZ: The-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Last page, 84.
MR. BAZ: --last page, 84. The last item, new item. Just wanna be clear that the language,
you know is, I don't want to restrict the monies out of the Sewer Fund, you know, if we
could call it Capital Improvement Reserve Fund for Sewer Fund or something like that.
I'll work with the Staff, maybe, and our Corporation Counsel.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. This is, yeah, and we're open to, I'm sure the Chair is open to
making sure the language allows for some flexibility.
MR. BAZ: Okay. Thank you.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: But our intent was to create that fund and just ask that they come,
like with the Affordable Housing and other funds that they come back to Council for
approval of the various projects.
MR. BAZ: Right. No, I understand and I agree with the intent. I just wanted to make sure
the language is correct. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And Mr. Chair, I believe we had a discussion earlier today in
another Committee to maybe move that 4.5 million from there into that fund.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right. That's why it's a revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Thanks.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: On Page 72, the, under Parks and Rec, Maui Timeshare
Venture, what were, I don't know where I was. Did...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: What page?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We passed.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, we didn't do that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We skipped that.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: We're not doing this portion or...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I missed something.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: On Page 72.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What is this? Page 72 under Department of Parks and Rec,
the Maui Timeshare Venture proviso there or what is that? Is that a proviso?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: It says to be used for three tennis courts.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Four sixty-eight?
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just, what is that exactly?
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MR, BAZ: So, yeah, Mr. Chair, we could do this as a revisit, but basically, it's-COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, we'll revisit.
MR. BAZ: --revenue that's coming in from this Maui Timeshare Venture, similar to the
Public Works one that the Committee did recently.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Put a R.
MR. BAZ: I just had a question of what Parcel No. 5 was.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: The, me, too.
MR. BAZ: Okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Anything else?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And Mr. Chair, I'm sure the Department of Planning would love
this opportunity to run the Makena Lifeguards, but we need to revisit that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, yeah. We might want to revisit that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Sorry, Sandy. You know, Couch, he has...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Actually, I think they would have loved it. They could have taken one
of the positions for their...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Re-describe.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Anything else, Members? Okay. With that, Mr. Hokama is
back and he will be ready to go at 6:00, so, we'll take our dinner break now.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, I will not be back 'cause I have committed to be
at the Vietnam Vets, so, I will be back at 7:00, just to let you know.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. That's fine, thank you. We're in recess until six o'clock.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Chair, I think he's going, too.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm gonna go, too.
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Chair, at 6:30 they have the veteran's candlelight service at
the War Memorial Gym. I'd like to go down there for at least a half an hour or so.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's fine. We got two going.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Everybody wants to go.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: You know, guys, we got a lot of work in front of us and...
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: We know.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Recess. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

4:29 p.m.
4:30 p.m.

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . . This meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee
meeting will come back to order. Members, two of the members will attend the
veteran's ceremony on our behalf and they'll let everyone know that we would like to
be there but we've got work to do. So with that, we will take our dinner break and
please be back here and ready to go at 6:30. We are in recess until then. . . .(gavel). .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

4:31 p.m.
6:36 p.m.

CHAIR HOKAMA: . . .(gavel). . . Okay, we shall bring the Budget and Finance meeting back
to order. First, I wanna thank Mr. White for taking over the duties of the Chair in my
absence, and I wanna thank the Members for their continued hard work as you review
the Chair's proposal regarding the Fiscal Year 2016 Budget. Before we start round
two, I know you folks went through a initial round of consensus and I, there's been
also requests for revisits, what I have prepared for you is a Revenues by Expenditures
Comparison by Districts. And so, Mark, if you would please bring it up for us. Okay.
So, why this is important as I have shown it, we have just a couple of main points is
important to understand how our Real Property Tax is generated and spent. And
second point, is to be fair, we must examine what each District is generating versus
being spent.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Can you use the microphone, please? Thanks.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh. Thank you, Mr. Couch. So under the methodology that you'll be
reviewing in the charts that we gave you and we also showing on the screen so our
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taxpayers can also view it, the figures represent General Fund expenditures as
adopted in Fiscal Year 2015 and proposed by the Mayor in 2016. Departments that
could not be associated with a district were lumped together to develop a per resident
cost. Third, costs that could be associated with a district were allocated accordingly.
And revenues are from Real Property Tax and basically, the General Fund. So on the
first district, we show Wailuku. We have it broken down into total benefits, which is
your column on the left and then taxes generated, which is the column on the right.
We have broken down by cost per resident, taxes generated per resident and what is
the net per resident. So if you take Wailuku, for the two thousand, current year's
budget, the cost per resident under the General Fund is about $2,011. Taxes
generated per resident is $433, so, there is a subsidy of $1,578. And that's the
methodology the Chair used to the best we could with the information we had. The
projected, according to the Mayor's proposal and again, this is compared to the
Mayor's proposal, not what is gonna be the final, so the 2,145 cost per resident, 497
generated by the resident and an increased subsidy to 1,649. Kahului, same thing,
cost per resident, taxes generated per resident and the net per resident. So, for
Kahului, it's 2,071 for the current year, 525 generated, subsidy of 1,545. Next
district, West Maui, cost per resident, 2,105, taxes generated per resident, 3,420.
There is a net positive of $1,315. For South Maui, current budget year, our number is
per resident of cost, 2,161, taxes generated per resident, 3,386, so the net to the fund
is $1,226. For Kula, Pukalani, Ulupalakua, cost per resident, 1,963, taxes generated
475, subsidy of 1,489. Makawao, Haiku, Pala, cost per resident, 2,026, taxes
generated 972, net subsidy $1,054. Hana, Keanae, Huelo, cost per resident, 2,333,
taxes generated, 626, net subsidy of 1,707. For Lanai, the cost per resident is 2,610,
taxes generated per resident, 1,341, net subsidy, 1,269. Molokai, cost per resident,
2,865, taxes generated, 546, net subsidy, 2,319. Then we have it, total costs by
district summary for you on the chart so you can look at it districtwide throughout the
County. Then we have on page, the next page, the total costs as proposed by the
Mayor's 2016 Budget. So on the last page, Members, some of the conclusions is 1) as
expected, West and South Maui generate more revenue than services they receive,
mainly due to the hotel, resorts and timeshare components. Wailuku-Waihee, on a
per resident basis, generates the least amount of taxes, followed by Kula, Pukalani
and Ulupalakua. Molokai, on a per resident basis, expends the most, followed by
Hana, Keanae and Huelo and that is mainly due, in your Chair's opinion, to
geographic conditions and location. I hope this will help you, it woulda makes, as we
come to decisions. Many of it will be hard and difficult, but that is why you are in
these seats, to make those hard and difficult decisions. I also have prepared for you
so you can see how we broke it down and it matches to your graph charts, the
Revenue and Expense by Council District where we broke down the population, we
show you general costs, expenditures in the key areas of Fire, Police, Parks, CIP and
then our totals and the taxes generated, the benefit per resident and then the bottom,
the positive-negative for the district. So you can see it on a spreadsheet... something
we definitely learned through Mr. White's tutoring.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Pardon me?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Spreadsheets.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So this is for your information, Members, and this will be also
uploaded on our Committee websites, so anyone that wishes to review the numbers
can do so. Okay. Before we start round two, let me just offer some parameters. If you
did request the revisit, if you can, this round, please share your issue or your
consideration you want the Chair to have the Committee consider. If you do have a
financial component and I would hope you give some thought of how you want to do it,
substitution, increase tax rates, additional cuts, I'm open to your suggestions or what,
how you would propose to deal with the issue you see in various program services or
projects. Okay. One thing I just, you know, wanted to keep in mind, that some of the
comments we got back in the surveys and in testimony and I had thought about it,
but I decided not to, which is to set the revenues first this evening and then look at
how much we have left or how much we need to cut to make it fit the revenues, but
since you already went through round one of the process, I will continue to do it the
way we've done it in the past. But please take into account, we are all aware of
limitations on how much everyone can pay, so I just ask that you, we all keep that in
mind and we cannot please everybody. So, on Page 4, Members, under the Office of
the County Clerk, there was a request to return for on regarding expansion positions,
so, who would like, asked for the revisit and can you share some thoughts with us
now? Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Is it me?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh. Thank you. Thank you, Chair. I listened to our County
Clerks and I can, I don't really understand all of their daily work schedule and, but all
I can recognize is the election process will get to be more complicated with the
Legislation that may be passed or have passed, I'm not sure about same day mail-ins
and what have you, and the constant inquiries that we get from many constituents.
So, I think reduction in a most important, the custodian of all of our County's
elections or our records or what have you, is of most importance. For me, I choose to
support the expansion position as well as supporting their request for operations and
equipment. Hopefully, the equipment is, we're looking at, I'm trying to recall what the
equipment was, is it computers?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, my recollection is it's the...
CHAIR HOKAMA: It's the monitor.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The monitor-CHAIR HOKAMA: For this Chambers.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --for the Chambers.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I can do without that for now.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And the operation side, the Chair reduced Professional Services for the
imaging request. I think at this time, it is more important for Council to make a
decision on records management and once we get that settled, then the Clerk can
implement. So imaging may not be the technology we choose to move forward with on
records management.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh, I, okay. Okay. If that is a decision that would come for
what would best provide the-CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --archivings or records...
CHAIR HOKAMA: I would think that the Clerk would be in discussions when the Council
takes up the subject matter.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And I think even for the Administration, they'd be very interested on what
the County policy will be on records management, but for me, it is a Council policy
decision. It needs to be reviewed and updated and, you know, the Clerk would
definitely be important, since he is the keeper of the records by the Charter, so, his
input is critical. I would agree with you, Ms. Crivello, but I think we need to discuss
how we're gonna move this issue forward first...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. I can go along with what you're saying, but I would
like for us to consider the expansion position.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. You have any recommendation how you want to pay for this,
Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Not right now.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Not off the top of my head yet.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'm not prepared for any of the items, so, how we're gonna
pay for it now.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Because we've been so crammed into this process, I mean,
cram, cram and for me, I just speak on my behalf, I haven't been able to come back to
the table and look at where I want to go and how I'm going to generate it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I appreciate you sharing, you know, your thoughts. It's very important,
Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So I would say, you know, if you have it for this round, please share it, but
I take Ms. Crivello's comments to heart and, but I would say, by third round, you need
to have a financial plan.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: You're right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So we can make the decisions. We not gonna go round after round
after round.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, you're right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Anyone else on the County Clerk's side, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair, and I agree with Ms. Crivello. You
know, I understand your concern about the scanning, you know, 99 percent or
90 percent of the or there's a 90 percent chance that we're gonna be scanning the
stuff. It's just how we store it. So, my thought is if we get it going earlier, rather than
later, that's why I was saying to, you know, let's get this scanning started. But, you
know, however the body wants to go, I'm fine. I just think we should start the process,
you know. As far as the logistics as to what the final format is, once you get it in, you
can then move it around to...
CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, but I can tell you, Mr. Couch, from our sister counties'
experiences, let's say they go in and redo the Clerks, yeah, they prefer to do it one time
and not return, because it impacts operations as well as the need of the, if we're gonna
use a third-party vendor, the ability of their employees to pass the security
requirements to operate with confidential information.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So it's gonna cost a hell of a lot more than $25,000, I can tell you that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And then the monitor, unless we move some of those that with
the bad eyes over to here, I think we save a lot more time and it's a lot better for the
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folks if they can see on both sides. That's my, I don't know that we have to spend
2,600, but I think that monitor is needed over there and it's just the next step into
getting the Chambers in kinda into the 21st Century. So I would support the second
monitor.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for your thoughts on that. I can, I'm coming from a
point, Members, with the current situation with Akaku, the cameras, the audio
system, the lighting, maybe we should take a more comprehensive look at the
Chambers, instead of just working on a piecemeal basis and see if there's something
we should do in one good project to take into account all the things that Members and
Staff have brought up regarding lighting, audio, visual, you know. I can tell you few
terms past, security was a big issue for the eighth floor, so, my point was to try and
look at a more comprehensive approach than just one component, but that's how I've
structured the proposal.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sure.
CHAIR HOKAMA: From the Chair in that manner.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just, and that's, seems well and good is if we actually do it,
though. That's my concern is...
CHAIR HOKAMA: You have the will, we'll put in the money. We have the will, well put the
money in.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, no, but I mean, if we actually sit down, have the discussion
and have the redesign and whatnot, but that, you know, that's gonna take a while and
a lot of money where this saves, having to bring that thing down all the time and it's
not as clear...
CHAIR HOKAMA: I like that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I know you like that, but...
CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, we all have our ways-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --that we prefer in communicating.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, but I appreciate your thoughts, Mr. Couch. Anyone else on the
County Clerks, Mr. Carroll?
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. As we went through the first pass on this,
it was really, really very difficult because we received a lot of information from the
different Departments, Clerk's Office and everybody else and the reasons why this
should be reinstated, reconsidered, but we really had nothing that we could say to
them because we didn't have the other side of the coin because we didn't put this
together. It's really difficult. I let a few things pass on the first one over there, trying
to figure everything out. But without the rationale because, without an explanation,
you know, why this was cut, why that was cut, why that was reduced, it was a real
problem. And I'm afraid we're gonna have to spend a lot of time because I intend to
bring up, of course, the ones that impact especially my district, but other things, Hale
Makua and several others because I don't have that rationale. I do not have the
background because, well, you know, I didn't put this together, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And again, Members, the Chair has no problem with you bringing back
any item that the Chair has proposed as an elimination, reduction or a cut. The Chair
only asks that when you bring it back, you tell me how you want to pay for it.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: So as we proceed, then, I was hoping we could have
clarification on...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. No, I'm happy to provide that, Mr. Carroll, happy to provide that.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: ...(inaudible)... through there.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's very fair.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that question and request. So the Chair will comply with
that request, happy to do so. Anyone else? Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. My recollection on the imaging project was that it
did not apply to current operations. It was simply focused on the, all the boxes that
are in storage, contracts and various other items, and I would agree with you, we need
to be sure what our policy is gonna be because that's the kind of thing you don't want
to do twice and you don't want to have somebody sit there and go through contract by
contract. And yet, I believe we need to be in a position to get rid of a lot of the stuff
that's in storage because it's probably of no value to the County and as long as we
have a digital copy of it or, that I think that's important. So I support that cut for now
and it will probably be coming back next year, but in a format that's more consistent
with the policy once we establish what that change should be. And I agree with the
reduction of the or the deletion of the expansion position, because once again, I'm not
in favor of adding employees unless we've exhausted every means of getting the work
done and so, I support that cut. Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: I will tell the Committee that I believe Mr. Victorino's Committee already
has an item regarding records management.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, yeah, I was gonna request that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, it's a subject and point of discussion is already set up in standing
committee, Members. We just need Mr. Victorino to consider when he would like to
consider a posting of that item. Okay. Anything else in Office of County Clerk? We'll
take your comments as noted. So, is, so, regarding operations, is there still a need to
revisit? Okay. We are not gonna revisit. We will just, we are gonna revisit the
expansion position because I think that's the only one that we still have outstanding.
So we will come back to that one.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So, Chair, do we have consensus on the other two?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I don't, that's what I'm asking the Members now. No one spoke for
Operations.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And anyone wants to revisit Equipment?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Revisit Equipment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We'll just, then, well bring back Equipment. Okay. Let's go to our
own budget, the County Council. There was a question or request to revisit the
restoration of the three Legislative Attorneys. What is the issue?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I can't imagine there's much of an issue there.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, I don't think there's an issue with that. It was just a
blanket Office of the County Council when that came up. It was like the second one
so everybody just said, just revisit it and...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Let's be more thoughtful in this round.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So is there a need to revisit the attorneys, the three attorney's positions?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Any need to re-discuss the Legislative audit
component?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Very good. Delete...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm sorry. Are you saying no to consensus? I'm saying no to
consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm saying no to consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Yeah. So revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The legislative audit one?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The, yeah, the audit services.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Bring up your issue.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, I know that we want to put back the $200,000 and I feel
that we should have a better description of what we want to do with $200,000 before
we put it back, because it appears that our Audit Division is already very busy and I
don't know if they can handle another audit. I'd like to know more or less what we're
thinking of auditing before we do it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair's, well, one, I feel Council should always have money available
should they choose to audit something. That's part of our Charter mandate. The
other component is, I feel to audit the MIL and the use of County facilities and our
transportation program, the Department of Transportation and all the programs. I
really wanna make sure what we providing, we can account for. Because I foresee big
reductions in Federal dollars for transportation and if we are gonna be asked to carry
a bigger burden, then I want to see the numbers verified and clarified through an
audit. And I don't want, and I want to make sure that whenever possible, if certain
programs will pay a portion of such as Medicaid for transportation needs, then that's
the vehicle and route that the resident will use because there's an agency that
provides compensation to offset the County's subsidies. You understand? You have
that look. If a person qualifies under Medicaid for paratransit, I don't want that
person on the bus because this'll be a General Fund hit. I would prefer that person to
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be on the transit system where we get the Medicaid to help cover the costs instead of
always depending on taxpayers' General Fund to pay for it. Okay. Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Can I ask Corporation Counsel if they could comment on if,
could that be something discriminatory for the paratransit client not having equitable
kind of fares like the, I don't know if this is the time to discuss it...
CHAIR HOKAMA: We can have Mr. Ueoka think about it and report back.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I can translate.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Report back to you. But my thing is, there's other source of funding that
helps pay for certain services.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm trying to reduce the taxpayers' subsidy from General Fund-COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I understand.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --as much as possible.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Without and not with leaving them no alternative. There is an alternative.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: And so, the rest, this money for an audit service will be
available for instance for what you're asking or should anything special...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. I would send it out, if it passes budget, then it will be in the
budgeting for Council to consider and authorizing Mr. White to secure a contract,
audit contract to review transportation. I think Ms. Baisa is next and then I'll come
back to you, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: I can let Mr. Couch go since I had a turn.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. I think Ms., the question and I kind of agree with
Ms. Crivello was, can we, I know you want somebody who qualifies with Medicaid to go
on the paratransit bus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's part of the reason why we have Medicaid.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Of course. But I don't know that we can prohibit them from
coming, going on the regular bus and that's, I guess, the question.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: And you know what, maybe the word, prohibit, is not the right word.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I would like to strongly redirect them-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --where there's this other type of compensation.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Because in the end, the nine of us gotta tell, ask the rest of them to
pay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Agreed. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair, and I understand where you're
coming from. It's best that, you know, things are paid where they don't burden us,
but I do want to point out that, you know, our contractors, I'm assuming now, I
cannot speak for Roberts because I don't know about the Roberts contract, but I do
know a little bit about the MEO contract. MEO contract requires auditing by an
independent party already, so I don't know if that cannot satisfy what we need to know
by putting that in the contract and making it a requirement of the audit that they
produce so we might not have to duplicate, 'cause you know, it's a lot of stuff to go
through.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that. Yeah. Thank you for that information, Ms. Baisa. I'm
glad you shared that. So yeah, we can, you know, again, if the Council does authorize
audit, we can structure so that we not duplicating-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --reviews or making double work for the same thing, so I appreciate that
comment. Any other questions? Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. Yeah. I don't think we need to worry about the
details of an audit at this point because that would be a full discussion when and if
you make that proposal.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. It's gonna have to be fleshed out before we authorize...
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right. Long before any decision. This is just setting aside funds so
that if we, we have an issue that we feel needs to be addressed, that the County
Auditor's not addressing, that we have the ability to fulfill our responsibilities.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: For oversight.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Thank you. Anyone else? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So, you know, I was willing to see if we could compromise to
100,000, but it just struck me again, is it, if we needed more, we can't get more unless
we request, so we're just kinda putting in a...
CHAIR HOKAMA: A safe number...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: A safe net. Alright.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We don't use it, Council does not authorize audits, it's Carryover/Savings.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We'll come back for that. Okay. One twenty-seven, zero five nine,
deletion from Salaries and Wages?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair, may I ask a question?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So the deletion of Salaries and Wages, would that be in line
to the 102, as well as, yeah, I guess, 102?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Ninety-eight, 99, 100 and 102. Yeah. I think we can perform
better so. I'm the Chair, Budget Chair...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, I guess I'm asking, whose salaries and wages are these?
CHAIR HOKAMA: This is the Council Director. This is our, what position that, what we call
that one, the 75954?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The, Mr. Chair, before we go to much further on that, we as a
body, if we don't, if we are not satisfied with the performance of certain individuals, we
can as a body vote...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So deleting Salaries and Wages is not, you know, that's not, I
mean, if we have an issue, let's just-CHAIR HOKAMA: I understand, Mr. Couch,
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --attach, attack the issue.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I chose to make my point in this ...(inaudible)...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Understood. Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. But I appreciate your comments, sir. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I would agree with Mr. Couch, the, adjusting the salaries at this point
is not the appropriate way to address it, so, while I support the majority of your
adjustments, this is overall, you know, throughout the budget, this is one area that I
think we need to maintain the salaries.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I appreciate your comment. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. My concern about this is that I
agree with you that maybe in some case performance is not up to the expectations of
whoever, you know, has those issues, but there also are others who excel.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Definitely.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And I am not happy with an across the board, getting rid of a pot
of money to take care of those people and that's my concern.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. I appreciate that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Because I'd like to retain them.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: I appreciate that comment, thank you. Again, this is just your Chair's
proposal and I have just like you, just one vote. So whatever, five votes and greater
will move it, restore it and move things on. Okay. So...yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, as far as procedure?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: If there's a, obviously if there's consensus we're good to go and
we're gonna move that, if it seems like the majority wants to do something, are you
open for motions now or are we waiting '61 the third round?
CHAIR HOKAMA: We're gonna wait until the third round.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Third round. I prefer that we try and deal with consensus as much as
possible.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I think it's helpful as a body if we can get consensus, it's the best way to
move things either forward or out of the budget.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. So, regarding Salary and Wages, you know, my thing, Members,
and again, you know, I thought about hearing comments and you know, some of the
Staff also shared some comments, so, I would agree, that we can make some
adjustments in this area, 'cause I would like us to be an example, our branch, as best
as possible. But again, there's also the same fact that cutting too much is just as bad
as being too fat with the money, so, I understand your comments, Members, and I am
open during the third round on the, a restoration request, the dollars that you folks
would like to see and a recommendation on how to pay for it. But I am open to those
things. But in that same area, employees, I do recognize, you know, the situation in
the Secretary Division, especially in hindsight for me, looking at how support is set up,
I'm not that happy with the support division's setup right now. So I think we can do
some internal adjustments that will improve operations and productivity. I truly
believe adding another full-time Committee Secretary will make a big difference and
reduce the amount of over-lapping of double Committee assignments and just for
example, our own Committee Secretary. When she's in Budget, she has no other life
but Budget, yet, she has other responsibilities that she has no time for cause she is
immersed in Budget for months. Even with the Analysts situation, I think that's one
area because of the RFPs from the Members, the Committees' now more in-depth
review and desire to have information before making important decisions, I think this
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could also help. Regarding the assistants, you know, I would say I'm open to at least
two part-timers now, if you folks fail to give the full new, two full positions
consideration and one, also, I want Council to have more say in employees. But I will
allow this to go to the third round, so if there's no other comments at this time, this
will go to round three. Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: The five assistants?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Pardon me?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: You're mentioning the five Council Assistants will go
through round three?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Staffing will, the Staffing component will go through round-COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

all go through round three.

COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Alright. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. I appreciate the focus on the additional assistants
in the Analyst Division and to, maybe a little bit lesser degree in the Secretarial area.
And I feel that we should hold ourselves to the same standard that we're asking of the
other Departments where we need to look at our structure and see where adjustments
can be made, and I'm not sure that these changes can be made, you know, just
through the budget process because it's, it requires Council vote to remove anyone
and, but I do think that there are some areas where adjustments could be made to
allow for us to afford some additional monies for Staff at least in the Analyst position.
One of the things that I've and you know, maybe Mr. Couch can weigh in on this, but
you know, I have at the hotel I've got lots of computers, websites, I've got all kinds of
stuff and yet, I have one person handling all of my computer needs, installations,
changeovers of, you know, upgrades to programs, taking care of all of our credit card
compliance issues that are absolutely incredibly hard to deal with, and we have a
contract with a Honolulu firm, I don't believe exceeds much more than $15,000 a year.
So that's an area where I think we need to take a look at and I'm happy to do that,
maybe, with some assistance from Mr. Couch.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You're our computer guru.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: How big is, how many computers do you have?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I can't remember the exact count. It's been too long, but it's over 55 or
60.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm surprised your guy hasn't quit yet if it's only him. That's a
lot.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: He works very hard.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino, we are on, we started just round two, we are in the Office of
the Council budget.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. My apologies for being late.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, no, no. No apologies necessary. We all have responsibilities. We are
gonna bring back the Audit Services request and the salary and positions will go to the
next round, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any, do we consensus on reduction of Operations?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I don't have a problem with those, either one of those.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. That is...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: ...(inaudible)... of 4860. Yes, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, I don't have a problem with that. Just No. 101 the salary
adjustments, was that lumped in with the rest of the Salary and Wages?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: That's a revisit?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's a revisit? Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Okay. Any need regarding the reduction of Equipment?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, what was that Equipment? I can't remember. There's
too much stuff.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: I believe that was for the cell telephone.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mobile devices for Councilmembers, replacement contingency, I believe.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. So we'll just come back basically on the Salaries,
Wages and the adjustments.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What about the two positions, did we, are we consensus on
that?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That needs to be balanced.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. The only one we not taking up on positions is the Legislative
Attorney, we're not gonna revisit that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, I'm sorry, the Committee Secretary and Legislative Analyst?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. We're gonna revisit that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: 'Cause all of that ties in to the part-timers and whatnot.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So we can, any issue with the proviso? Any need to return to the proviso?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Good. Okay. County Auditor, reduction of 15,000?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, I believe...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I was one of the ones that said revisit on this one. My question
is more on the, yeah, the Operations, I mean, 15,000 is fine. I actually put a little bit
more in mine, I think, but especially if we're doing audits ourselves, but I don't, you
know, 15,000 is fine. My concern is the no more than 20,000 shall be for the Cost of
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Government Commission. What, does that restrict any of the staffing services or
anything like that or...
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, it just limits them on the amount that the auditor is allowed to spend
for costs of government.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So if they run out before their end of the year for staffing and
or...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Then they better manage their money better.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, I guess the staffing is usually, I don't know, normally, in
all the Boards and Commissions, a staff member, a secretary would from that
Department would go to and staff, would go to the meetings and staff the meeting, so
you're counting that? I don't know if their secretary is staffing those meetings or not.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, for me, I think that's sufficient enough and I go back again, to
Charter, Section 3-9, Duplication of Services-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --eliminating duplication of services, over-lapping of services, activities
and functions. I consider them to be unnecessary duplication of what we currently
have the auditor doing so.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: True, but they're also in the Charter.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yet.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Still, I mean, you're right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: But, again, they're an advisor to-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --the auditor.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm fine with it, then.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That was the biggest.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Good. Let's go, Civil Defense?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA; Okay. Thank you. Department of Corporation Counsel? I proposed a
deletion of the expansion position. I, my thing, Members, is I would prefer Ill we get a
little bit more definitive situation regarding this environmental court and exactly what
we are going to be, the scope and parameters of what we should be considering for
funding. I know this is in preparation of this court, but I don't think at this point,
we're at that level, for me, that I'm willing to give them funding this year. And for
everything else, Members, what, you know, I'm not saying because it doesn't make this
year, it's dead, dead. I'm looking at things in, for certain things in a phasing-in type,
so as I told you about Fire on their, what they call it, not knockouts, but...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Turnouts.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Turnouts.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Turnouts, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Instead of one year, I'm looking at a two to three year phasing-in of that
costs to the Department, so, some of the things that I'm telling you no, that I prefer
not to this year is not that it's not, cannot be brought back, consideration for next
year's budget either. But that's my thoughts on the environmental compliance
position at this time. I think we can wait a year until we get something more definitive
on the road, the County will be either required to do or the County should be
preparing to do in event of certain legal situations. But that's a hard thing to put a
number on.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We all deal with it when we go into the Committee of the Whole.
Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Chair, my sheet and I don't know if I wrote wrong, but we had
consensus on that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, just on the delete that Deputy Corporation Counsel.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus on the first one, but-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --revisit on the next two?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: What was it?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus on the second, revisit on the first and the third.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: First.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Third, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Good. I need to have it right.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'm like yours. I have consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: For the first.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So. So. So.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, I could give consensus now. I mean, I have no
problem...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Now that you've heard the Chair's position on why I'm
recommending that this can wait a year, do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus on the first line, 129?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: That's correct, Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I think if we revert to, refer to the numbers, it makes it easier.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. One thirty-one, reduction of 21,000?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. That was just sending half of the Corp. Counsel to their
conference instead of sending everybody.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's right. That's right. Remember we had that discussion?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's a reasonable thing to ask.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Instead all, we said, half? It's opposite of phasing in, we just saying that,
yeah, just split it in half.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just as long as Mr. Ueoka stays here because we need him
here.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: He cannot go.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, he needs to, oh, sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's the proviso. You guys can recommend the proviso.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'll put that proviso in, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. So we are done with Corporation Counsel. Okay.
Department of Environmental Management? Okay. I'm sure you guys don't want to
deal with the big funds because that will happen once we close the Budget on the
contributions. I don't have yellow. What is the first...
MS. YOSHIMURA: Mr. Chair, it's the whole Department starting on Page 5 with line No. 135.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, we just avoided that whole Department.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Let's see. On this one. Okay. There was no change. Anything on
Page 5, Admin Program?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: They didn't ask for a new person and...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. No, I just heard that everything was asked for revisit. Okay.
Community Work Day?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. Malama Maui Nui, I had discussions with them and
I'm looking to get a monthly recycle program going in West Maui until a permanent
area can be figured out, but until then, they said they're willing to provide the service
once a month for $15,000 at a annual cost. So I'm looking to add 15,000 for this
service, which will be for 12 months, one time a month for West Maui Community for
a recycling event.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You have the language, Staff? Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: What number is that, we on?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Line 141.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Add to Grant Community Work Day, 140, line 140, who is
Malama Maui Nui now.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Don't worry about the line number right now-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --Members. We'll work it out for...
MS. YOSHIMURA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Yes?
MS. YOSHIMURA: Is that a proviso or is that...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, I wanted to add--
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MS. YOSHIMURA: She wants to add?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --add because it's an extra service they would, they're willing
to provide, but of course it comes with a cost, so that was their breakdown for the
entire year, $15,000.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I think that 15,000 addition should be proviso'd.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, to be specifically for, sure.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Sure. Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Yeah, I want to add, but I want to make sure it's
spent for that, yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. And how...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That'll be double make sure.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You have a plan to pay for this?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes. It'll work its way through. I mean, I don't have it right
this second.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. No, no, fine. But thank you for thinking about it, though. I
appreciate.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, yeah, yeah. Yeah. I, we went through so many
numbers today, I know it's there.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, no. That's good enough. That's good enough. Thank you,
Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just a, you know, procedural thing, it, should we take
Community Work Day Program out of that from now on and make it Malama Maui
Nui?
CHAIR HOKAMA: We'll put whatever is the appropriate name.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. So don't...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Alright.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We'll take care of it internally. We don't need to handle that with motions.
And then well work with Mr. Baz to make sure that, you know, the grants is
appropriate. Okay. Anything under Wastewater Atimin Fund?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: No, consensus all the way.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So I'm going to say no problem with ERS, EUTF, OPEB. Let's see,
Reimbursement General Fund, any, Debt Service, Administrative Overhead Charge?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'd like to revisit that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Which one? The Overhead Charge?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The Administrative. Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We shall revisit line 170?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: One seven zero.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Anything specific that we may need to prepare for, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Can I have like a real short recess to speak with you and
Mr. Ueoka, please?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Recess. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

7:31 p.m.
7:35 p.m.

CHAIR HOKAMA: . . .(gavel). . . Okay, Members, regarding Administrative Overhead Charge,
line 170, I would say for this and all other Departments, the Committee does have an
item and my thoughts to you or my advice to the Committee this evening is I would
ask you to consider as another way besides try and deal it through this rounds, 'cause
whatever we do will impact General Fund and we're gonna take time to reconcile how
we wanna deal with that new number. So we do have an item in Committee and my
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plan was to work hard on the non-budgetary things after budget session, but this is
one thing I am willing to take up sooner than later regarding the rate study and then
have the Committee make its recommendations and then we can work with Mr. Baz
for the 2017 Budget on the adjustments in Administrative Overhead Costs. So that is
what I am sharing with you and recommending that we go with consensus for this
year on this items. So if you have questions or comments, Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, I appreciate your taking the time to review this, but I know, you
know, there is a, the benefit to doing this high an Overhead Charge is that we transfer
money into the General Fund by doing so, but at the same time, we're transferring a
significant amount of or we're placing possibly a more significant amount of the
burden on the few people in the County that are hooked up to the Wastewater system
and I'm just not sure that that's necessarily a fair way to go.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, I understand your comment-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And-CHAIR HOKAMA: --very well, Mr. White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --to take that a little bit further, we all know that we've got some
significant cost items coming up in Wastewater that are gonna continue to increase
fees, so to further increase those fees by transferring money out of the Department
into the General Fund, I just don't think makes good sense. 'Cause this is an annual,
this is gonna be an annual charge.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Three point seven million dollars probably covers somewhere in the
neighborhood of 30 or $40 million in CIP and we all know we've got bills of that nature
coming down the pike.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. I hear you clearly and that was one of the basis of my budget
proposal, how to prepare for the future big, costly CIP projects we definitely know we
shall be undertaking.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So I appreciate that comments very much, Mr. White. And that is why the
next line is why the Chair is proposing that the Capital Fund, Reserve Fund for the
Wastewater Facilities and part of it is again, Members, the number by Charter can
only be Carryover/Savings that goes into the fund. You want to place other types of
resources into this type of area, it would have to be a specific line item project. That's
the big difference between the two types of ways to approach this. So my approach
right now is to use the Carryover to, that the Charter allows us to prepare for this
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Wastewater replacement because again, my confidence in the Federal 80 percent is
not there. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. Just to clarify, so, the way that the funds can be
placed in here are, either, a specific project or Carryover/Savings?
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, no, no, no. For this fund, only Carryover/Savings can go into this
type of Reserve Fund that the Charter permits us to create. If you wanna use other
types of monies for its, a project in this area, would have to be a specific line item
project. So it wouldn't be the Carryover/Savings, you want to use Bond, you want to
use Special Funds.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. No, I thought you were referring, I understood that the first
time you explained it, but I didn't understand it the second time. Thanks.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm just proposing what the Charter allows us to do with this type of
consideration with the Carryover. Okay, so.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Can I have consensus on the Overhead, please?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Do we have consensus on the Capital Improvement Reserve Fund?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Let's go to Wastewater Ops, Members. I'm gonna
assume everything was reviewed, so, I would say I've listened to Mr. Nakagawa on his
comments and I think they got the message of my lack of confidence in this certain
positions in this Division, so any questions? Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. When we asked Mr. Nakagawa for his priority items
in this area, his top priority was restoring the two positions that were cut, followed by
the reduction of Premium in the four areas and then, his third priority was the
reduction in the electricity charge; so, the remainder of the items in the Wastewater
Program were not as high a priority as those three that I had just mentioned.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So that would be 180, 181 and 184?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Three.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: One eighty-three.
CHAIR HOKAMA: One eighty-three.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. I don't have the total of the Premium pay. Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. One eighty, 181 and 183?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And 184.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. The, well, I'd like to take another look at the electricity charge
before we restore that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any other questions or issues regarding the 180, 181? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Are you suggesting we put that back or revisit for later?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'll wait the third round on that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. One eighty-two, I think I explained my safety concern for my
two-man operation on Lanai. I'm disappointed the Division doesn't see this safety
issue, especially when one does, cannot be at work for whatever reasons and what I do
know is upcoming potential issues with our beloved Federal Government. So yeah,
that's part of my issue with this Division. Okay. So, 182, do we have a problem with
182, Members? Okay. Well move on. Under Premium pay, Mr. White, are you going
to be able to share something in round three under the electrical?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I was just saying what their priorities were. So, Ill let others speak on
their behalf if they choose to.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. The reduction, Members, let's see, under the operations side, we
did reduce, I did propose to reduce the Mechanical/Electrical Systems by 38,450,
which left them with $200,000. Ops, I, let's see, besides Premium pay, Premium pay
was, yeah, the electricity for Kihei Wastewater, I proposed to cut 269,493, which still
leaves them with $2.1 million and that was the basis of the basic cut was the Kihei
Plant going from 2.36 million to 2.1 million.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair, maybe we could have either Mr. Baz or Staff see what the
remainder in that account is, a more up-to-date number. I think I was using the
numbers as of the end of March.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well ask Mr. Baz and the Staff if they can assist us.
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MR. BAZ: Yeah. Let me, give me a second to check that. I will just caution that it's only
April 30th, so April wouldn't be booked, so the numbers as of the end of March are
probably the most current numbers, but I'll double check that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I, they generally seem to--oh, no, they wouldn't. Never mind.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz-MR. BAZ: Yeah, I apologize.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --if you need more time. No, no, if you need more time, you know, we can,
we'll come back.
MR. BAZ: It's coming up right now. So, electricity for the Kihei Plant, they have spent, yeah,
the latest number is the same as March 31st, so the-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. BAZ: --April bill didn't come in yet, is $1,398,444 and that would be at, theoretically
75 percent of the year gone by, so, you can, see you calculating that, Mr. White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. The calculation is the annual spend on that would be one
million eight sixty-four.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We can take a look at that again.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And you left them with 21, 2.1 million.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Million.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus, Members? Okay. We're gonna go with the 2.1 million. Okay.
Thank you. Equipment, 11,000, let's see, I slightly reduced the jetter truck,
thousand to 300,000. After checking with other vendors regarding the roll-on,
roll-off trash bins, I'm recommending a reduction in half to 60,000. I've reduced their
portable generator cost down to something, I think, is more reasonable to 7,200. I've
asked you to consider the vacuum truck, to restore their vacuum truck we have in the
current budget with a proviso and the need of this, what we call it, cart...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Chair, Polaris.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Polaris cart for their maintenance program. I'm sure for those of you that
visited our operations on Lanai noticed the size of the ponds. We don't run
reclamation facilities, we run oxidation ponds and we also have 100 percent reuse, so
it's one operation that the County taking pride regarding the reuse where everything
that's treated goes back to the property owner and they reuse it for irrigation purposes
so.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Is the vacuum truck the vehicle that was in this year's budget that
they sent somewhere else?
CHAIR HOKAMA: That this Committee and, no, they requested that Lanai consider taking
the current, old West Maui equipment, but if Lanai agreed, then we would need to
purchase for Lanai a truck to be able to tow this new, this old equipment for use, so
it's gonna end up costing us more money and then West Maui is going ask to replace
what they gave to Lanai, the old stuff. And I don't like that step-brother mentality. If
West Maui needs it, they should ask us for what they need.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So this is what was provided earlier?
CHAIR HOKAMA: This is what we have provided earlier.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Looking for something, somebody else.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So I'm asking you to put it back so, I can make sure that we get some
good frontline equipment like everybody else, again, my issues with the Division.
Okay. Members, any revisit this? Okay. Thank you. Let's move on to Page 8, Solid
Waste, our other favorite subject. Okay. Under Admin, I have recommended deletion
of the Civil Engineer III.
MR. BAZ: Excuse me, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes?
MR. BAZ: Just to confirm, was that a consensus on the reduction for Equipment and the
two provisos?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
MR. BAZ: Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any concerns regarding the Civil Engineer III, Members? Okay.
That will, then, move on. Salary reduction for the Assistant Division Chief and that
was from a Departmental response.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, sir?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I believe, I know Mr. White has the list in his head and I can't
find my list, but their priority, I believe they wanted that, they needed that Civil
Engineer, one of the higher priorities, I can't remember, though. Maybe that might
have been in this, no, I think, I think they were saying that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, that was their number one priority.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, I have it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. So, if we could revisit that, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Happy to do so.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Which one is that, the expansion?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, the expansion position, line 192. Okay. We can come back for that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And, Mr. Chair, this is...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: This Division is one that, you know, we've, I'm very heartened by their
response to our requests for information, because they have come back, basically,
changing the way they're moving forward and trying to have their contracts coincide
with the Fiscal Year so that we're not dealing with encumbrances that throw off the
budget. So I don't know if Staff has had enough time to get their arms around what
we were given just last night. I haven't had a chance to really get comfortable with the
figures. The challenge, I think we face is that we need to remember that whatever
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we're approving in this year, and Mr. Baz may be able to help us, the Department had
said that they had disencumbered a couple of their contracts. I don't know what the
timing of those disencumberments, I don't know what the effect of, I don't know how
many they disencumbered or what the effect is, but several of the contracts, well, in
the eight or so contracts that we looked at, they were somewhere in the neighborhood
of $1.3 million that was placed out of reach of this year's budget in next year's so. I,
my understanding, if I'm understanding it correctly, if the contracts are
disencumbered completely, then, it disencumbers FY '15 monies and we would have to
re-budget them. I don't know what they've actually disencumbered and re-contracted.
So at this point, we don't known how much of that $1.3 million is actually going to be
available to pay for those contracts next year. So it's...
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Thank you. So, yeah, I'm unaware of which contracts they disencumbered. The
availability of the funds depends on the year that the money was originally
appropriated. So if it was a Fiscal Year '14 appropriation, then, if they disencumber it
now, it's not gonna be available for expenditure because it's not appropriated in Fiscal
Year '15. Also, any monies that they disencumber now that were Fiscal Year '15
money, they only have until June 30 of 2015 to spend it.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
MR. BAZ: None of that would be available for expenditure in 2016 because the money would
lapse as of June 30, 2015. And then, typically, that money that lapses as of
June 2015, we would realize that, you know, the CAFR gets completed in December,
we would realize that for Carryover/Savings for our Fiscal Year 2017 Proposed Budget.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So this may be a Department that we have to revisit between
passing the Budget and first reading, but hopefully well be able to get our arms
around it between now and, I guess, tomorrow night.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, I don't have a problem pushing this off tomorrow for additional
review, Mr. White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I would appreciate it, that and I might be able to get some time with
them tomorrow morning and maybe with one of the Staff and see.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any objections, Members, I'm going to move the Administrative
Solid Waste Program issues off 'di tomorrow 'di the next round.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: It's actually not the Administrative section as much as it is the Ops.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Ops.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And the, and to a lesser degree, the Environmental Protection
Sustainability Program. 'Cause those are more month-to-month contracts...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. So I'm just, I'm going to leave alone this section for this
evening. We still got a lot more to go through. Let me take you down to...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: If Mr. Baz...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm sorry, if Mr. Baz could see if Mr. Ratte is available or somebody
from the Department tomorrow?
CHAIR HOKAMA: For tomorrow, Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Sure, I'll try to get them. Eight o'clock?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Eight o'clock will be fine.
MR. BAZ: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Okay. Members, eight...eight, 222 is the Solid Waste
Management Fund on line 224. I'm recommending deletion of expansion positions,
2 Landfill Attendants, Construction Equipment Mechanic I, Construction Equipment
Mechanic II. My proposal was to transfer two Mechanics from Public Works with a
proviso, I also have a proviso that there will be one expansion position for the Hana
Landfill, Equipment Operator I, as well as a proviso for an expansion position for
Lanai, regarding the same type of position, Equipment Operator I. Do we have any
issues? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair? Thank you. Deleting the Construction Equipment
Mechanic I and Mechanic II, not a problem, the transfer is an issue for me. They are
doing, they're spending less at this point on outside services for the mechanics
services than it would be to hire those two or even move those two from Public Works,
so, I'm fine with deleting the positions and not transferring from Public Works, 'cause
Public Works still needs those positions as well 'cause they're still doing the refuse
trucks. So, we had that, a long discussion...
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CHAIR HOKAMA: I remember Mr. Goode sharing information that he still does work for
Refuse Program.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right. But when they were here, when you were, yesterday, I
think, was it yesterday or the day before?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yesterday.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yesterday, but it was a really long discussion and they
basically gave us the amounts and it was like, it's cheaper to do outside services than
to, with overhead and everything else, for the two positions for now, it was cheaper to
do that, so I'm fine with deleting the Construction Mechanics, but I would like to keep
the Landfill Attendants.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Two twenty-six, 227?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, 220, well, yeah, definitely 226, 227, but you delete two
Landfill Attendants in 224, I would like to keep those in, keep those positions in, but
I'm fine with deleting the two Mechanic positions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I would, let's take, let's, let me break this up so it's easier for the
Members. Let me start with 225.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So we heard Mr. Goode give his rationale. Any issues there, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So he's gonna...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, I totally support not transferring those mechanics. We had
a long discussion-CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --and you know, when we've heard what we heard, we said, this
doesn't make any sense. We're better outsourcing that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, okay. I would agree with Mr. Couch, maybe, at this time. Yeah. And
that's why we should have made the split when we did the split of Departments.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA; Lessons learned. Okay. So we have consensus on 225?
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Or no, no.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: To delete that line.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, yeah, yeah. I mean, consensus-COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --eliminate the transfer. I'm sorry, I misstated it.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah, no transfer.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: We agree...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So, yeah, no transfer with 225. Okay. Two twenty-six, 227, any
issues with the Operators for Hana, Lanai?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Before you go back, one of the, go back up to 224.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. I was gonna go back up to that after this one.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh, I'm sorry. Go ahead.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So 226, 227, Members, any issues or do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Very good. Let us go back to 224, now. Mr. Couch is asking us to
retain two Landfill Attendants.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: My notes show that they need, they requested one. One of the Landfill
Attendants was their second priority, the other Landfill Attendant was their 17th
priority.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh. Right. Right. Right. Right. Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So just one.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So, one.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I would...
CHAIR HOKAMA: And the one that they had the higher priority, they gave you a location?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Central.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Central.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Central. Okay. Any issues regarding the consideration to restore one
Landfill Attendant for CML?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have consensus. Okay. Add 'em back. Okay. Reduction Premium
pay?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But we are okay with deleting the-UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Rest.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --other one in either, rest, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We under Premium pay. I'm recommending a reduction of
$193,413 and that was split over Central Maui, Hana, Molokai, Lanai, Wailuku
Refuse, Makawao Refuse, Lahaina. Refuse.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: You know, if, Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Their statement is, seems to infer, maybe, you guys if you got your
sheet out, seems to infer that if they get the Engineering position, that the, the
Premium pay restoration drops to priority No. 16.
MR. BAZ: I think that was for the, excuse me, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: I think that was for the Admin Program. For the Operations Program, priority
No. 3, line 16 of your spreadsheet there, delete Premium pay for disposal Central.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Oh. I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. BAZ: The number doesn't match, but.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: It says, if...
CHAIR HOKAMA: From Central-UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: So we're looking at line 16?
CHAIR HOKAMA: --we're recommending cutting...
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: It says, if we approve two attendants in Central, the decrease could be
achieved, but we're giving 'em one.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So they asking for just a smaller reduction, Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, they were mentioning that if two of the attendants were approved, they
could reduce the Central Landfill Premium pay, but I think they would still like
$65,835 restored is what I kinda recollect from these notes here. But yeah, since
you're only restoring one item, I don't know if it would be half of that amount, I'm not
sure.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, it's not quite clear because it also says, without it, you need to
restore 65,000. At least that's the way I read the last part.
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MR. BAZ: I think, yeah, without the...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Without the two positions we had to restore.
MR. BAZ: Oh, I think they're asking for $65,000 including the two positions, but that might
be incorrect.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No ...(inaudible)...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, they not convincing, you know, I would say, Mr. White...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: ...(inaudible)... achieved. If we give 'em both.
MR. BAZ: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So, I would suggest we give 'em, since we're giving them the one at
Central, maybe reduce it, the cut by, I don't know, half or a third.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, you know, and I agree, you know, as far as the one
land, the one Central Landfill Attendant, but I want to make sure a proviso is put in
that it be, it will be an attendant. Because last year, we gave 'ern an attendant and
then they turned it around and made it an Ops Engineer.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So I want to make sure-CHAIR HOKAMA: Good reminder.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --you know, that this year, if it's an attendant, it's gonna
stay as an attendant.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, so.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that. Good reminder. I will say they could have convinced
me if they said that if we gave them the attendant, this decrease will be achieved.
Telling me possible is not good enough effort, not when you gonna ask for positions.
You either get it done or don't ask. I'm tired of that kind of language and then, when
we don't get the performance, they say, well, we just told you it was possible, not good
enough. Okay. We'll return to this.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Operations, 714,368, reduction, issues, comments, Members?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Is that line 229?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Two two nine, Mr. White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, that, this is the specific area where we need to come back to on
the contracts.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We'll return to this one, too.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The contracts.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And the next item.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Next one, too, Mr. Chair, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Because that's the one they came in that we gotta take over
for Maalaea, right?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, actually, no, that's not the one that I need to review.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So 228 and 229, well come back.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Two thirty, any questions on 230? That's regarding the
Construction Demolition Landfill?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'd like to come back to that, Mr. Chair, 'cause...
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. What's your issues, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, first of all, you know, I understand what's happening
in Maalaea, they're shutting it down and all, but I also understand that they, they're in
the process and hopefully, will be getting another site very soon. So, I don't know how
much and how long before they get another because I was told by individuals that
they're looking for another site from the private sector.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: One second, Mr. White. Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. So, as you know, we were running the or taking C&D at
our Central Maui Landfill in, I think, it was at the end of February for a little bit. That
was stopped in March and the current C&D Landfill was given until March of 2016 to
get their act together or stop; so, the Department had requested a restoration of four
months' worth of C&D revenue and expenditures based on having to take it up again
in March of 2016 to last until June of 2016. And I think everything was cut out, so
that's why they were just a little concerned about that; so, with that knowledge and
also, we couldn't make the two add up to the $609,000. We couldn't figure out where
that matches, but that's not as important. The, I guess, with the understanding that,
if you cut it all out now, we may be coming back for a Budget Amendment if we end up
having to take over the C&D Landfill again.
COUNCILMEMBER. VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Yes? Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So with that mind, then, what I would say is, if we leave it
there, I'd like to put a proviso that it must be used for that and if and only if they're
not able to continue operations after March '16, that we have to take over.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, and I don't know the exact wording, but that's what I
would, I'd put a proviso so that it can't be, you know, like in other cases, using for
something else that it's proviso for that purpose.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I understand. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. My recollection is that the revenues were quite a bit
higher than the expenses. So, my recommendation will be to sustain, take out this
money now and let them come back with a Budget Amendment because the revenues
are gonna exceed the expenses anyway.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's my understanding.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Agreed.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So long as that there's some opportunity if we have to take
it back, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That was why my proviso was to, made, that money cannot
be spent other than that, but if you wanna wait and have a Budget Amendment, that's
fine.
CHAIR HOKAMA: But when the Staff and I reviewed this, the items, to come up with it, that
was my understanding is that we're gonna get revenues exceeding expenses, so it
wouldn't be such a hard amendment that Mister, for us to receive from Mr. Baz,
because there will be a revenue source.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, Chair. In light of that, I can agree with taking it out.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any other issues, Members? Do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Let's move forward. Equipment reduction, 15,500, I
deleted the five-ton tilt bed trailer and I reduced their fuel tank by 5,000.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have consensus. Okay. Let's move on. Under E/P and Sustainability
Program, I have just two small adjustments. One is in Premium pay and one is in
Operations.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'd like a definition of small, Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And, Chair, this is, this operations number is one of the items that I'd
like to have a chance to take a closer look at.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Oh. That's okay. I reduced the Contractual Service for Solid Waste
Alternatives by 427,000 that will still leave them with $3.5 million. I deleted their
Professional Services request of 35,000. I reduced the Grant Subsidy by 87,000,
which still leaves them 150,000, and I've deleted their Highway Management Program
Contractual Service of 200,000. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. I believe Mr. White wanted to revisit this one.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I agree, but are you, when are you looking for places where
we may want to insert stuff because this might be the time, might be the place where I
would consider...
CHAIR HOKAMA: You can initiate the, your idea now, Mr. Couch. I don't have a problem.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'd consider at least for now, to put back the existing 3 Can
Plan project and I believe the dollar amount was 65,000 for the rest of the year or for
the next year.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Is that the $20-something per month rate?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No. We discussed that rate as well. We discussed what we did
with regular trash pickup and this and I'm guessing the rate would be somewhere
around eight, $8, with a, that included a subsidy. The way they came up with the
$22, they threw in some stuff that, I think, Mr. White and I looked at and thought it
was just kind of like fudging the numbers a little bit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So what number are you looking at, eight?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Increasing the rate there to adding $8 a month.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And that would cover the costs?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, that, there is no line and I'm just wondering...
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, no and that would cover the costs?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, it wouldn't cover the costs.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Would we subsidize yet?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: According to them, it wouldn't cover the costs this last time,
but the first time, they said it would cover the costs, so it was a bunch of accounting
magic. Their first number came, was about 65,000 a year that it cost.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. My recollection is that the, as Mr. Couch said, the
first time it was presented, they said it would be an additional $5-CHAIR HOKAMA: I remember.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --per month. And Mr. Ginoza's explanation was that that did not
include the cost of the cans. Well, the cans have been bought, and so, going forward if
we were to implement a program somewhere else, it would require the-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --capitalization of the cans. So that's how it got to the $22 additional
per month. But even if it were that cost structure, what we do for all of our residential
pickup is we cover, we ask the residents to pay roughly half of what it costs us to
both, pick it up and landfill it or do whatever we're gonna do with it with Anaergia. So
the thought was if we're only charging, if we're charging everybody else half the cost on
what they do, then, going forward, we may be able just charge the people on the 3 Can
Plan 11 bucks, so we're still recapturing the same percentage on the 3 Can Plan. So
that's, that was just what we were tossing around.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right. And the other caveat here is if and when Anaergia
comes online, then it all goes away. If and when Anaergia doesn't happen, then we
have to discuss whether or not we want to do it islandwide. But as long as the cans
are out there and they're just sitting in people's yards, let's use 'em. And it's not that
much of an extra cost, just something for the Committee to consider.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm happy to consider, have the Committee consider your proposal. So
you got your numbers worked out? Not yet?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Roughly, but not.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I want to see a subsidy number.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz, you had something you wanted to add?
MR. BAZ: No. I think it's been discussed enough. I may have some more detailed
information, but I can work with Mr. Couch on that to present something.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I would just suggest that because the cans have already been
paid for, that the subsidy going forward just for this group is not that high.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I think it is the $65,000 or thereabouts.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: My thing is what do we say when other Districts want the same thing?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, then, that's when we have the discussion, but if we have
Anaergia, then this whole point is moot. But if we don't, then that's when the
discussion comes up.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, that's a question mark at this point in time.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Huge question. I agree with you that it is a huge question
mark, Mr. Chair. Just the fact that they're, they didn't come through here still is a big
question mark, too. But...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair? Mr. Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Go ahead.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Hold on. Hold on, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, when he's done.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, no. That's fine.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, no, that's fine and I'm, I would also like to know from
Mr. Ginoza and the Department, what the spoilage factor is, the contamination factor
because that was one of the issues he kept bringing up.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. And because I have done this many years at the
Fair, the contamination factor many times can add a lot more costs than having just
one can. So this is one of the issues that has to be really dealt with. You know, if
everybody follows through, yeah, not a problem. But he was saying that there was a
large amount of contamination.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If you know what contamination means, you mix-- 163 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 30, 2015

CHAIR HOKAMA: Right. Right. Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --you throw grease into cans, no good, bottles and all that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Right. Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So this is very important. I mean, I'm all for the 3 Can and
the cans are there and I'm all okay with these subsidies and all that, but I'd also like
to know the percentage of contamination because that's gonna factor in the subsidy.
Because once they go there and it's no good, it goes right into the dump like
everything else. So, just one of those points I'd like to bring up because my experience
has been very negligible as far as contamination.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. We'll ask the Department to respond to that question.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Please?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: They responded with 25 percent contamination, but they didn't put a
dollar amount to it, so it's hard to know exactly what the...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz, you can help quantify it?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, well, the 25 percent can contamination means that that whole truck doesn't
get recycled.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
MR. BAZ: It goes straight to the dump. Right. So the cost is not really a factor. What the
factor is it's not getting recycled. So that's the real issue is the end outcome of what
they're trying to do isn't happening because of the spoilage, right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So there's no added costs, it's just, well, somebody's missing
out on the value of whatever the recyclables might be, but.

- 164 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 30, 2015

MR. BAZ: I'm not sure there's no added costs to it, I don't know if they take it to the MRF
and it's spoiled, that do, if they, I don't know if they unload it at the MRF and realize
that it's spoiled, then, the guy charges us more, I'm not sure of the exact details of it,
but it doesn't get recycled, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Right. Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And I recall the discussion about
contamination and Mr. Ginoza said it's been lack of education and they admitted that.
And so, they felt that this initial conversion of putting, focusing on recycling programs
will help assist with that, because they just needed more outreach, more awareness,
more education. So, I feel that, you know, great, let's, this is a step in one direction
and he seems to have a plan to address that contamination issue.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Did he tell you how much money it would cost for this education?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No. It's existing people. It's this...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right? He's moving your recycling people and program into
this sustainability protection, blab, blab, blab, division now, whose gonna focus solely
on these efforts, so there's...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, they got a year before they come back to us.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That's what he said, so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And verify whether they can perform or not.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, yeah. It'll be a big help next year with the more accurate numbers for
our zero-based budgeting. Okay. Any other questions regarding this request or
subject matter area? Okay. We'll move on, then to the next component which is
Finance.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So, just a-CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mister...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --procedural...
CHAIR HOKAMA: We're gonna return.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Do you, you want me to write it up and come up with
something or we just ...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Work with Staff.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: 'Cause I wanna get the language done as best as possible upfront than on
the last day fighting the clock.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Finance Admin, reduction Operations, 25, 27,000?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The first two programs.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Great. Accounts Program, I have proposed to delete the Grants
Manager, Capital and Fixed Assets Analyst, reduce Premium pay, reduce Ops by
359,000 and reduce Equipment by 3,000. So Grants Manager is a new position,
Capital and Fixed Assets Analyst. Premium pay, I, basically, chopped it in half.
Professional Services, after my big chop of 349, it left them with 300,000. It reduced
their training seminar fees way down. And I've deleted the equipment for expansion
positions and that's how I achieved at those numbers, Members. Any...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. You know, we always get the audit and the audit
has been saying we need to get that Grants Manager position. I guess, we just have to
weigh how often we want to see that significant finding—is that what it's called--show
up on the audit versus-CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --the Manager, so I'm, I would like to see the Manager, it's been
almost what, four years now that we've tried to come up with it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. You know, for me, Mr. Couch, I proposed this in this manner
because I just remember going through the Administration's report to us on
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abolishment of positions, coulda used one of those, re-described it, placed it in
Finance.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I think, Mr. Baz, you're talking about the attrition
program?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Exactly what Mayor Arakawa talked about in year one of hisCOUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --last Administration.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I think Mr. Baz explained that due to personnel, the way
personnel services works, I don't, yeah, Mr. Baz, if you can refresh our memory, it
was frustrating that they, what they had to go through, but it was understandable
that it was the red tape, but if Mr. Baz can kinda...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Is it harder than going through Council to get it?
MR. BAZ: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes. Yes, that's...
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: It's worse.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, we tried, we were able to move one position in like it was over a year, I
think it was 16 months that we tried and that position was never able to get filled.
Actually, you guys gave the E/P before the position could actually get filled. So to
answer your question, it was easier to come to Council than to try to do that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: This is a, by Administrative Rules that is making it difficult for the
Administration? What is, where is the problem?
MR. BAZ: The...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Is it in the Code?
MR. BAZ: The temporary transfer is easy. That's just the, a document that the Mayor signs,
but the personnel actions that are required, the Department of Personnel's, I don't if
their State rules or Administrative Rules that they have to follow put a hamper on that
reclassification. We had to, you know, we had do a reorganization, reclassification, get
all of that approved by the Managing Director, the unions, get it back for consultation,
present it again. We had, it was a new classification, so we had to present that
Statewide to all of the different employers and see if they would agree to us creating
that classification, then, it was back to us and then, trying to do the recruiting and by
that time, you guys had already added the E/P so it was...
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CHAIR HOKAMA: You guys thought about making this one appointed position? If he doesn't
perform, you fire 'em?
MR. BAZ: That's possible, if you want to add the money into the Mayor's Office. We could
make it appointed. Unfortunately, the only place to have appointed positions is in the
Mayor's Office.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And, you know, I just was wondering if you folks thought of it in different
ways to get it achieved.
MR. BAZ: That's, honestly, a decent suggestion.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
MR. BAZ: And, I mean, they could be in my office if you wanted them to and I would manage
them. I'd be happy to manage them.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I hate to challenge Mr. Baz because he's usually right, but you
Department...
have appointed positions in
MR. BAZ: The Director-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The Director.
MR. BAZ: --the Deputy
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The Deputy Director.
MR. BAZ: --and the Secretary.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Secretary. Are those by Charter or?
MR. BAZ: By State law, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: State law?
MR. BAZ: Yes. HRS 76-77.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, see, he's always right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And I would say, depends how strongly you feel.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I agree with you.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

the local government, done through your local governance...

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We consider that possible.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right. I think that...
CHAIR HOKAMA: To take, charge the State in Court on that.
MR. BAZ: The other restriction is our General Budget provision, Section 5 and so that
restricts by in the Budget Ordinance, we have the Legislative Branch and the Mayor's
Office not restricted to Section 5.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Well...
MR. BAZ: But that's our own rules.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Our control.
MR. BAZ: That's easy.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I love your suggestion just and if it can go under his
Department, that's fine. That way, if they aren't doing the job, we just yank the
salary.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Not yank, terminate the individual.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, we can't terminate, they can.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, well, we then I guess we just cut off the money.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well, that's one way to address the issue.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Chair, I like that, what's being discussed, you know. I am really
in support of trying out this idea of having a Grants Manager. The challenge for this
person and one of the objectives that I would expect them to accomplish if they are
successful would be and we've talked about it, one of the benefits would be negotiating
a better indirect cost rate and possibly bringing more money to the County. So
eventually, you know, we could pay for them with that. So that would be one of their
objectives and if it doesn't work and if, you know, they don't perform and produce why
we want to do this, then I think that, you know, in the private sector, you have goals
and objectives in your job and if you don't do it, well, you know, aloha. So, I'm willing
to be innovative and try something different because that's the whole nature of grants.
You know, the whole process is you apply and it's rolling the dice, sometimes you get,
sometimes you don't get, but you know, what is the percentage of get and what do you
produce and how do you manage grants, do you have trouble with the funding
agencies, can you bring them altogether, so, this is to me, very quantifiable
performance. So, you could set goals and objectives and say, look, we're gonna hire
you, but this is the deal. So, I think it could, it could be done. It would be innovative,
but don't you think it's time we were innovative? I like it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. White? Okay. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Did you have your hand up?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, I'll recognize Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: He called on you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair, I agree with Ms. Baisa on this, at the same time, part of the
challenge that this Manager is gonna have to deal with is the, is it, the challenge from
the Auditors, seems to be that the Departments and Finance are not...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Talking.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: ...talking or not getting educated so that the tracking of the and
payments on the grants are being done properly. So, I like the idea of putting them in
Mr. Baz's Department and I think Ms. Baisa's focus for that person is very
appropriate. I'm not sure that we can look at this as a way of fixing the audit concern,
which is in Finance, but I'm, I think I'm more comfortable with the focus that has
come up now than I am with just putting somebody in Finance to make sure that the
accounting is done right, because I can't tell whether that's a training issue in
Finance, an experience issue in Finance or what the challenge is. But I, like Ms. Baisa
said, the benefits going forward of getting either a higher level of fringe covered or
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simply new grants, far outweighs the clerical stuff that Finance is gonna have to figure
out how to fix. So, I would support that. I think it's a creative way to move this
forward in a way that I'm a lot more comfortable with and I think Ms. Balsa's got a
really good point.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I agree with Councilmember Balsa as far as if that's going to
be the innovative description that we're going to have for this Grants Manager to go
ahead and be the grant writer if that's the intent and then, but you still have to deal
with Finance. Because the Departments, you know, what I cannot truly identify is to
what is really the problem with the Departments as far as managing their grants and
the disbursement of the funds because the end result is Finance signs the check. If
it's the monies go in to, if we receive a grant, the, I think, the last signature comes
from the Finance Department. So, going back to what Mr. White said, are we really
addressing the problem from the managing of the grants as it, whatever steps you
have because if they're inputting the monies, if Housing has a $100 grant and they
process it, somebody gotta input that $100 from Finance and somebody gotta sign the
check, so who's checking on who? Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. I hear your comment.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Balsa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I want to be very clear. I'm not thinking of this Grants Manager
being a grant writer. I'm thinking of this person as being a Grant Manager and
assisting grant writers in helping them, you know, do like the indirect costs about
allocations or those kinds of things, but as far as writing grants, they can't do it. If
they get caught up writing grants, they won't manage.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Right. You're right. Yeah. Yeah. That was my concern.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Yeah. Thank you, Mr. Chair and Member Balsa. Thank you for clarifying that
because I was, that's, I've been wanting to kinda clarify that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
MR. BAZ: Yeah. Grant Manager that would be in my office that wouldn't be writing grants,
right, but as those of you in this room that have written grants before, know, there's a
lot of background information that's required to process the indirect costs, you know,
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items, the management of the Fiscal reporting, all that kind of stuff. That's I think
what's lacking right now and that's what they're, there's nobody overseeing the grant
writers and the grant managers that are out there in the Departments receiving these
grants to make sure that they're following the OMB super circulars to make sure that
the revenue that we're expecting to get from the grant actually ever comes in on a
timely basis and that it gets reported properly. I see significant deficiencies in that
area and that I think the County would benefit from financially just in that cleanup,
as well as in, of course, the audit findings, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Right. Chair, I, also...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: ...I also see this person doing training in the Departments, you
know, with the people that do write the grants and receive the grants, so teaching
them some more skills and staying on top of changes in grant reporting or whatever
and you know, teaching, making sure that we are complying; so, I see this as a real
coordinating, training, trying to improve the excellence of our grant operation. We
have tremendous grant writers. The fact that we're bringing in all the money we are,
in my mind, is amazing, but it does, we need to take it to a higher level. And this
person could also be a liaison with Finance to make sure that there's better
communication. But you know, if they're tied up with other things, it's everybody,
somebody and nobody. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I would say, for the Chair, the part one would be on working with the
agent departments that have grant funding with Finance. Deal with the audit fmding
first and then once you take care of that, you can move that person to other
responsibilities.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We think the primary responsibility first and foremost should be
addressing the audit.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
MR. BAZ: I understand and.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Because we take care that, deals with the issue, I think, Mr. White has
and Mr. Couch, regarding communications between agencies or Departments.
MR. BAZ: Correct.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Then we can work on the next step, which is what Ms. Baisa is saying,
which makes sense to me.
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MR. BAZ: I'm not sure what I volunteered here for, but that's okay. You know...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Best person.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We are.
MR. BAZ: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, yeah, well, Ill, well work on a proposal to shift that to Mayor's Office
and well line item that with the Budget Division. Okay. You know what, before we
take on the Capital and Fixed Assets position, why don't we take a break. You guys
have worked very hard, Members, this evening, so, ten minutes 'cause it's still a long
night, so, ten-minute recess. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

8:39 p.m.
8:59 p.m.

CHAIR HOKAMA: . . .(gavel). . . Let's get back to work.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So, Chair, where were we exactly 'cause I...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Line 253.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Two fifty-three, okay got it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Okay, I've deleted the Capital and Fixed Assets Analyst.
Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Again, that was a, I believe that was a concern for the audit
because only one person was doing things and didn't really have good oversight.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Internal control.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Internal, yeah, it was kind of an internal control thing, whether
they can do that with what they have now, that might be something to discuss, but
that was another audit issue.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I understand and my thing is, I believe, the Director and his senior staff
can show us what they've done in one year to make it, 'cause I think they have the
resources to do it internally without additional bodies. And so, I'm willing to give 'ern a
year and measure their ability to perform and then, make the appropriate adjustment
in next budget.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Reasonable.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Reasonable.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Let's move to Premium pay. Let's see, I've cut this down to have
them have 30,000. I've reduced Professional Services down to 300,000 and I've
reduced Training Fees and Seminars, and cut out Equipment for expansion positions.
Issues? Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Chair, my recollection is that the reduction in Professional Services
was tied to the imaging program.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's correct.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Just to, for the same reasoning...
CHAIR HOKAMA: The same reasoning as I shared with the Committee regarding the Clerk's
reduction.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right. And the, Mr. Baz is moving the microphone, that means I'm
wrong.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Is this the Accounts Program?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
MR. BAZ: No, the...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's right, it was DMV.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, DMV was the...the Accounts Program, $195,000 the expansion was to
upgrade the IFAS accounting software and we got a updated bid on that, we actually
have a new quote from SunGard and it's $179,000 versus 195 if you wanted to still
put it in and reduce that; $120,000 was to develop the paperless forms, the, we've
been trying to get more paperless in the County and so that $120,000 was, we've done
some of the purchasing stuff and then we wanted to do the travel orders, vendor
actions and the fixed asset forms so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just to clarify, the paperless forms are not existing forms that
have been filled out that you're trying to retain, this is a new, going to a new paperless
system, so it doesn't affect what Mr. Hokama's concern about retaining records?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, that's correct. They want to make it so that you can fill out a travel order
request on the computer instead of having to do it triplicate, long letter form.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So, I think that's a valid thing that they, I mean, that does two
things. One, it gets rid of a bunch of paperwork that we have to deal with and be,
bunch of paperwork that we have to store forever and figure out what to do, how to
archive it, so, I think it's a valid and very warranted expenditure in my opinion,
Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: All this would be kept on the Cloud, Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Yes, well, it'll be kept in our IT system that gets backed up and all of that. It's
integrated into our IFAS system as well so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yesterday, 'cause yesterday I just came from one big meeting regarding the
Cloud and what certain corporations are, with high priority, confidential information
has it backed up, but they don't put it on the Cloud. They retain it within their own
firewalls and security. They won't put it on the Cloud.
MR. BAZ: Yeah. Mr. Chair, so, IT has a, I guess, an internal Cloud, if you want to call it that
database system and set of servers that are housed within this building and then
they're looking at the redundancy at the Kihei Police Station. It would not be held in, I
guess, the general terms of the Cloud, meaning like some Google drive or OneDrive or
some other service like that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Further questions? Issues? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. The upgrade, I think, is very important, so I don't know
if you're...
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm open to revisiting this.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Let's revisit.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. That's under Operations. Okay. Any issues with the Premium pay,
Members, for 45,000 deduct? Okay. We'll move on. If you, unless you speak up, I'm
gonna mark it as consensus.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Equipment, 3,000, that was for the expansion, do we have
consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, sorry, that was for both expansion positions and we're
considering, you're considering adding the Grants Manager to Mr. Baz's, I don't know
where the equipment would come from, but we need to do it somewhere.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We'll have Staff work with Mr. Baz to see what is a appropriate
consideration for us.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit, yeah. Revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Financial Services, I have proposed deleting the three Service
Rep IIs. I think I told you in my earlier comment upon the presentation of the
proposal, I wanted to give the Kiosk Program and their other components one year to
be able to see what kind of success they have before I look at these expansion
positions, because I, if, I feel if the Kiosk Program really works and is successful, they
don't need all these positions. So, I think the Director is trying something different
and I'm willing to support him and give him a year so we can look at measurements,
and that is why I feel that at this time, we can defer for this year this request.
Questions? Issues? Mr. White?
MS. CRIVELLO: I support what you're saying.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I support what you're saying. I agree that the combination of the
online services and the ability to do a lot of the DMV work online plus the kiosks
should reduce the need for the service attendants.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Anyone else? Do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Premium pay?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Thank you. Okay. We'll move to Operations. I made adjustments
in their, let's see, on the Auto Tags and Plates, I've reduced that by 100,000, leaving
- 176 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 30, 2015

them with $94,880. I've reduced their Computer Services under Auto Plates and Tags
by 63,000 leaving them with 300, reduced Professional Services by 139,000, leaving
them with 225,000, and I've reduced their software to $35,000. Questions?
Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. I agree with the reduction to Auto Plates and Tags,
because they had a considerable amount of money that is encumbered and they've got
enough money in, remaining in this year's budget to make another order, so I think
what you've given them should last easily through the next year. The one concern
that I have, I don't recall where the, whether the kiosk is something they have money
for in this year's budget or whether that's somewhere in, I believe, it's in this 2016
Budget, I just want to make sure we don't cut the kiosk.
MR. MOLINA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: Mr. Chair, thank you. The funding related to the Kiosk Program is booked
under Miscellaneous Other Costs, which is an item the Chair proposed to not reduce.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. MOLINA: The funding related to the Internet online services is booked under Computer
Software, which the Chair had proposed cutting back to 35,000. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thanks for the reminder, Mr. Molina. So that's the adjustment.
We didn't touch the kiosk money, Mr. White.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Other questions? Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So he mentioned the online computer software?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Would that affect what we're trying to approach also?
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, I, well, I left them with, what it was, enough money to still make the
program move forward and work.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, yeah, I did reduce it by 18, but I left in what I felt was sufficient
funding for the software program of 35,000.
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Other issues? Questions? Okay. Consensus, Members?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Let's see. I am proposing under Real Property, the
addition of two positions, a Compliance Specialist I, a Compliance Specialist II, which
would be an add for about 48,764 for the first year, which is only partial year funding.
And what the Chair looks forward to is the potential additional $5 million in revenue
that these two employees will be bringing in by ensuring that we get the payments
regarding the Real Property Division.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have consensus? Okay. Thank you. So for that, the Chair also added
Operational Costs and...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And the Equipment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And Equipment.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I also added a Assessment Analyst to assist the Division in being
able to quantify these dollars that we're gonna get through compliance.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chairman, is that for, it's not a position, correct, that's...
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, no, that's, excuse me, that's Operations, yeah. I'm giving Ops money
for the assessment.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Sorry, misstated.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We got that one, consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Good. Treasury, I'm reducing the expansion position, Account
Clerk III.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, if we could revisit that. I know that they're
under-manned over there, especially, when you look at the audit report. I just would
advocate for this additional position, the Account Clerk III.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that comment. The Chair was just gonna let you
know that after this session, I intend to do a, an exhaustive review of Treasury and the
investment portfolio 'cause I was not happy with this year's performance. So we're
happy to revisit. Reduction of Premium pay, Members, 3,000?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Move on. I've recommended reduction in Ops by 44,000, leaving
them with 250,000 and then making a reduction of the Ops by deleting the laptop,
monitors and tablet under Equipment. Questions? Issues?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus on the Op, but not on the equipment if we're gonna
bring back the position.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Fine. Mr. Couch, well bring that back as part of the revisit. Okay.
Okay, let's see.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am?
MS. YOSHIMURA: We skipped the Countywide Costs when we were doing the consensus
part of the review.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Because these will be adjusted once we know what's gonna be included in
the budget.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Not a problem. Let's go to Fire and Public Safety, Admin, no, there
was no request there. Did you guys request for everything in Fire?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: All revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I've made a lot of adjustments in this Department, Members. My
concern is I don't want this to be a loose train because I can see this becoming like
hospitals for the State and then, eventually, we're gonna be looking at privatizing fire
because we won't be able to afford the way we operate currently. So, oh and before we
enter this, I know why, earlier, I remember some discussion about us having insert
somewhere in the budget a position like a contract negotiator or someone that would, I
know we have had our issues with, how contracts have turned out for the County as
we as the employers side, especially with Arbitration, we tend to get great lickings in
Arbitration because our position is, I guess, so unreasonable, they gotta take the other
side's position. So, I just want you to take, to consider it. I am currently looking at in
the next round, to propose something in Corporation Counsel. That's the only place I
feel I can trust that position to do what I feel it needs to do for us, as employers, at the
bargaining table. So, Ill give you a little bit more in the next round, but I just letting
you know now, that that's part of the consideration the way contracts have been going
against the County as an employer, we need better people representing us at the table.
So, I just wanted to share that with you. Okay. Under 345, I'm recommending
deletion of the Secretary III and the Information Systems Manager. Mr. Couch?
I'm fine with the
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH:
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
Information/Communication Systems Manager, we have that function in IT. But I
would, you know, they've asked for the Secretary III for, I think, every year that I've
been here.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It might be worth giving them a try for that one.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Getting soft, huh? Well, I'm sorry, I cannot agree with you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Understood.
CHAIR HOKAMA: For those of you that have known the history of Battalion Chiefs and the
growth of overtime, I get my issue with performance. Okay. I expect better at one
better price, too. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Thank you for mentioning that. You know, when we look at
adding positions, it's quite often to reduce overtime. And my understanding is in the
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last seven or eight years, we've gone from three Battalion Chiefs to six Battalion Chiefs
and if you, if all of you look at your A Accounts in Fire under Operations, you'll find
six positions for Battalion Chief and the Premium pay amount for those six individuals
proposed for this year is $181,000. That's $30,000-CHAIR HOKAMA: That's $30,000 per Battalion Chief.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --per Battalion Chief. So, maybe we should go back to three, because
then the overtime will be within the costs that we have for just salaries. So, you know,
I bring that up only because I, like everyone else, I have a lot of respect for this
Department and their professionalism in almost everything they do. Their fiscal
management and scheduling is something that I'm not sure I'm terribly comfortable
with, and so that's why I have a difficult time supporting additional staff when I don't
feel there's a level of fiscal responsibility that I can say I'm really comfortable with,
they've really got it wired. And some of it is not within the Chief's purview at all. The
rank for rank recall is something that was put upon him and he has to deal with it.
But as I've said before, that's a contract negotiations, an arbitrated decision in a
situation where the Department or the Firefighter's Association negotiator totally
out-maneuvered and out-gunned whoever was representing the Counties and the
State. Unfortunately, it's resulted in roughly $2 million of overtime going to the top,
roughly 150 people in the Department. To put that in perspective, that $2 million per
year could pay for $30 million in CIP if we pay the Debt Service over time. So these
are choices that are being, we're not being allowed to have because we've been
out-maneuvered and I think that's the reason why you brought up the issue of having
a professional negotiator on our side. And so I would support that notion because I
think we need to have arguments being made on both sides and you know, it's gotten
to a point where not just the, not this Department alone, but where many of our
positions are still under where the private sector is, but a large number, a couple
years ago, it was 65 percent of the public positions were paid higher than those in the
private sector. Then, if you add the benefits on top of that, it well exceed what
happens in the private sector. So, these are things that are difficult from my
perspective, because I have a foot in both sides. And when I see the private sector
having to reach into their pockets to pay the taxes and we're, we can't control our
expenses to the degree that they're having to control theirs, it just makes it harder and
harder to ask the private sector to keep paying the tab for some excessive spending
that hopefully we can control at some point. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Well, some of our sister counties, not in Hawaii, but I can tell
you honestly, Members, have reduced Police, the Sheriffs, they've furloughed their
Deputy Sheriffs, they've gone to 12 hours instead of 24 hour service and they reduced
Fire to some, where they went to all volunteers, because they don't have the money to
pay. So some Counties are not, have not done well in the rebounding from the
recession yet, and those are the kind of tough choices that they've made to fit their
budgets. Fortunately, we're not there hopefully ever. Okay. So, further questions on
Premium pay or, Members_.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I'm in receipt of a, I'm not sure if the other Members have
received a, an e-mail, quarter to...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: It's on there.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: It's on there?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Everyone would have received it.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: He sent it to everybody.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Who, what?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Regarding Chief Murray's, some of his concessions that he...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: It's in your e-mails. He sent it out a half an hour ago.
Check your e-mails. Check your e-mails.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: It's somewhat similar to that Public Works.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Yeah. If you don't have it, Members, it, I mean, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: But he goes down the line and he's actually making
concessions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. So we'll review the Chiefs...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So can we revisit this? We have last night, we suggested to
revisit Fire. Can we do that?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Where?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I don't have it either.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. That's a fair request since you folks got your information and it was
sent.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If you, I'll open up a copy and give it to Staff and they can
distribute the copies.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. That will be...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I will do that right now.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'll just copy and give you guys copies.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So, you know what, let me at this time, I'll put to the end of the
night, the rest of Fire and see where we are and with time, so you can look at the
Chiefs response. Well, that just means there's that much less time for decisionmaking. Anything under Ocean Safety Program, Members, you guys wanna bring
back? You heard the Chair's position to leave it where it is until we get this contract
that is close to being fmalized sent to their membership for ratification and to the
employers for approval? So, everything stays status quo.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, I don't agree with that. Fire Chief is all good. Finally,
that Department has really worked hard and I know your reasons and justifications,
which is very, you know, it's true, but he felt it's, they're good to go and they're okay
with those things kind of left hanging a little bit and should be sewn up real quick.
So, according to him, he's, would like to see it happen and Ocean Safety came for
testimonials, too, in reference to that, too, so I'm in support of moving forward with
the merger.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Agreed.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. For the Chair, it's a matter of policy and contract. I
really, you know, I mean, I appreciate the Department's comments, but we set the
tone and the policy and the direction and the timing, not the Departments. We do.
Okay? You need to remember, who's the boss in this area, it's the nine of us.
Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Except for by Charter, on that one thing, the Chief sets that
timeline in the Charter.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. But we control the funding, timing of funding. Okay?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, I agree with Ms. Cochran, thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: So, it's just a matter of level of risk. Okay. So definitely, we don't have
consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, we'll move on. Page 15, Housing Human Concerns.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus on Admin.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Housing Program? I have recommended reduction of...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You have down, Contractual Services and Professional Services
for Section 8 is your reductions?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. That's my two areas. Very good, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Did you have a reason for those?
CHAIR HOKAMA: For me, I think they can perform, plus, if you, you know, I don't know if
it's fortunate for me, but I've been watching on our behalf, the hill and the district; I
have very little confidence that this Congress will be supporting a lot of the entitlement
programs because the Defense Hoc is gonna win. And they're gonna put billions back
for defense. It's gonna come at the cost of social programs, big time. So Section 8 and
a few other things, HOME, TANF, I see big reductions in the future, near future. Just
there's only one place to cut besides transportation. So, my thing is I rather not count
too many eggs because I don't expect that many in the basket, so that's where I am. I
don't like that political reality, but that's what I think is coming down the hill.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Excuse me.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: But I'm having a difficult time listening, hearing you. Can you
move a little closer to the mike? Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: ...(inaudible)... knows more about my lack of confidence that Congress is
gonna provide sufficient funding for these programs in the near future, because in the
next few clays, you're going to be hopefully surprised with the type of resolutions
coming out of both the House and Senate. Okay. So, Ops, 70,000, do we have
consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Get your proposal ready for round three, Mr. Couch. Grants and
Disbursements for Affordable Rental Housing, I've reduced it by 162,063 and I've
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added a proviso for this. I'm not too comfortable with how the Department is
operating this fund at this time.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair, can you-CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --expand more on why the disappointment or what is it with
the affordable rental housing.
CHAIR HOKAMA: My understanding is the grantees decide the allocation and not the
Department. I need some, so, who's feet do I hold to the fire? The Department works
for us, but they're not making the call? Mr. Baz, you have anything you want to
share?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, from my understanding, that the amount, the total allocation of whatever it
be, the requested amount was $962,000, is developed between the Department and
the four grantees that they have, the amounts that each grantee would be receiving is
a cooperative process that they all get together. I know the Department's involved in
that. It's not like just they let the agencies go, have at it, but they do develop, based
on history of each of the agencies and how much they've been actually able to utilize,
`cause some of the agencies are very specific like Women Helping Women only services
their clients, whereas MEO and Family Life Center serve the broad community, so
restricting it to the $200,000 in each grant, I think, some will be over-funded and
some will be under-funded, but I'm not sure what the breakdown should be. If you do
want to make it Council-designated, I can get you the numbers to make it proviso'd
specifically for those agencies, if you'd like, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Is there a reason why it's only four agencies?
MR. BAZ: History about, these are the agencies that have over the years applied for the
original funding and continue to apply for it. The Department does put out
applications from time to time and these are the four agencies that have developed
expertise in that. Part of the coordination that they have is that they need to make
sure that they're communicating well enough, because when the program was first
developed, we had individuals who were going from agency to agency trying to double
dip in getting rental assistance, and so, we had to make sure we had coordinated, you
know, listings and work together. I don't know what the thing is right today, because
it's been four years or so since I was out of it, but that's the way we had to develop
this program in the past.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA; --we all going live within our means. Ms. Baisa?
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I would like to speak in support of restoring the original amount.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And the reason for it is, you know, we know that, all of us know,
that we are kind of in a housing or a homeless crisis now. And one of the things that
happens with this money, is that it does prevent that or rescue people from it. You
know, people that are gonna be thrown out on the street because they can't pay their
rent any more, if they can get some assistance, then, we might prevent that. And you
know, we listen to story after story as we go through the district meetings and we hear
the stories of success with people with a little bit of assistance, who are now able to
handle it themselves. And for me, that's where I want to go. I want to see the
outcomes, the objectives. You know, how many people have we gotten so that they're
on their own now and have been able to, you know, be on their own and that way, you
know, we're not gonna find them needing a whole bunch of other services because now
they're homeless. So, the timing right now of this is scary for me because we have
such a problem. And if we take away any of the funding, it's just gonna make it worse
and, but I do think that I like the idea of, I prefer the idea that maybe we get some
history of how the agencies administer this money and if they administer it well and
we have good results, I don't mind giving them more.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Can you get that for us?
MR. BAZ: Just one other thing to note, too, is when the program was originally being
developed and allocations were given to different organizations, there were some
organizations that could spend down the whole amount and some that didn't. And
similar to, you know, how we get County allocations sometimes you hear, oh, County,
City and County Honolulu couldn't spend it, so we got this extra money because we
could spend it kind of a situation is how I think the amounts have been developed to
this point. I'll get you the exact amounts here in a bit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Further questions? Comments? Ms. Baisa, you had a
follow-up?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, just one other thing. It's my understanding that, I don't
know about any of the agencies, but I do know that MEO spends down all of its funds
and I think they all, I don't know, do they all run out? Maybe somebody can tell us. I
don't know if anybody's sitting on money.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, I'll look up that for sure. I know that MEO just notified me that they do
spend down 100 percent of their monies.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I'll simply say that I think it's necessary.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Ditto.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Do we know who the four agencies are as you mentioned-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: --Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Yes. Family Life Center, Maui Economic Opportunity, Women Helping Women
and Ka Hale A Ke Ola.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. So, they're identified as those that provide either
transitional housing or rentals for those are to prevent homeless or even the case
management. So, I want to ditto on we working to prevent or help assist the big gorilla
that's on every island situation, homelessness.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Okay. We'll come back to that.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Three nine six, Hale Mahaolu Grant, I reduced it back to 60,000.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. I recently had a conversation with one of the
developers who's going to be starting a major project in Central Maui and they're
utilizing this educational program through Hale Mahaolu, yeah, and I did make a
suggestion because the way they had set it up was that people would come in and, you
know, get these classes and counseling and there'd be no cost and I told them that I
really think to take ownership, that some money should be expended by the individual
families. And so, and he took it to heart and he said he'd go back and talk with Hale
Mahaolu because I think, when you get it absolutely free, you don't really take the
benefit and you don't really know what it's all about as far as taking ownership. If you
gotta put some money out, especially, you know, my suggestion was, maybe they have
- 187 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 30, 2015

to put $100 out. If they complete the course, then they get $50 back or something like
that you know. It was like, you put out so much, you complete the course and then
you get refunded at the end. And that way, the program is, has ownership by the
individual. And when you put money out, you tend to take stock in, be part of, right.
So, I could support this reduction. I think, you know that's something that I'd like to
see that in that group and others participate. You know, it doesn't have to be large
sums of money, but if they're helping five, six hundred people, and even 25, $50 a
person or a couple, whatever it might be, that's a nice chunk of change coming in, so,
I think I can support your reduction. They do a good program and I do like that. And
I think that's one of the real issues with people buying homes and not being prepared.
You know they have the income, but they don't have the credit ratings. They have too
much debt. This is a method to really educate these young people or people, don't
have to be young and how to get ready to buy a home or a condo, whatever it might
be, a townhouse, whatever it might be, yeah, Mr. Chair, so, I agree with you and I can
support your reduction.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. This is a, at your level of funding, it's a 66 percent
increase in funding over last year's amount and you know, I think this is a very
valuable program, that's why I support what you did. I would add to Mr. Victorino's
thoughts that the developers can also pony up some money to help this, help this
program, help the people that'll be buying houses or lots from them. So, I'd like to see
them go out and talk to the developers that are gonna be utilizing the service and ask
them to do a cost sharing of some sort. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And by the way, I'm sorry.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That was part of the discussion is cost sharing. I apologize,
I missed that part. They were gonna be a part of the cost sharing. But I wanted the
clients themselves to be a part of it and take some ownership, also. So, yes,
Mr. White, this was part of the discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I agree with Mr. White, Mr. Victorino. Also, part of the cost
sharing could be the realtors, too. The Realtors Association of Maui comes here all the
time and they do classes and things like that, so, we might want to talk with them, too
about helping them out. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Are we good with the number, Members, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, we gonna, want the rental numbers now or we gonna give it on third
pass?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. You don't have to give us today, tonight.
MR. BAZ: Okay. Alright.
CHAIR HOKAMA: 'Cause that'll give us time to, if the Members want, we can also figure out
funding, how to pay for it. Human Concerns Program, I have recommended a small
reduction of 5,500 for Early Childhood Resource and reduction of 100,000, so, the net
appropriation if you will look, Members, is still over a, almost quarter million dollars
more than this year. We going up $237,000 more. Questions?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'd like to revisit, Chair, on both.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. What's your issue, Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Well, I have questions regarding only because I see them,
the importance of the Human Concerns Program in regards to the, their efforts in
Early Childhood, their Early Childhood Programs, so, I'd like to inquire more with
them and get more...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Not a problem. I would just say that the Feds do adopt and MEO is
one of the big through the Head Start Program that we, which we support big time,
too. And then like State's program that they try to do, also, with Early Childhood. I
had hoped the State was smart enough to piggyback on the Federal Program since it
was an existing successful program and not try reinvent the wheel and spend, waste
money. Unfortunately, the State is hardheaded, they wanted to rebuild the wheel, so,
I find it to be wasteful. So, I'm trying to make sure we don't fall into that situation
also, but well be happy to revisit. Okay. Sixteen?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Did you folks ask to revisit all the grants?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair? Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: On the reduction of Equipment-CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes?
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --was there any discussion on that? I think that was the, that was
some of the cars that was used for the Elderly Program.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I think you're, wait, let me check. Mr. Molina?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I believe that we were replacing all of the vehicles that were being
disposed of.
MR. MOLINA: Yeah. Mr. Chair, thank you. Under the Human Concerns Program, the
equipment request totaled approximately $200,000 and we cut that in half or the
Chair proposed to cut that in half. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. They had asked for eight and we replaced four.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And the other four were still running.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. I decided to replace the four that they chose to already dispose of.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So they have eight vehicles and so, I decided to support half and replace
only half at this time.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And then look to next year, see what...
CHAIR HOKAMA: And then we'll see-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --well see how it goes for next year. But I'll support it to replace at least
half.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Very good. Thank you. So well just return to the Early Childhood
Program for the next round. Okay. Community Partnership Grants?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Yes.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: And again, Members, you know, with the adjustments we made in the
Grant Program and whatnot, you know, I thought we'd just leave it at the current
funding level. Okay. E Malama I Na Keiki 0 Lanai, I've recommended the same
amount as the current year. Any concerns or issues, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, that's your area, so you would know better, but I
know they asked 'cause...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, no, no, I mean, almost everybody asked, but I've decided to hold the
line at current year levels for now for everybody. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah and while I understand that that's, that was your
philosophy, I know a lot of these, one or many of us are going to request an increase.
So, only to be fair, unless they don't really need it, but I think like Mr. Victorino said,
they did request, so, that's why I would want to revisit it, only to be fair if we end up
doing others, if we say no to everybody, then that's fine, but I don't want to discount
them if we do increase some of these.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Just come up with your payment plan.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Tell me how you want to pay for it. I'm open. I'm open. Any others?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair, on these, I wonder if we could establish a consensus with the
understanding if there's an increase to be made, it will be made across the board as a
percentage. Still have to find funds for it, but anyway, maybe it's easier if we just
revisit each.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah, revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, you heard Mr. White's consideration, how to approach this for the
next round.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The only thing I would disagree with him is like, for
example, Kansha Preschool, they said that that was enough and then, this would be
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their last year and so just, and again, if you go percentage across the board for
everybody and somebody really said they don't need it and then this will be their last
year, again, it's self-defeating as far as what we're trying to accomplish. So, that
would be my only take because I know that organization came in and said that to us
at the Central meeting.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So, Chair, can we revisit all of these preschool programs?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, we can.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's fine. But I just want to make that statement.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. That's fine with the Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And Chair, would you be open to like, for example, you did
not want to fund any of the new requests, but would you be open if we were to put in
let's say 50 percent or something to get 'em started for this year, would you have
much, well, we can put in anything we want if you allow us and I guess well go from
there so I think I answered my own question.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I answered my own question.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Again, Members, you have my proposal and I share with you my thoughts,
but we are a Committee, okay, so five votes will move it forward. My only request is
tell me how, propose to me how you want to pay for things. Okay? Because I think
that's a fair request on my side.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA; Okay. Page 24.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Liquor Control. Oh, wait.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We're on MEO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, we're not. You guys wanted to revisit everything.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh. I thought you just said Early Childhood.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, we wanted to revisit everything.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Alright.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, just know that we have a shorter clock tomorrow.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Alright, because we got a lot of consensuses that's why.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, but, you know, once the request is in for revisit all, I mean, that's
fine with the Chair. You just, we just gonna pack it in in a tighter frame. Okay.
Liquor Control, 24. You have the communication from the Department regarding the
Chair's reductions, the Chair stands by his reductions.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair, I think your reductions are reasonable and I support it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: They didn't come in and complain so. I was the one that
wanted this revisited because...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, they did send in a written response, Mister...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, yeah, I saw that, but it's not very strong, if you know
what I mean.
CHAIR HOKAMA: But I didn't make drastic adjustments.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I thought I proposed very reasonable considerations for the Committee to
consider, so you have their response. Do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, the only thing is, Mr. Chair, I know you looked at all of
ours and I did have a bigger amount.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, you did. Thank you. And I took that into consideration, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: But understanding how they're funded-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right. Right.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: --and everything else, I thought, you know, reasonable adjustments was
okay and that's why I presented my proposal to you and they did respond, but again,
as I said, I stand by my recommendations.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Let's move forward to Department of Management.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Line 688, deletion, Civil Engineer V. You know, I still trying to get a real
good understanding of what everybody does in that CIP component upstairs. Because
I know this Mr. Buzianis and I know he worked hard on the Kihei Police Station
Project. I don't know what he's assigned now, but I know they got bodies and I just
not sold with the explanation for their request so, I felt not to support it and I, it's on
my cut list. Issues? Comments?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Are you on line 688, Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm on line 688, Ms. Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay. Thank you. I can agree with you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I support you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I reduced Premium pay a whopping $500.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I've adjusted Operations, Members.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. This was a reduction more in their Professional Services, I reduced
it by 85,000, leaving them 180,000. And I reduced their Training Registration Fees
slightly to 15,000. So that's your 90,000 cut, Members.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right. I believe, I can't remember who told me, that told us, I
think, here that they needed, I think, another 20,000, I think it was, for GPS units to
continue on with the...
CHAIR HOKAMA: I understand what I cut, Mr. Couch. I know that it impacts this.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina, did, I think I made, it was more surgical in my adjustments?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The $70,000 of that was a, two new electrical vehicles if I'm not
mistaken.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Remember the discussion we had on that, electrical vehicles, Mr. Couch.
You forgot about that?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And it was because they still have vehicles they can put in the motor
pool and the comment was that they needed those for some flash and...
CHAIR HOKAMA: That was, Mr. Molina, read off the, my specific cuts?
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Yes, under the Professional Services Account, the
expansion request was 105,000. The Chair proposed to retain the 5,000 for the
purchase of 60 GPS units and proposed cutting 70,000 for the Motor Pool project and
30,000 for the E311 project. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. That's the adjustments. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And you know, I have to point out, that we had to ask what the
$70,000 for the Motor Pool Program was and that really should have been in
Equipment, not in Professional Services. So, you know, we only learned of it because
we happened to ask a more detailed question.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And that's to tie in so that, once we do the A, B, C Accounts, we can get
the, some good measurements. So, consensus, Members?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Let's move to, let's see, I had recommended moving from the
Mayor's Office to the Management Department, the 75,000 for the Economic
Development Program. I know you got feedback from Ms. Rasmussen and others.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I found Ms. Rasmussen's concerns about this move to be legitimate
and I think that because a lot of this is used for the Energy Conference and other
things, that it's not, in her description, it wasn't really the kinds of things that are in
the purview of the person in the Management Department. His is more focused on
PUC matters and much more technical types of things, so, I would be supportive of
restoring that to the OED.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Agreed.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I was just gonna say the same thing.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, I agree.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Ms. Crivello, you had a comment?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I, are we gonna, oh, yeah. Okay. Sorry. We're moving this
from the Office of the Mayor back to OED?
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, we're going to move this back to Mayor's Office. Mr. White is
recommending that it stays where it currently is, in the Mayor's Office.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I agreed with him.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I had proposed to moving it to the Management Department to
assist the current energy coordinator that's in that Department, since we have no
energy person in the Mayor's Office. But as I said, I know Ms. Rasmussen gave
feedback on why she felt that it should be retained. Any other comments on this one?
Okay. The Chair would support the Committee's request and have it remain in the
current position, so, do we have consensus to remain?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We'll keep it in Office of the Mayor. Very good. ITS, I've
recommended deletions of the Information Systems Analyst V, General Management
Project Manager and that adds up to 100,192. Okay. I know Mr. Verkerke was able to
respond to the Committee, so, questions and issues on this one? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. I'm at least asking for the General Management
Project Manager because we've got the KIVA Project and we've got several others that
are gonna be coming down the line. We could do Professional Services, but it would
be much more expensive. In this case, it would be much more expensive than hiring
our in-house person. Normally, I'm a proponent of doing it Professional Services
outside of the County, but this one, we would save by far. As far as the Information
Systems Analyst V, I believe that's to assist in the cybersecurity, which as you are well
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aware, is not getting any easier, it's getting much harder. I bet if we put 20 people in
there, we're gonna still be, you now, fighting 'em off at the fence so. You know, I'm
just, wanting to help out the people that are trying to do it right now so. That's my,
that's why I would like to revisit that. That's my justification. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. I just visited yesterday a entity that has 125 security specialists. Of
course, they make $100 billion in profit a year.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Wow.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So they can afford it, but. What money can do.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. You heard Mr. Couch's proposal, so, any other comments,
Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I think with the size and complexity and the broad application of the
KIVA replacement, it probably makes sense for us to move in the direction of the
General Management Project Manager, because I do think it has a level of complexity
of pulling various people in various Departments together to make sure that things
happen on a timely and efficient basis. I'm not as convinced about the security or if
that's the purpose of this Systems Analyst V. I think security is something that you
can get a little more assistance from outside sources that can come in, show you what
you need to do and leave town without us being saddled with salaries and fringes
going forward. So, I would tend to be supportive of the Project Manager, but not the
Analyst.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any other comments, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, I would agree with that, also.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The Project Manager, not the Analyst.
CHAIR HOKAMA: For me, on the Analyst side, you know, I mean, I understand Mr. Couch's
comments and I'm a big, it's a big issue for me, cybersecurity, but I think we need to
go on all cylinders before we move on this. I would like Risk Management to really be
involved. I would like Corp. Counsel to be involved regarding insurance, cyberattack
insurance. So there's multiple facets to this program and I prefer we have a good
discussion and a comprehensive approach to designate resources to the most
appropriate areas, so that is why I had recommended deferring one, at least a year on
this Analyst V. But we'll be back. Do we have consensus on General Management
Project Manager?
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, the other thing that they were talking about the
Information Systems Analyst V was the criminal justice. That was part of this security
issue with working with the Prosecutor's Office.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Right. Mr. Molina, can you give us some additional.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. This position is currently housed in the Prosecutor's
Office. It was previously grant funded and my notes indicate that this person is
responsible for managing the flow of data between the Police Department and the
Prosecutor's Office and that the Division wanted to retain that function with this
position by transferring it from the Grant Funding to General Fund. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that, Mr. Molina.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So is that State funding?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Federal, I believe, yeah, Mr. Molina? Federal Funds? That's, I mean, our
understanding, always and when we accept Grant Funding employment, you know,
it's like, yeah, they know when there's no monies, they get terminated and yet, they
always end up on our General Fund payroll.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair? Real quickly and I wanted to just step back a little
bit on the last one. You know, doesn't KIVA already have a dedicated Analyst? No?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz, can you answer the question at this time?
MR. BAZ: You talking about a dedicated person in IT?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. BAZ: No, I don't believe so.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. 'Cause if they did, I was gonna say, then, that could
be a natural for our Project Manager.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, no, I understand that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Yeah. No, so, you know. That was, you know, my
rationale.
MR. BAZ: Right.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But they don't have anybody at this time?
MR. BAZ: They have, I think, Susan Underwood does most, she was the one that helped
build the KIVA system along 20 years ago.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Yeah.
MR. BAZ: And she, you know, helps with like, maintaining it, but nobody is their specific
Analyst.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Maybe we can look into that, Chair, instead of hiring
somebody. If somebody is within the system and can understand, you know, maybe, I
don't know, it's just something, it's just a thought and I was thinking if we have
somebody that's doing it. But anyhow, Chair, we can discuss it 'cause that's a revisit
anyhow. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino reminded me of something. I recall that in one of the
revolving funds, that there's a KIVA position. So the question in my mind is whether
or not the, one of the revolving funds could actually pay for this coordination?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Staff, can you tell me the revolving fund, please?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We have an IT Revolving Fund?
MR. BAZ: No.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, it's one of the plan review funds.
CHAIR HOKAMA: More than likely it will be in Planning Department.
MR. BAZ: It's Public Works.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Public Works?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I think it may have been in DSA. I can't remember where I saw it. It
was in, it was one of the...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, that might be the one, I know the person you're referring
to. That's one that is a KIVA expert as far as how to manipulate through the data and
get it up. She has no...
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm just, I know, but we're funding a KIVA position out of one of the
revolving funds. I'm just asking if that could be the funding source for this rather
than the General Fund.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair, and you're correct, Chair White in that there is a person
within DSA that is kind of what we consider a super-user. She has been using KIVA
the whole time and kind of is the go-to person to answer questions. Her responsibility
is with what the revolving fund pays for, which is permits, not managing the system
itself. So she, she's a, you know, oversees the permit section and but she just, one of
her other duties as assigned is being able to assist other users in answering their, like,
questions if they have a interface question about how to use it, if they have a problem
with it, that kind of thing, not what, what IT is looking for is somebody to actually
manage the change process from...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I understand that, but I guess my point is that KIVA is gonna make all
the planning and permitting process much more manageable, so.
MR. BAZ: Hope so.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So, Mr. Chair, is Mr. White asking that that fund be used to-CHAIR HOKAMA: He's asking...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --to fund another that the-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --the management.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: The General Management.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The only issue, and I'm fine with that, too, the only issue is
once the KIVA project is done, like I said, there's other projects, the, I think, the Water
Billing Project going on and just the next step. So there, it's kind of like the
Ms. Taomoto of IT, you know what I mean?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: If we keep it in, Mr. Baz, if we keep it in Management where the proposal
is, is it going to be additional Administrative Overhead assessed to all the Departments
for the work of this employee?
MR. BAZ: Yes, there would be. I mean, that's the whole basis of the Overhead cost
allocation is that they took every aspect of the County functions, like Ms. Taomoto in
CIP and allocated each one of their times. You, as Councilmembers, you know, you're,
everything that you guys do to a certain extent is for other Departments, so your
costs, then, are then charged to those other Departments, so, yes, if we did another
cost allocation plan, this new position would be included in that as well.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that. Okay. We'll come back on this one, Members.
Okay. The Chair recommended reduction of Premium pay.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Under Operations, the Chair made some adjustments. I
reduced Small Equipment, take it down to 70,000. I reduced R 86 M contracts,
834,000, leaving them $2 million. The KIVA replacement, I reduced it by 1 million,
leaving them with a new amount of $2.5 million. Let's see, the rest was equipment for
that, equipment, expansion, expansion. Okay. That's my basic adjustments in Ops.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair? Oh, somebody, Mr. White.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Could we ask Staff if we've received Mr. Verkerke's information?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We had asked him to provide us the payment schedule possibilities for
KIVA to see if we could push some of this into 2017, and we had also asked him to
give us a likely payment schedule for the replacement of computers because he's got a
significant amount of money in this year's, I think he's got about $900,000 remaining
this year, maybe it's not that high but.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Verkerke was able to work with Mr. Baz and this was sent late
Wednesday evening, Wednesday night.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Last night.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: So his one-year payment schedule and he said this is a, and he's basing
this on couple of things that the Project Management position is approved, he said,
absent of this position, the reliance on Gartner, my favorite consultant, will have to
increase and with it, its costs. So, yeah, one, some of my adjustments is my lack of
confidence in the consultant, big time lack of confidence in this consultant. And I
would not plan to use him again, use them again. Project Planning, 110,000;
Equipment requirement, software design, 2 million; hardware, 370,000; configuration,
570, so, his first year total is 3,050,000. His second year, request for support would
go down to $800,000 and, of course, he says, this is pending the result of negotiations
regarding this contract. So that's what he has and you should have all a copy of this
as part of the distribution.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: When?
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, again, I think it went down to 2.5 for KIVA at this time. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. My concern is the 889 for Operations.
That, the amount that they have there, I believe it's, you had it there as 2 point, the
$2 million that you're leaving in there for R 86M service contracts?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Those are the contracts for the, I think he was up here telling
us the contracts were all the software maintenance and they all come up due at the
end of the Fiscal Year, so, it looks like there's a big balance, but he pays it off in June
in one big chunk, so, pretty much all of that is taken up by those contracts. The other
800 was the or 889, I believe, was the Lifecycle Replacement, they're basically
outsourcing all the computer maintenance as opposed to keeping it in-house
therefore, freeing the folks inside, so that's why the big increase in the R 85 M at this
time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Yeah. Thank you, Mr. Chair. So the $900,000 was for 400 per year over five
years for replacement and maintenance of desktop computers, so, this would be in
lieu of the normal request that you receive in the equipment side of things to replace
three, four, five, six hundred computers at a time, so that's what that amount was for.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Baz. Yes, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I handed this out when a couple days, maybe even
yesterday, the comparison assessment in IT investment findings that Maui is at
.9 percent versus the industry peers at 3.6 percent as IT spending as a percentage of
operating budget. And you know, we're right at, this was a study that was done a
while back, that traditionally, the focus on running IT has been keep the lights on,
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we're at 94 percent where the industry peers are at 75 percent and there's not enough
on growing or transferring service and capabilities so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: When, Mr. Couch, when they did that industry peers, they compared it to
counties of similar size and finances?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes. Yes. That was the study that was done, we looked at, I
think when Mr. Giroux was here and he's the one that agreed-CHAIR HOKAMA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --with this assessment.
CHAIR HOKAMA: He helped us. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Reviewed Oakland and Maricopa Counties.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Right. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: My, that's not my recollection. My recollection is that when Mr. Giroux
came in and looked at the study done by your friends from Gartner, he said the peers
that they're using are all Federal and very different kinds of programs. They're not
really truly, true peers of the County of Maui, so, that was why you and I and others
started feeling like Gartner was here to create more work for themselves than to help
us understand what our shortcomings were.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Gartner would be fired if was under my control.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's why I'm a little concerned with the Water Department hiring
Gartner to help them.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Again, I have lack of confidence.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So anyway, Chair, I want to, that's my reasons for revisiting.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well, we can do that, Mr. Couch. So well come back to that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair? I didn't-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --with you and I switching desks, I think my copy of that letter from
Mr. Verkerke may have gotten.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Does Staff have another copy?
CHAIR HOKAMA: We'll make sure you get your copy.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm just wondering if he provided us a payment schedule for the
Lifecycle.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So the equipment you want to, you okay with the equipment,
Mr. Couch, or you want to revisit that?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Equipment is fine. Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So we have consensus on the Equipment which is a reduction of
1.249 million? We have consensus?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Is the equipment the KIVA replacement?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina, will you read off the Chair's components for the 1.2 million?
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. One million was reduced from the KIVA replacement
application from 3.5 million to 2.5. Other reductions include equipment related to
expansion positions as well as the IFAS upgrade and cashiering software and a
Corporation Counsel Legal Files application. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. That's what made up the 1.2 million cut.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Members, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. So return to Operations and Information Systems
Analyst V. Okay. Let's go to the Office of the Mayor, Page 26, line 717. Chair made a
reduction of 112,596. I've also deleted the salary adjustments of 191,837. Issues?
Comments? Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: What put, you know, I'm not concerned about the person,
but what position or positions are we reducing with Salary and Wages? Are these
existing positions or position?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: The Chair made these cuts 'cause from the way I got responses or lack of
from this Office to the Committee, Chair's requirements, this is my answer to that
Office.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh. Okay. So, for me, 'cause I don't really know who it is or
what position it is, but because it is an existing position, it comes under the Office of
the Mayor, I choose to not be in favor of this reduction.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Agreed.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Agreed.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah. I, too, would support Member Crivello's responses, oh,
sorry.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So you're more concerned about 717 at this time, Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that clarification. Anyone else?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, I would also support that, restoring that
112,596.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. I do, too. Like Ms. Crivello, I don't like aiming at one position,
at the same time, I do have my concerns that the focus of the ninth floor, sometimes
looks more like a campaign committee than an operation running the County. It
seems to focus little bit more on face time than getting the job done, so I, you know,
I've said it last year and I'll say it again, the Office, the Mayor's Offices in other
counties are staffed more sparsely than we are and, but at the same time, I don't feel
compelled to eliminate five positions, but I'm okay with some of the other reductions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Anyone else, Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. I looked at the reductions and
reality didn't set in until the members of the Mayor's staff showed up to testify. That's
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when I put the pieces together and realized the position that this involved and I would
like to support leaving it there. I think it's important. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah, I, too, was, you know, just informed this afternoon in
terms of the, what position that entailed. I have more concerns about the what do you
call it, the Office of Public Information and the title of it as it being the County of Maui
Public Information Office and the Director of that. And it seems to me that a lot of the
press that goes out of that office is not really geared towards the County of Maui, but
more towards the Mayor's, I would say, in Mr. White's terms, campaign, but that's
where I would be looking at and what is that function in terms of are they representing
the County or if they aren't, then, let's remove the name or the title from that Office of
Public Information.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for your concern. Any other comments? Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you, Chair. After listening to the testimony from the
ninth floor, I had to reflect on my own situation. I'm just a Councilmember and I'm
elected by the entire County of Maui and I try to be responsive and open to all
constituents and it can be very overwhelming. So there's this strong dependency on
my assistants as well as our Office of Council Service Staff, so, though I just have two
staff coverage, it's, there's no off week for me and how I respond to the different and of
course, I'm still with my learning curve, so, I can imagine what Administration goes
through, not to take away what Mr. White said in some of the politics, but I, too,
because my constituents are across the waters and the process we have to go through
to be able to talk to the different Departments, who's always responsive, but there's
always an Executive Assistant or somebody under the Mayor that I'm, either me or my
staff, is able to get some sort of communication and not an immediate resolve, but
some kind of resolve. For that reason, I can appreciate and if we're overwhelmed here
imagine what it may be on the ninth floor. And yet, I'm
at on the eighth floor, I
not out there publicly ongoing, I mean, like Mr. Victorino, he's out there a lot. So I
can imagine how much his staff has to be readily available to be responsive if he's not
available. So, you know, and for that reason, I support the live positions that are
there without delving into the, all the internal what have yous, I'm just looking at it
from, after listening to testimony, maybe we need to ask everybody else, what do they
do, you know. But I'm not always in agreement with Administration, but I've had
responsive replies from his assistants or the other management people. I just wanted
to say that. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Well, I don't have a problem putting E/P counts in
Council, so I don't have a problem putting E/P counts in the Mayor's Office either.
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Fair is fair, you know. So if this is something, you know, good for the Mayor, it's good
for us, too. But you know, I've heard your folks' comments, so, let me think about this
one. Let's go to 718. The Chair does not support salary adjustments. Questions?
Issues? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, it's more of a look at last year, the Council adopted was
17, well 1.77 million. This year with adding the Budget Office back and all the
deductions it's 1.64 million, so, it's one of the few places that are being cut. You
know, a lot of the other Departments are actually being increased ever so slightly, but
increased nonetheless, so, you know, I'm not sure how long ago that Department had
any salary adjustments.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We gotta live within our means. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. True. We haven't had any in our room in here, but
that's, I mean, like you said, we gotta live within our means and that's the job we
signed up for so. I could go for a smaller number, but I, that 200,000 is a little too
high for me.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I would like to revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any other comments? This is going down to the wire, Mr. Couch,
because I will not-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --agree at all.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sure. Sure.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Reduce Operations, 6,500?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Equipment reduction, 10,000, do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What is that for, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Equipment. It's their copier. They've asked us for 35,000 to lease
a copier. I fmd that atrocious.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's pretty...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thirty-five thousand dollars. You might as well buy one SW, nah, the
SUV is only 25,000. What the hell is a $35,000 copier?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Baz is up there. I'm just curious if he could tell us what
the heck that is. It might be the one that prints all the...
CHAIR HOKAMA: It doesn't print money, so it doesn't matter to me. Okay. So that's where
the Chair is on this one. Do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No. I was gonna ask Mr. Baz what that, what the...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Real quick. Yeah. The, we have one, two, three copier, four copiers and printing
machines upstairs, they do, you know, the copying and printing for most of the office,
including the most of the Budget documents that you see here, we print on those
machines, but a reduction might be possible, Mr. Chair, looking at the actual
expenditures would be not quite this much, but a reduction might be possible.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Give me a number by tomorrow, please, Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Restoring the Budget Office as a line item? The Chair recommends
this.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I don't know. Yeah. ... (chuckles)... Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I have no clue, but I'll come up with a number. But this is the area
where we would look at to put the Grants Manager that the audit spoke of-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --within this line item under the Budget Office, so this is where it would be
placed. Is there any objection to the Chair moving in this direction?
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objection.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just a reminder, you may want to do a proviso on that one so
they don't grab that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes. Thank you for that recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz sees us, sees me too much to not do it.
MR. BAZ: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Akaku Grant, I reduced it by $10,000 to 65,000. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: While Ms. Cochran and I can't vote on this, I've just, would be
curious as to why the reduction.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I know you can't.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, neither one.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I'm on the Board, also.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We're both on the Board.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh, I didn't know you were on the Board. Thank you for disclosure.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just curious as to what the concern was?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Do we have that on the specific cut line, Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. The Mayor proposed an expansion of $10,000 with the
explanation being the funding to increase coverage of Boards and Commissions.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So I just went down to the current year's budget.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: To the same Boards and Commissions?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I know they do Planning Commission more than occasionally,
but not all of the Planning Commission ones. And occasionally, different other
commissions, so. As I said, I can advocate, but I can't vote.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, for me, yeah, Mr. Couch, I prefer that they do more live
meetings than repeat a lot of the old meetings over and over and over.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Amen.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So I want money to go to new programming of current meeting schedules
and not repeating old meetings.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, that's to fill the air because they don't have enough
money to do all the meetings.
CHAIR HOKAMA: A, we're not a 24/7, okay. We're not into 24/7. We do not make news to
just fill time.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Got you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I go consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair? Oh, sorry, real quick.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: In regards to the Community Plans coming up real soon,
would that be additional coverage? I mean, I know that's not what we do now because
we're not quite going out District by District for these, but could be some hot topics
coming up and I don't know, it was just, that could be part of expansion as in services
to this community.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You can ask Mr. Baz. You know, to me, that's all part of the contract
negotiations, yeah. How you negotiate the contract of what programming you want,
the priority of programming, replace scheduling, all that to come up with your figure
that you're gonna ask Council for. And my thing is, I'm asking the Administration to
do a better job on the negotiation of the contract to address comments that's coming
from the Committee. So I think we can deal with it in that manner. Ms. Baisa?
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, you know, we're really good at doing surveys. We might
want to survey what Commissions and Boards the public wants to really watch,
because our house watches all of 'em, I mean, we don't have a life, so when we're not
watching Council, we watch Boards and Commissions, and some of them are very
interesting meetings and you know, you even hate to leave the room and others are
not, so maybe we should ask the public, what do they want to see.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Great comment. Thank you for that comment. Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'm not sure if this includes Lanai or Molokai, but I was told
that they cover the Planning Commission because I inquired about our, right now,
we're in the community planning process.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I've seen your commissions meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: And but nobody shows, so, if part of the negotiation if in say
going off what Ms. Cochran is saying, that Maybe we need to include the community
plan as part of the negotiations or what is it that we have to always request to be
there. Do they keep track of what's on our schedule also, how do we do that?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Chair. I would appreciate it if everyone would send their
comments to either my office or the Council Services Director's Office because we are
in the process of renegotiating the Akaku contract within the next month or so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We can put, post that on our site.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: If we can't post it on our site, we'll do it, well do that request, Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, I think...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What he's negotiating is the Council.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What we're talking about is Administration.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right, but our-CHAIR HOKAMA: And let me give you some background in...
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --contract also gives us the ability to negotiate some of the things that
we're discussing.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And so, that's why...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Yeah. Yeah. Mr. Baz, you have a comment?
MR. BAZ: Yeah. Mr. Chair, thank you. The Boards and Commissions Grant with Akaku, we
try to cover as much Boards and Commissions as possible, of course, the most
popular ones are the Planning Commission as usual, so, but they do try to hit some
other Boards and Commissions as well, Salary Commission and Cost of Government
and other kind of stuff.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Board of Water.
MR. BAZ: Yes, Board of Water Supply, different things like that. I will discuss this whatever
the number is, I can, we can discuss this, you know, within the Mayor's Office and
with Akaku and see, you know, if there are going to be more, I don't want to say,
exciting, 'cause none of these meetings are very exciting, but exciting meetings coming
up, then, you know, we can focus maybe on those for that year. They did request
additional funds because, basically, what happens is we go through the year and
towards, you know, May, June, they start running out of money, because, you know,
they, originally allocate okay, we can do this much Boards and Commission meetings,
but sometimes those, especially like Planning Commission meetings are not nearly as
long as your guy's meetings, but they're longer than they budgeted initially, so,
sometimes that, you know, they increase the cost a little bit of that. But if Mr. White
wants to have it enveloped in your contract for the Council Services that you can pay
for it, too.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, I, you know, I'd just like to remind everybody that this, the basic
cost per day for Akaku taking care of this, our meetings, is somewhere in the
neighborhood of six hundred and forty or fifty dollars per day and that's just for the
basic meeting and then it goes up from there. So it's not a small amount of money.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, it's not.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And there's something else I thought of while Mister...
MR. BAZ: They do have additional costs because the Commission meetings are not held in a
location like this where the equipment is always there, right, so they have to go and
set it up and break it down and then do the editing back at the, it's a little bit more
complicated than doing it here, but I think it's, I forget, 1,200 or something like that
for basic setup.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. You know, everybody kinda
giggled when I said that our house watches Akaku a lot, but I want to say that, you
know, I'm out in the community a lot and I suspect my peers hear the same thing,
people watch Akaku and they watch the meetings and it's amazing how many of them
will discuss what they saw. So I think this is a good use of money. I think it's very
informative and it's a way that people that can't come here get to see what's going on.
So it is, you know, a good use of money and I think Akaku does a good job for us.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Thank you. One of the reasons I've held the line on the 2015
numbers, Members, from a basic budget standpoint is, you know, it's easy to throw
money when you see a problem. Okay. To get to the next step in my zero-based
budgeting, I want to see how they can perform this year, hearing the concerns and
what I think they can do as management. And then, next year, do the adjustments
with the actuals that we're gonna get for this year, last year and then see what they're
gonna propose for the following year. For me, throwing money and then, you know, I
mean, there's certain expectations of the money, but for me, it's harder to measure the
way I measure, success or failure when you throw money at the answer and then I got
this new money component to figure what the hell is the true measurement then that
the agency or the program provided. I think Akaku can survive this upcoming year
with the current level, make the appropriate adjustments through Mr. White and
through Mr. Baz and the Administrative efforts to prioritize enough to give the
community the meetings that they desire, is important to them to have televised. And
again, for me, I rather have ten new meetings than one meeting with ten reruns.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I totally understand that, but it costs to do the ten
meetings, but not the...
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, I understand the cost. I understand the cost. Okay. But they get
money from all the cable subscribers like me, who rent cable, that helps to pay for
those funds they get from State regulatory agencies, so what is their budget with those
State monies compared to what we give. Because we pay for what they show.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Understood.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. And they get State monies. I don't know what their budget is.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No State money. Zero from the State.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No from the State?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Zero State dollars.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Not as a PEG Program?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No. It's all from cable subscribers.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So, you know how much money the subscribers throw into the pot?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It's a, I forgot what the percentage is. I've been engrossed in
this Budget, I cannot remember what the budget is over there. I don't know if
Ms. Cochran knows.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, no, but again, yeah, they have other income sources, right?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So my thing is, they're not totally dependent on our money and my thing
is it's fair for what we expect and what we want to pay for, but they got money to do
other things, including taking care of what they need to be a successful entity and
budget accordingly for their capital requirements of cameras, microphones, speakers.
Because Molokai has a whole system set up, right, for, Lanai doesn't have one, but
Molokai has one.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: You got some, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have people who use their equipment to do the taping and then send it
to Akaku for showing.
UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: Yeah. I thought you had a guy, but...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. That was Pulama, Lanai's employee and equipment. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. And I remember because you mentioned camera, I
remember Chivo coming and he mentioned some of this money was to upgrade the
cameras from digital, Mr. Technology over there, hui, technology, yeah, you, to HD or
something, I mean...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: High definition.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Yeah. Because...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Which I'm not sure we really want because every little wrinkle
will show up on TV.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Don't worry, my wrinkles don't get any better, worse. But
anyhow, no, but he did say because they're having a difficult time because now the
screen has gotten, come on,
, help me out, I mean...
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, when...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: When Mr. Ching-Johnson came-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. BAZ: --and testified, he testified about this money originally and then the conversation
got into this Chamber, which is different than this money. It's the money that you
guys have and that these cameras-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. BAZ: --have a 4X3 ratio instead of a high defmition 16X9 ratio, yeah, so he got into a lot
of technical terms.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Yeah. Yeah.
MR. BAZ: Going from Digital to Analog and basically, the gist of it was that he needs to work
on upgrading this equipment as well.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The audio was part of the...
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: The audio.
MR. BAZ: Yeah. They had problems with the audio compression.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, I don't know where in the budget was this or there,
but I remember that was part of the discussion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And it's past 10:00, so I get tired and not say the right
thing. Sorry.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We can't say.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, we cannot say.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, so, for those that can say, say because Mr. Couch and Ms. Cochran
will do their voting at the Committee level and at the Council level. Okay. So we have
consensus, we'll move forward. Economic Development Program. Since we've talked
about this under the Department of Management, this will be restored.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ag Promotion?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, Chair, this one...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. I would like to see that 25,000 back in there and I
think Ms. Cochran had some provisos and I agreed with the provisos for the Maui...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Hawaii Farmer Union.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'm tired. I'm sorry. Yeah. And so I'd like that 25 back in
there to make sure that this monies, along with all the other ag festivals and other
issues we're promoting agriculture throughout this County, so I'd like to see that
money restored, please.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah. I, too, would support that as well. In my proposal, I
provided proviso in there for 50,000 for the Hawaii Farmers United, Maui Chapter for
their Farm Mentoring and Soil Remediation Program.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you so much. Ms. Cochran?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair, and thank you, Mr. Victorino. Yeah, wait,
sorry, can you clarify, I didn't hear the ending part, Mr. Guzman. You said you
created a, you're looking for a proviso at what's the cost, dollars?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Fifty thousand.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Fifty?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah. But looks like you broke it down in your proposal.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, Chair, I...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I have a proposal that incorporates for the Hawaii Farmers
Union United, 20,000 for their Farm Apprentice Mentoring Program and also, 35 for a,
to hire them, for themselves a grant writer, which they feel they can recoup a lot of
money into their organization.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Those will be provisos, yeah?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Proviso.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Did they try to currently access the pots within the Office of ED in the
current budget? They've applied for grants and were denied?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: For, through OED, I don't believe so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So this year, they didn't request from the pots that we've created for
agriculture and economic development and whatnot?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just through this Ag Promotion.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We have small business promotion. We have all kinds of pots.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, so, they did not apply this year at all?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I don't, Mr. Guzman, do you...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I think they're just about...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Wait. Hold on. Hold on. Ms. Cochran?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. No, I'm not aware, but Mr. Guzman may recall the
meeting.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: But he looks really sleepy.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I know that they, they may not have applied through the
Office of Economic Development, but they did receive the grant for the 20,000 last
Budget Session and was able to leverage that with some Federal Grants, so, I think
they, I'm not sure. I'm gonna have to double check.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. I would hope you guys would look at existing pots of funds we've
set up than creating new pots. I'm not too thrilled about new pots. Okay. I don't
mind expanding the parameters of some of the existing to maybe be able to take within
its parameters additional considerations, so, please think about approaching it in that
manner. And if they didn't apply this year, then, my answer is why? The question is
why, why not? 'Cause we put monies in those pots.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I'm not sure which pot they would be going for because last
Budget Session, we did appropriate from the Ag Promotional Fund or I mean, the
program here because of the fact that it, they're actually doing outreach to the youth
and going to different schools and things like that so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: More of a promoting the younger generation to look into
agriculture.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that. Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Just to clarify. In FY '15, the Farmers Union had a
proviso of 20,000. In this FY '16 proposal, that amount had been folded into the Ag
Promotion pot with no direct line item for the Farmers Union. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Did they get the 20,000 this year, Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: I'll have to check. Hold on.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: While he's looking, I, too, support the, I had put in my proposal
that 20,000 because I believe that's what they asked for at least in my e-mail. But I
also remember coming to, I believe the Haiku one, where the, Maui School Garden
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group asked for 15,000. We had it as a proviso last year and I was gonna put it in as
a proviso this year. Is that right, Mr. Molina?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: Mr. Chair, yeah, that item also had a proviso last year and it got folded into
the Ag Promotion pot. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So, yeah, that's why we're doing those provisos in that spot
because that's where it all got folded into.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So their history is 2014, they had a proviso of 5,000, they spent
3,900. Current year, they have 20,000, amount expended to date, zero. It says their
grant is being en route, I don't know what that means. Okay, but the 20,000 is folded
into the 125?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct. They just, they would be provisos.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So, you wanted to add more money, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thirty-five K.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Or you wanted to make sure that they got so much?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You wanted to add 35,000?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thirty-five K proviso'd.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh, a 35,000 proviso of the 125?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Got it. I'm sorry. I thought you wanted to add 35 more to the pot.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, no, same pot, just proviso'd out that it goes for this
purpose.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Members, you've heard Ms. Cochran's request. Mr. White?
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I support the notion. I'm a little uncomfortable with the amount if they
haven't been able to spend the 20 yet.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: They didn't get it yet.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: They haven't accessed it yet. They haven't spent anything yet.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It's en route.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I know. I know. But the, I'm just suggesting this is a fledgling
organization and I wouldn't have a problem with a lower amount, but you can get
people to write specific grants for, you know, I believe a smaller number. Ms. Baisa
would know more about what it costs to get a grant written, but it just seems like a,
it's almost a tripling of the funding that we're providing that one organization. So, I'm
a little uncomfortable with it, but I'd be happy with maybe an additional 20.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I'm good. That's good, 20.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. Well, Ms. Cochran, you've heard the discussion, your
thoughts?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well, I would like to get this fledgling flying off the nest one
day and so, this is a way for them to get on firmer ground and to build a stronger
foundation. I think their outreach into the community and the, has been awesome so
far. They're growing and they need a little bit more assistance in order to continue
that growth. So I know I have their breakdown somewhere here and I'm... and that,
I'm still very much in support, I believe the money will be well used in order to grow a
very good organization that's gonna benefit this entire County so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'll stand by my 20 add. They have 20 now. I'm comfortable adding
another proviso for another 20, but I would ask that they go looking through the other
pots rather to get the additional funds rather than, so I, if it's not, if the 35 doesn't
come down to 20, then I'd like to revisit later.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm trying to recall the request, but wasn't there a request for
money for a grant writer?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, that's what the 35K.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That's the one I'm trying...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: But they want 35?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Maybe that, you know, a little less would be okay if somebody
would write. Yeah. And I get a lot of information about grant alerts. And when I get,
I'm always looking for them and I have forwarded a few opportunities, but you know, it
will take somebody to actually do it, but I don't know if they could possibly pay one of
their friends or whatever to write the grant and I don't know how much that person
would want. I don't know if they would want 35,000. Usually you write per grant and
then you take a percentage of it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: If you're an independent grant writer.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good point.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. That's fine. Well come back to the Ag Promotion pot and the
proviso for Ms. Cochran. Okay. Maui County Farm Bureau?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have consensus, 319,793?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Let's move on.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We had consensus on the next three, Chair, the next two.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: The next two.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: State Department of Ag?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No. That's where we're at.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Two above.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Fifty thousand?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, I move to remove.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We have a request to delete.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We have agreement? Any objections to deletion of the 50,000?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait, sorry, what?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Remove it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Do you have a objection to deleting the $50,000 appropriation to the
Department of Agriculture?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, during initial discussions, we were wondering
whether wording for the usage of this could be changed, but is that not the case, it
cannot be?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, we could put the proviso if you want any specific provision
requirements of this funding. The 50,000 was to match the State's $50,000 to do this
study or to do this, yeah, facilitation of figuring out the pros and cons and getting
everybody together, like what Kauai is going on right now so. Department of Ag is
doing it on Kauai which Kauai County paid half and the State's paying half. If we
wanted to do it on Maui, the State said they would pay half and we would come up
with the other half; otherwise, the State's not going to do it on Maui. So, it's really up
to this Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. No, I've gotten a lot of e-mails from a lot of the
people who were, the basic message I've been getting from people is, we passed the
law, we don't need another, especially we paying for it. It should be either, the
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company, the agri-company should be paying for this, not us, the taxpayers; and I
agree wholeheartedly. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And you know, that is defmitely a consideration. The
reason why that the County, Mayor's Office was interested in this one is because it's
an independently funded study, you know, since we're funding it, we get to direct it,
versus if one of the agri-companies was funding it, then they would be direct, they
have lots of studies already that say that their stuff's safe, right, so if they're gonna be
funding another study, it's how trustworthy do we have to say that that study is worth
anything? So that's kinda what the, where we were coming from with this proposal so
it's...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that clarification. Ms. Balsa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I said it at the first time we
discussed this and I haven't changed my mind. I do not think this is a good use of
money. I think that if we're gonna do any kind of a study, we should sit down and
determine what Maui needs and then fund the study. But I don't think this is the
right one.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And I put in my proposal that yeah, if
we did it, that they use for a study as opposed to this mediation thing. And I'm fine
with the study. The issue with, you know, having the other companies study or pay
for the study, they've paid for millions of studies and they, the opponents don't believe
that those studies are worth anything. So you gotta have an independent study, so
it's gotta be done partially by the State, partially by the County and partially by maybe
the universities. It's gotta be spread about and independent. It cannot be paid for by
the industry because there are already studies out there that they don't believe so, you
know, you can't have it both ways. You either independent study or paid for by the
industry and those studies are there already. So, I'm fine with a study of some sort,
but not a mediation.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for your comments. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And I'm good for consensus on deletion.
The reason for asking if wording could be changed and basically, the words of an EIS
is what people want, not so much this facilitation and this fact finding thing, so, but I
feel like to delete is just safer at this point, cleaner and then we can talk about it later
SO.

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. White?
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I can't get excited about an EIS, but what I, because I think that's a
huge cost and a very long, long-term process, but what I could support is, you know,
testing waters, testing soil samples and things of that sort, to see what's, see what is
there. It's a fairly, because the operations at least on Maui are fairly confined, we
could be doing some air quality, water quality and soil testing to see what the impact
is, and that would give us either cause for concern or a cause to relax a little bit so. I,
too, don't feel that having a mediator come in here and rehash what's been pushed
back and forth across the desk is gonna do much to help, but I would support
changing the number and possibly increasing it to provide some air, soil and water
testing.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: If we're gonna undertake it that way, that's fine, but I'm
not gonna go with what the State has proposed, you know. So, you know, it's an all or
nothing thing in my mind and at this point, I'd rather go with nothing until we can
figure out what we really want, like Ms. Baisa says and then we're willing to put some
money behind of it, but I don't want to spend no 50,000 to have a media [sic] come up
here and mediate. That's not what we want now.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right. Agreed.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I would have to say I would go along with what Mr. White is
proposing, but I'd also like to clarify. This is really this Kauai, should do a study on
what Kauai is doing with the State and it's not so much mediate, it's facilitate and
that's what Mr. Adler brings to the table and where, I don't think we're there yet, so I
don't see us putting this $50,000 at this stage. I also agree that maybe we need to do
soil and air study. And then, EIS, I mean, where does County pay for an EIS for any
corporation? If an EIS is required, you know, let those who are responsible to pay for
it. I cannot see the companies that are in existence, for instance, on Molokai, that we
would pay for their EIS and 50,000 would not cover it, not one bit. So, you know, I
would choose at this point, if we can consent to the different studies, an independent
study and then, who's going to facilitate that study? And if we cannot come into
consensus and we should just set this money aside. Leave it on the side.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for your comment. I was looking at it from a more
different perspective, Members. I left this in because it was something I wanted
discussion on and thank you for your discussion. I see State Department of Ag as
already, a Department that has been given responsibilities to perform, just like the
Federal Departments have been given by Congress responsibilities to perform. My
thing is more, close your ears, Mr. Ueoka, I was thinking more of taking the State to
court for not fulfilling their responsibilities on that they have been given to perform
regarding this subject area. And for me, the way the State looks at us, now their
Department's asking us for our money to do their job again? You know how I feel
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about that. I have not changed in 20 years about how I look at County money to do
State work. Okay. So, for me, I'm thinking of potential litigation if we have a basis. I
don't have a problem taking them to court. We've taken them to court on other issues,
not necessarily this subject area, but you know, there comes a point where the State
has to perform. And it's not by kicking the can to the County that makes them
perform. So, I can go with deleting this. I can go with another number for a specific
thing that we can get consensus on, but I throw you another point of view.
Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair, and I spoke with some of the folks that,
the Department of Ag that did the one study that they came in here and told us that
they did and only two samples here on Maui, and they're very interested in doing
something, of course, they have limited funds, but they also said that they would
prefer multiple funds so that they can't be pointed at and saying, you know, it's a
biased study. So I think that's why...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Shall I give you the violin now?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH; Oh, no, that's what this whole mess has been all about is, well,
the studies that have been done haven't been independent. If we get multiple
fundings, then you got, you can be assured it's independent, so and they're very
willing to come do the soil, air and water samples, just for Maui County in the, all the
places necessary and they could do it for around 100,000 for a full-year study. I
mean, this is a full-year study, not just you know, one time here and be done with it.
So baseline and then, what happens during the course of the year. It's something
that, maybe not right now, but I think we would want to encourage the Administration
to get involved in and see if we can all get together and all chip in and do something.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, they're in session right now, and so they should be able to try and
convince the Legislature that this is a priority issue in the State affecting all counties
and the State needs to give their Department the money to do their job. They're the
regulators, not us so. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. I totally agree with your perspective on this, but at the same
time, we have picked up after the State on many other occasions where it's a Maui
County, you know, environmental issue and other things. And I don't, I would love to
think that they can come up with the money and maybe they can in the next week or
so, but I think we need to be at least cognizant of the fact that this is, this is
something that, you know, the law was passed by the people of this County and this is
a way that we could respond that would at least help focus what the issues might be.
I can go either way. I can be comfortable putting $100,000 in for the study and I can,
I am comfortable deleting it. I am not comfortable with mediation.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, my, then my thing, then, Members, after hearing your comments is I
think this is a good message and signal to the Legislature. Let's delete it out of our
Budget.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: They're in session. They can provide the 100,000 to their own
Department.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair, can we ask Staff to draft a letter to the Legislature stating that
we feel this is a State responsibility and that we appreciate their offering up 50,000,
we'd like it to be put towards air quality, water quality and soil quality testing that
we'd like them to fund it at 100,000?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any objection, Members?
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objection.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Do you have any objections it's signed by your Committee Chair?
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objection.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We shall move, we shall get that letter prepared and sent on the
Committee's behalf.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And the deletion of the 50,000.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. Yeah, delete this item, but can the money be
transferred, the dollar amount? Because it's founded here?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We've added a whole lot of stuff so.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Well, I wanted to put it up above into Ag Promo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: If you have something you want to recommend, you can...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just to add up to the Ag Promo. So thereby...
CHAIR HOKAMA: ...(inaudible)... proposal, sure.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. So that's what I'm thinking. Delete it out of here and
just bring that figure up into the Ag Promo section.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's consensus.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm comfortable with that, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Excellent. Thank you very much. And...
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, that means line 2...751 will be zero, I mean, 753.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And then on line 737, it'll be 150.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We adding 50 to the Chairman's proposal.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So it goes to 150.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair, with the proviso that it goes to the Farmers Union.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Yeah. That, I'm not gonna ask for consensus until you can see the
proviso in your face. Okay. I need it written out in black and white so the Members
are very clear what the proviso is. Okay?
UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair, excuse me?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am?
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COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Are we saying that we're moving this 50 to proviso?
CHAIR HOKAMA: No. It'll go into the pot of agriculture and then the Members can give a
recommendation of a proviso with the dollar amount that they would like to have
considered. Okay. We'll take the CTAHR and then we'll take a short break. Okay.
The Chair is recommending reduction to the current year '15 level. I mean, for me,
this was even a stretch on my current feeling with the State to even give them a
$40,000 consideration. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, Mr. Goode's testimony the other day, it might have
been yesterday.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Two days ago.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Two days ago. Oh, you saw that one?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I was here. I heard him. I heard him speak.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, not him.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, no, this is a lady who came up with...Cindy Reeves, the
CTAHR lady and she brought NACo stats showing that most counties are around
50 percent contributing and the State is contributing close to 50 percent and the
remainders, the Feds, I think that's the way it went. It's in our list.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Well, she pulled the information off of our NACo Explorer website.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Doesn't change how I feel about the State.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, but this was county-provided funds.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Participation.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, I understand. I understand.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Not State. I don't remember what the percentages were, they're
in our paperwork here somewhere but they were...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: They were like 30 percent, some as much as 40, almost
50 percent, Mr. Chair, and us was 3 percent. I know was very small.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And I would say they should be grateful they got 3 percent from us.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Just being honest.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Our participation was 90-something percent and the State was
only 3 percent, whereas, I believe it was the other way around. Yeah, our...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Wasn't it?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: She's talking about each County.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Hold on. Hold on-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: He's got the thing in front of him.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --the conversation.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch, you have the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, that's, I'm good. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Anyone else?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, I would like...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I would like, I cannot find the paper either right now, but I
know she brought in and it was from our report, and it showed that all these other
counties were participating in a very high level and we were very small in our
participation. That's all I remember.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So you know how I feel about, I mean, I am tired of carrying water for the
State. There's no more TP on the roll left. Okay. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And I just gotta say, I support you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Any other comments? Do we have consensus?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Revisit.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. That's fine. Not a problem. Recess. We're gonna take a recess.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Eleven twenty-five, Members. . . .(gavel).
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

11:15 p.m.
11:25 p.m.

CHAIR HOKAMA: . . .(gavel). . . Okay. Let's get back to order. We are now on Page 28.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Twenty-eight.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Line 800.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Wait, wait, wait, wait.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That was just a name change.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, that was, Mr. Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That can be done later.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Name change. So what's the name change?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Maui High School Program Model.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, that was, I guess, the discussion was about this is
the auto program and right now, it's just Maui High, it just states, Maui High School
and the suggestion was to take out the word, Maui, and maybe Auto Program, High
School Auto Program Model, so that it can go to other schools. Right now, I guess, it
all goes to Maui High and they distribute it once in a while to another school. That
was the only reason I put revisit on there.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I think, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: There was a challenge because the instructor is being paid
directly out of this because he is not a certified teacher. And I think that was brought
up, right, Mr. White?
- 230 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 30, 2015

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And that's why this program has existed because we've
been paying that instructor because he's not a certified teacher. And I pretty much
remember that being said, so I might be wrong, but I remember that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. No, that's fine with the Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I would just have hoped the State DOE would have caught the successful
hint that this is something they might want to do for more high schools. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. I'd just add that it's not simple to set up an automotive
program. It requires a whole lot more than just 45,000, so this is as Mr. Victorino
stated, it's just a supplement to the instructor's salary. And it wouldn't go very far if
we decided to incorporate it into other schools.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, no, no, I understand. But my thing is, they've shown to this to be a
successful program, you'd think the District Superintendent's Office would say, let's
get this in other schools.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Absolutely.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus. Okay. MEO, Micro...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry. Little sidetrack, kinda late. So the, we, consensus is
on the name change?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And what is the name change?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I guess it's just gonna be called the High School...
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, wait.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, no, no, no.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Wait. I'm not agreeing to name change.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No. No, we not.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, so, not a name change?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I just brought it up for discussion. We don't have to do the
name change if it's okay to go.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. So for me, I was, that's why I was curious about this revisit because
I thought was pretty straightforward.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No. I would like to leave it the way it is, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: That was Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: I'm fine.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So we, it's as is?
CHAIR HOKAMA: As is. Yeah. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And just a highlight for you, Mr. Hokama, that Maui High
School will be outreaching to Lanai and bringing Lanai students here to help assist in
this Automotive Program so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: 'Cause we had a great automotive shop, great equipment, just like when
we ran FFA, we had great equipment, Farm A grade everything.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that, Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. MEO, line 804? Microenterprise?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit or...
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Baisa?
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, we wanna revisit and my understanding is that the
request is to support the Core Four classes on all three islands. As it is now, a Maui
Manager travels to Lanai every Tuesday to support businesses.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Gladys, cannot hear you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Cannot hear from there?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I have loud Portuguese voice. More loud.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. No problem. The BDC request is to support Core Four
classes on all three islands. One Maui manager travels to Lanai every Tuesday to
support businesses. MEO just had a class of six graduates on Lanai. With the
additional funding last year, the Molokai position was increased to full-time. So that's
the reason for the request.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Anyone else?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. I would support the 8,000 increase for that purpose.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'd like to revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We'll come back.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'd like to see where we go with other things before we touch that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Let's see. The next one is line 817, Cultural & Arts
Program. Issues? You guys know I took this back to the current budget level.
Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Film Industry Program, I've reduced it by 25,000.
Issues? Comments? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Just a concern as to why. I believe that is going pretty well.
There's been a lot of stuff coming here, so, I'm just curious as to why it was going back
down to or going down 25,000.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair, we reduced it by 25,000, I think, because the film festival was
in there and it's been moved to its own line item.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. I didn't know that.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I remember that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm fine with that, then.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Moving on. Let's go down to the MACC for Capital.
I've reduced it by 140...400,000. They came in with an 800,000 request. Council last
year gave, decided to give half and this year is the second half.
UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'd like to revisit that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Please?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Chair, what I've been told is that the request early, early on was
800, but before, I've asked them to go give us the documentation, because I recall that
the request was 800, but what I was told was it changed from 800 when they got the
preliminary bid came in at 940. So what I was told and I need to verify was that they
went to the Mayor at 940 and then at, and then it got reduced by us and then, well, it
got reduced by the Mayor and then further reduced by us.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Do you know if they went for a rebid?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'm not sure, but I'll add that to their request.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Because they should have gone for one rebid. We are not made of money.
We're no money machine. Maui Community Theater?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. What's the issue?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, no, no. No, no. I'm sorry. That was not the one. That
was not MACC. Okay. No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Maui Community Theater? We gonna come back on the MACC.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Yeah. Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The Maui Community Theater, the reason for the reduction?
CHAIR HOKAMA: We kept it at the current year's level. Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Let's move on. Sister City Foundation? Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I think you asked for this revisit?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, that's fine. I have talked to them and they're fine with
that, so consensus for me.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. They're happy.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Let's see. The grants and disbursements for renewable energy?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Move to, okay. Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No. No. No. We deleted it. We had deleted.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: It's been deleted.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina, give me my surgical.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. This one had been relocated to the Management Office
and previously the Committee had agreed to revert it back to the Mayor's Office.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: But it's shown as a delete here.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. So, we're gonna restore the 75,000.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We're restoring this, Members. We're not deleting this or moving
this. Okay?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Very good.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: The rest is all cc.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Coqui Frog Eradication?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I've reviewed it and I've recommended of the four funding proposals that's
before the Chair, I picked No. 2, the 1.2 million.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: It's not the most expensive. I think the highest was close to five and the
lowest was about 800,000. I felt this was a reasonable request, so that is what I've
been, I've recommended to you. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, I...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I like the idea of the 1.2 and getting a conservative effort
and Teya Penniman was here and she agreed, you know, that would be good.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But one of the things I wanted to add here is also if, a
proviso, if the fire ant problem became more threatening than it is right now, that
some of this money could be moved, if necessary, if the, what do you call that, the
invasive species council or whatever, MISC, if MISC so thought it was necessary,
because right now in Nahiku alone, they are really having a hard time fighting this
problem and monies may be needed out there. But I, you know, to me, the fire ant is
a real problem because not only does it threatens animal life, but it also threatens
humans. This is a nuisance problem because of the noise. So that was my whole
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thinking behind of it. I agree with the 1.2 million, just so long as there's options, if
necessary, money could be moved if it became an urgency.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's all.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Why don't you work with-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Staff and I'll...
CHAIR HOKAMA: --Mr. Ueoka, yeah, and see if you can work out some language for us to
consider.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'm good with the, as far as the figure.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I have consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, and I agree with Mr. Victorino on the figure. The
fact that we would add this can also release what they would be spending in their
regular budget for the fire ant, but I do also agree with Mr. Victorino, is if they need
more for the fire ant and they can handle it through this, I wouldn't want to limit this
just to Coqui Frog.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And I'm trying to find the, maybe that's
in OED, the Miconia removal amount? They also get that, right?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: That's in the Water Department.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, that's Water. Okay. Because that gentleman came and
he was the Miconia specialist and he, I know they're prioritizing differently now
because the public outcry is Coqui and Fire ants. They're sorta foregoing that whole
campaign right now because they gotta put all of their forces there, so we're gonna
beef up this pot, then they can, you know, so I don't know if they're going to take from
Peter to take care of Paul, you know, but they do have kind of double funding.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, yeah, we, I haven't really touched the Water monies.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Ms. Yoshimura?
MS. YOSHIMURA: Mr. Chair, on Page 30, Environmental Protection, there is a expansion
request of $138,658 for the Fire Ant Program that you folks had consensus on;
therefore-CHAIR HOKAMA: Line 864.
MS. YOSHIMURA: --it's included. Line 864.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. There's your Fire Ant money.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Well, but again, Mr. Chair...
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, no, no, no, I heard the request, so work with the Staff.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. I going work with the Staff on that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Anything else, Members? Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. I would, I understand Mr. Victorino's concern and I share it.
But I would rather that he put the proviso on line 864 than the Coqui Frog. 'Cause
the Coqui Frogs, this is what we're appropriating is not the eradication level, but it's a
very good first step.
CHAIR HOKAMA: It's, yeah, step one of...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So I would prefer that he focus his proviso on this other line.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well, Mr. Victorino has heard the suggestion. I would just ask that
you just consider that pot, also, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, I'd like to put it both sides, but, okay. I will work
with Staff on that one. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Anyone else? Okay. Let's move forward. We're gonna
move 1.2 million forward. Okay. MVB, Chair is recommending $3.713 million.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I'd like to revisit that at some point.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Grants and disbursements for Economic Development initiatives?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. And you have a specific issue with that one, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. The more that we can get Economic Development
initiatives going, the more businesses and especially commercial taxes, we might get.
So, I just think Economic Development is very important and cutting it, I don't know.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, I understand. The reason, one of the reasons was to keep it at current
level, but if you would notice, I've supported the regional cultural and economic
development programs to growths, you know, have slight growths, 'cause I think we
might, I feel it might be more strategic if we do regional targeting than just overall
targeting. I rather have it focused. For Lanai, we defmitely want some diversification.
One employer community doesn't really, it's not healthy. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. I support this cut because in addition to the other economic
pots, and I think I was the one that initiated this in the beginning about three or four
years ago, but we've also provided funding to MEDB for very much the same purpose,
and I think they've shown that they've done a very good job with those funds this year.
So, I'm okay with a reduction there.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Anyone else?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Chair, I would support...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah. Thank you. I would support the rationale from
Mr. Couch. I do have a, several provisos that I'd like to add in.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. That's fine. We'll come back and you can propose those provisos.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Not a problem. Okay. Well move on. Parks and Rec Admin
Program, I've deleted the expansion positions at this time.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus. Okay. Thank you. I made small reductions in Premium pay
and Operations.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We had consensus on both of those.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Yes.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh, thank you. I have it marked for revisit. I'm sorry. Okay. Grant to
Maui County Correctional Workline?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I have a revisit on the Lahaina Restoration Foundation.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right. Capital.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Capital.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And the-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --the reason for the revisit is that the Lahaina Restoration Foundation,
Lahaina Harbor Improvement Project, Phase 2 looks as though it will be able to get
moving within this Fiscal Year. They said they would be able to start by October of
2016. Phases 1 and 2 are being permitted at the same time and there may be some
additional specific permitting for the construction of Phase 2, but the SMA permit is
concurrent with Phase 1. And that's a, one of those projects that I feel is from an
economic development standpoint and our face to many, many, many visitors is really
critical, and Ms. Cochran's District generates the lion's share of the taxes as we all
know. I'd like to see that project move forward.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: You have the lioness' share.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So, I made no revision on that one, right? Okay. So, the Mayor's
proposal still stands with my proposal.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The seven, I'm sorry, Chair, the $75,000 that's in the Mayor's Budget
is for the improvements or replacement of some of the walkways around the Banyan
Tree. It doesn't, it's not in the improvement project itself. It's adjacent to it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So you're asking to add 1.5...
CHAIR HOKAMA: So you want to add another project?
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Add 1.5 or at least a good portion of that and I leave it up to
Ms. Cochran to give her thoughts.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair, and thank you, Mr. White, for bringing
this up. Yes. And everything that Mr. White has divulged to us I've heard also
through the ED Theo Morrison and she has really, really done huge outreach into the
community, got consensus through a lot of different organizations and stakeholders in
our community, including DLNR, you know, I mean, Harbors, you name it. So I think
she's done an awesome job and she is, all her, you know, i's are getting dot and t's
crossed. Ms. Wade, Erin Wade was here from Planning, who said she's been assisting,
knows for a fact that all the paperwork is just falling right into place and that this
money could be used. It's a big chunk, so I'm gonna leave it up to Mr. White to make
the magic to find this 1.5-VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yikes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --but it can, it will go to use. And trust me...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Is this improving any State property?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: State will take care of their side and County and yeah...
CHAIR HOKAMA: We only taking care County's jurisdiction?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes. In conjunction with State funding and State all
everything, so it's a big, collaborative partnership-type effort that's gonna really
transform that harbor port into something quite amazing.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So she has the conceptuals all ready?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes. Oh, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Has that been submitted to Committee?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It's here. Not...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We've had, we have conceptuals, I don't have them with me.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: She's come through meeting amongst, I think, individual
Members.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Do we have anything, Committee, that we received regarding this project?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: ... (inaudible)...
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So, what?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I know they submitted it through testimony and we'll get those for you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. I'm sorry if it didn't go through everyone, but I
assumed it did so. I know I have a copy and I guess, Mr. White, also.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So, yeah, next round, tighten up the request.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay. That's fine.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. It'll be a good challenge.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Find that 1.5 million for the Chair. Okay. So that is a revisit. At least
you got 75 to start.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Workline, Page 32, line 910 at 117,000. I've gone to current year
and again, my disappointments in some of the setbacks regarding those inmates, not
too happy.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Yoshimura?
MS. YOSHIMURA: This was for the clerical position-CHAIR HOKAMA: I know.
MS. YOSHIMURA: --at MCCC.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. So I don't support that. I think we support them enough.
Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I agree with your position on the clerical. If at some point we can find
additional funds to increase the amount of funding for the workline itself, I would be
supportive of that, but I agree, I don't think we should be providing the clerical
position.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any other comments? Issues? Do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We moving on. Aquatics. Yeah, this is where I kept everything in
the status quo. So, I think Ms. Cochran has asked for a revisit already within the Fire
component so we'll skip this now.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Park Maintenance, I'm recommending deletion for the Arboriculturist.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Reduced Premium pay, 117,979?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have consensus? Okay. Move on. I reduced by $1 million, the Repair
and Maintenance, as I say, we've worked it through the CIP portion of the Parks
Systems monies. Issues?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I support that, basically, they have level funding within the Parks
Maintenance budget and we have significantly increased CIP and I, Staff worked on
the numbers, I don't know if they have 'ern readily available, but.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Staff, do we have those? Okay. We'll get it to the Committee.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: My recollection was there was a, I'm not gonna guess at this point at
night. I think it was about a $2 million increase and it may have even been three or
four million dollar increase in CIP over the last three or four years.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. On the Parks equipment reduction, they asked for a lot of
equipment.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. And I've, so I've reduced it, I'm looking at funding it in phases and
the, except for the one, which is by special funds for environmental management. My
position was that this should not be on a bond. So, under Parks Maintenance,
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Mr. Molina, can you tell 'em what we gave them because they know what I'm
recommending to cut, but maybe it'll help them to know what we gave them.
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Part of the cuts included reducing a tractor with cab.
They had requested two, that was cut to one, an amount of $95,000. They also
requested a large rotary mower, six were requested, that was reduced to three at
23,000 apiece, as well as reduction for a spreader with tow hitch at $5,000.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. So, the Chair gave them some and deleted some and again, I was
looking at multiple funding years, not all at once.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's how I approached it. So you can understand how I came with this
recommendation, Members
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I can support your proposal now that I understand how
you came to it, so, I give you consensus. I don't know what the others feel like but-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --at this point, I go consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Anyone else, Members? Do we have, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I have consensus on that one. I did not hear what you said on
the Repairs and Maintenance Supplies. I know Mr. White agreed with you, but I
didn't...
CHAIR HOKAMA: I approached it through the CIP budget, instead of the Ops budget. That's
why you have your, every District has their Systems Program.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh. Okay. Okay. Alright.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So if you add up the Systems Program, it's way more than a million
dollars.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Yeah. Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. They were basically asking to replace a million dollars that we
moved from this line to CIP earlier. So it was never, historically, that million dollars
wasn't there.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So we'll move on.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So we have consensus on the
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So we go to Planning and Development Program, I had a reduction of
Premium pay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We had consensus on that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. And then on Operations, I reduced Professional Services, Members,
by 300,000 and that still leaves them 200,000 for Professional Services. And then,
again, that was part of the 500,000, so I reduced Operations by 300, left 200 and
then, I, the balance of their 626,000, I've asked you to consider a proviso that would
be for 200 for a Wells Park Master Plan. Issues?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I would just like to point out that in the past, we've put money in
for like Kanaha Beach Park Plan and I don't know where that stands.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz, can you, are you able to give a response at this time? And I know
it's hard, so if you cannot...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And feel free to call the Department and ask them.
MR. BAZ: Yeah. I'll call Director Buenconsejo right now. No, Mr. Chair, I, unfortunately,
don't know the status of the Kanaha Beach Plan. We can try to get that from the
Department.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. BAZ: One recommendation could be that a report be provided, in the proviso that a
report be provided to Council on-UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: Steps.
MR. BAZ: --within a year or something.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Okay.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: But I, but my concern is if, I mean we've got that one...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: We funded that earlier.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And if that requires some additional oomph, I'd like to make sure
that's covered. It's been such a long time in coming and it requires a lot of
coordination between Planning and Parks...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Baz can check with the Department for us. That would be
appreciated.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So before we settle on that, I'd like to see where the Kanaha Park is.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'd like to ask also, you know for this Master Plan that we
ask the State for 100,000 to share in the Master Plan itself because they are the direct
benefactor of that park.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, not only a park, the swimming pool, the gym.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The whole complex, yes, the gym, the whole complex, yeah,
yeah, yeah. You and I know what I'm referring to, so, I'd like to ask the State to
contribute at least 50 percent or 100,000 to help with that Master Plan because
they're the direct benefactor, they're one of the direct benefactors.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Members, any objections to the request to, again, it's just a request
to them, it's just a request to them to consider.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes. Okay. Well do that letter on behalf of the Committee. Okay. Let's
go to Rec and Support Services. Okay. Let's see, Increased Building Maintenance
Repairer I from half-time to full-time, oh, no.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That was a consensus.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Premium pay, 95,000. Let's see. What I did was...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: According to your details, Mr. Chair, you gave a bunch of
different...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. I went through the Districts and I made about the same percentage
reductions in every District regarding their Premium pay. And so that's how I arrived
at the $95,000 figure, Mr. Couch. But all Districts were treated the same way.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. And then on the reduction of Equipment, Mr. Molina,
if you would assist the Committee once more?
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. In Central Maui, we reduced an 18" mower at
$25,000. We also reduced utility carts from three to two. In East Maui, we reduced
the budget amount for a tractor mower by 10,000. In West Maui, we reduced one
vehicle request for a 4X2 compact pickup as well as in West Maui, a reduction of a
utility cart. We also reduced in West Maui again, one, they requested two mowers and
we cut that, the Chair cut that back to one mower and lastly in Lanai, no cuts in
Lanai, excuse me. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Members, that's, again, the Chair did not give the Department their
full equipment request. You heard they asked for three, the Chair felt two was
sufficient for this Budget year, instead of two, one vehicle. So they were given a
reduced budget consideration. Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: My recollection is when Mr. Buenconsejo was here, he, his number one
priority was the vehicle and the vehicle he said he really needed was the one that we
gave him. And so, he seemed to be comfortable with the other adjustments.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah. No, all good.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Do we have consensus, Members?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Department of Personnel Services on 34?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus on all?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Under Operations, I reduced basically, Professional Services, we left them
with $143,000 left for Professional Services, and if you remember, Committee, through
the savings, they filled a position that we didn't grant 'em. Okay. So that's how much
play they had in Ops, enough for a position that was not authorized by Council. Do
we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Department of Planning, Operations Assistant I, expansion, I've
deleted that.
UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: Revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Premium pay, I've reduced that by 10,000?
UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Operations, I've reduced half for the studies, I've cut 218,000 and I
left them with 260,000. Let's see what else we did. I reduced, yeah, yes, so that's how
I reduced Operations.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'd like to revisit that. Some of these operations, we're going to
have to deal with the Community Plans, some Professional Services for them, so, I
would like to revisit that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Does Mr. Couch have a proposal of an amount because that?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I can find.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well, work that for the next round, Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And if you can be specific, that will be helpful. Okay. I currently deleted
the Zoning Code Funding of 150,000.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I would like to revisit that, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well, you know my position.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I want it be tied into the taxation structure. Okay. Let's go to the proviso.
You folks heard my position that I would like to see this, I have no problem with the
County putting up 50 percent, requesting matching for the Kahana Bay issues.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I think we have a consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus, Members?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh. Terrific. Thank you. I got it marked. Thank you for, great. Thank
you. Line 999.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Sea Grant.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, yeah. Definitely revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Actually, I think, everybody's willing to just support it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We'd like to support it, Chair. We'd like it back in. And we
know your feelings.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So it'll go to the next round.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, if you gonna pay that kind of money, why is that person still a
State employee? Think about it. MRA, I've made a reduction of 133.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: What was the reduction based upon, Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Planning, planning, planning. Let me get to my page.
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: My recollection was we were providing the previous level of funding of
83 plus enough money to take care of the Clean and Safe Program. I don't believe we
have enough to do what they requested with respect to the infrastructure study.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Infrastructure study, that's the one I was thinking of.
Okay. That's what I couldn't remember. Thank you, Mr. White.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. They, we still gave 'em a hell of a lot more than the current year.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Current year is 83,000 and we gonna give 'em now, 250,000.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So, they, in my view, they have enough money there to go out and look
for some partners on the infrastructure study if they feel that that's appropriate.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. I was just gonna mention that the Clean and Safe
Program is a lot of that and I think that is a real worthy project, especially with what's
going on down there. And it helps, it will help keep, you know, the Police can go do
other things and only have to come through occasionally and plus it'll keep the streets
clean so. I think it's a worthy project. That's why the big jump.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, again, I think they have enough resources at a quarter million
dollars, right now.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Let's move on. Department of Police, I know the Chief came and
the Chief, gosh, I love the Chief. He came with a priority. He told us what he can do
and do without, so I appreciate the Chief.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, if I'm not mistaken, he wanted to keep the Premium
pay in Investigative Services and Uniform Patrol Services-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --was his priorities.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. So, you heard how the Chief, you know, presented his budget and
how he responded to the Chair's proposal. Additional comments from the Members?
Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. He did make a plea for the Premium pay, but his main focus
was to get the vehicles for the outlying districts. And when I mentioned to him that he
had the ability to fill in whatever you had reduced the Premium pay by getting money
out of his vacant positions, he pretty much agreed with that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: So, now, the vehicles for the outlying districts, don't amount to very
many. My recollection was maybe two or three, but they've also just purchased
unbudgeted eight marked patrol cars and three marked SUVs. So, I'm not feeling too
much like they need additional vehicles, but I'm okay giving them, I think we had cut
one from each of the...no, we left Hana intact, we cut Lahaina by one and I can't
remember... can Staff look it up?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Your proposal reduced the Molokai Patrol from four
vehicles to two vehicles. The Lahaina Patrol from three vehicles to two vehicles.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: And we didn't touch Hana?
MR. MOLINA: Hana was not reduced. There's a additional, and also, yeah, and there was
also reductions in the Kihei and the Central Maui vehicles. Thank you.
, I gave them some, not all and
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Okay. So that's how the Chair
again, I do pay attention to the reports and they bought a lot of unbudgeted vehicles.
Okay. So, do we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: On what?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I would...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Where are we, where are you asking?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Operations, 10,000.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh. What happened to Premium pay? What line? What line?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I know he brought up the Premium pay but...
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, Mr. Chair...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: He did not, he didn't complain about the reduction in Premium pay in
the Administrative Program on Page 35.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That we can take off, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So we have consensus on 1044?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, consensus on that. Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Good. Oh, excuse me, wrong page.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Where are we?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, I was gonna say, it's line 10...1010.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ten ten.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Line 35 or Page 35, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ten fifteen.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, I would like to propose if we don't, you don't
want to give the, all of that, then 50 percent of both line 1015 and 1020, reinstating
50 percent of those amounts that you cut so, what it was 66,000 or whatever and
about 210,000 in Premium pay for Uniform and Investigative Services.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So under Investigative Services...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Cut the cut in half?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Reinstate 50 percent of the 132.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Because they asked us for 214, I cut 64, I left them with $150,000
for overtime.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No. Investigative Services?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It says 133,000.
- 252 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 30, 2015

VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, there's about...
CHAIR HOKAMA: Wait.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: There's six different lines.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You cut...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: There's a whole bunch.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Uniform, Investigative Services, okay, oh, no, I see my cuts now. Sorry.
Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: It looks like you cut about 20 percent.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Cut 20, yeah, 20 percent of everything.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair, I'm okay with cutting it back, cutting the 132 in half and the
421 in half.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Agreed.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Any other, we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. That's fine. We're gonna raise taxes.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: My recollection was that he did not request as a priority any of the
Equipment or down in Technical and Support Services, any of the, he didn't have a
problem with either the Premium pay or the reduction in Operations.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What, Mr. Chair, what did we do on 1021?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ten twenty-one.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: He didn't have a problem with...
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CHAIR HOKAMA: We keeping the deletion 'cause we going to...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I thought it was the vehicles.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, we gonna give him his revised request of taking care the outlying
districts.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, so three vehicles.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The three vehicles.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Yeah. Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So that will be the adjustment.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Let's move on to, there's nothing in Prosecuting Attorneys. Public
Works?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yes.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Operations cut, like reduced Training, Registration Fees, so that's my
10,000 cut for their Admin. Issues? We have consensus?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I don't have any issues.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, wait, hold on. Sorry.
CHAIR HOKAMA: On line 1044.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Ten forty-four. Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Let's move to...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Wait, Ms. Cochran has.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, that's fine.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Let's go to Engineering Program. Under Engineering, I've
recommended the following, reducing their Advertising by 25,000, leaving them 50;
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reducing Professional Services for the MS4 down to 250,000; Repair and Maintenance,
I cut that in half to 50,000; and Training Fees for MS4, I cut that in half to 25,000.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have consensus?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Mr. Chair, the-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --Director agreed with the reduction and as long as he had the ability
to move the funds around between those four items that you mentioned.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, that will be all in the B Account, so that would be fine.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Right. It's up to him.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That would be up to him.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Within the B Account. Okay. We have consensus?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Let's move to Special Maintenance. Let's see. We're gonna delete line
1054, we're not gonna transfer those positions.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So that's a deletion. I've recommended deletion of the Supervisor,
line 1055 at this time. Issues?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What district is that?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. That was the expansion request related to the
Makawao Cemetery expansion.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. For me, I was going wait one year. I know Mr. Goode wants it now.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: He seemed to be kinda okay waiting the year as I recall.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit. We can ask him.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Reduction Premium pay.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus. Reduce Operations 2,500, consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I've pulled from the Bond Fund the D8 Dozer with Ripper
Attachments and I can tell you that the number is a good number, 988, not 1.2
million.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So, we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I think I discussed it with when Mr. White was up there, I had
just, you and I don't agree on philosophy on long-term debt, so I want to revisit that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The price is fine. It's just whether, how we pay for it, cash
versus bond.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Yeah. Yeah. I'm not gonna pay interest on this sucker. Okay.
DSA, 1063, reduce Premium pay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Let's move on. Highway Fund, Administration?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I gave a small reduction to their Premium pay.
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COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Line 10, 1102, Page 39, I've deleted their request for
an Equipment Operator IV?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And I have proposals to put, keep this,
so that's the Equipment Operator IV and also add a Laborer, I think it's a Laborer II,
and the monies would and it was vetted through Director Goode that he's okay with
giving up that type of, that amount from the Traffic Calming Fund, so monies, he's
okay. They haven't been getting so many requests anymore that they could alleviate
that much money to assist in the funding of those E/Ps. And they are, in particular,
for West Maui.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So you want to lock it in for West Maui, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I do.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I mean you're fighting for it. You might as well get benefits for it.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: No, I mean, that's my reasoning for it, basically, is for there
in particular because of their extended responsibilities that have added to them and
the lack, I don't believe they've had any increases since the year 2000 or something
like that. It's been a long time coming and they've been added responsibilities
throughout the years so they're pretty stretched there.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So the Traffic Calming is from Highway Fund? Okay. So, we in, okay, so,
it'll work.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah, it's, okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: With the same Special Fund area.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Awesome. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. So, maybe you can work with Staff regarding the...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I don't know if it's a B, C one or something that you would be looking for,
so you can, we can work that, help and work with you on that.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We won't do any consensus until we get it straight.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, that's fine.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I support the-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: --Equipment Operator, but I don't support the Laborer. I think we've
added to the Department through the pavement restoration and paving teams, and I
think it's appropriate for us to see how that settles out. They still haven't filled one of
the positions in the paving crew, so, I would prefer to wait on the Laborer until we see
how the Department shakes out. Because I know the Lahaina crew has helped a lot in
the other districts on the paving and their -- I support what they do, but I'd like to
limit our expansion to the Operator IV for now.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We'll return on the Laborer's position.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So we have consensus on the IV?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So we have consensus on the Equipment Operator IV?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Keeping it?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh. Good.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And the understanding is for West Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: The Laborer, a revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: But the Laborer will be revisited. Okay. Premium pay reduction, 39,360?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Let's move down to the 1109, this is under the Traffic
Management Program - Highway Fund, so, let's see.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Sorry, Mr. Chair, could you go back to 1104, didn't catch the
highlighting.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh. Okay. It wasn't colored in, so, okay. I've moved for the Bond Fund to
the Highway Fund, the following equipment: Brush Cutter, Skid Steer, Vacuum Street
Sweeper, 950-J Loader, Front End Wheel Loader and the Brush Cutter for 1.35 million
from Highway Funds.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, ma'am?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I think, was there an ask for a D7?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, not here.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And it had gotten, did it get deleted out? And they were, and
Director was here saying he will take the hand-me-down from Wailuku District to
Lahaina?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And also the workers said they're good with that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. So, yeah, so, we're gonna, we deleted D7 and we're gonna support
the relocation of equipment from Central to West Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay. So we, that's not in here?
CHAR HOKAMA: No. No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That'll be done administratively.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. Oh. Okay. Okay. Just checking. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. But that's the approach.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: And then, that's why the D8 was, I supported the D8, the big dozer
request.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh. Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Department of...where.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Traffic.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, Traffic Management.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Traffic Management Program.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Traffic Management, so, okay, reduction of Premium pay?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus. Operations?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus. Okay. So some of that savings we'll move toward Equipment
Operator. Let's go to Department of Transportation, line 1121. I have a reduction of
Operations in Public Transportation [sic] of 10,000.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What was that for?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What was that for?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Let's see. I'm reducing the expansion request for the Public Transit
Program by 10,000. They've asked for 50 and I'm leaving them with 40.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: What line number are we on? I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Eleven twenty-one.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Eleven twenty-one.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'd like to revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Could the Staff share with us what the request was and what...
MR. MOLINA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: My notes indicate that this line item comes under Transportation Services and
this is what they use to print signage, flyers and surveys and other printed materials
whenever they do route changes and other notification.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Was this a, an expansion request or what, did we cut the expansion or
do we...
MR. MOLINA: Yeah. They requested a 10,000 expansion for FY '16.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Okay. So we would leave them with the same amount that they have
this year?
CHAIR HOKAMA: As the current year.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: You have, do you show what they paid, expended this year?
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, for Fiscal Year '14, they spent 46,832, even though they're only
budgeted 40,000. Up to Fiscal Year 2015, up until, we have the 2/28 report right
here, they've spent 23,659 with another 19,000 encumbered, so they're spending a
little bit more than 40,000 a year, probably.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Issues? I think they just gotta schedule better when they gonna do
schedule changes and work within the budget. I think they can still do the job. I
want to see they perform. Okay? Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Oh, yeah. Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We're gonna move forward. Eleven twenty-five, MEO
Transportation, 99,000, that is, I'm deleting part of the Fair assistance, so this still
leaves a pot of $6.150 million. We gave them 6 million this year, so they have a slight
increase in this one.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: And I'm deleting the Transit Center. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: On the Fair assistance, since you're proposing a Fair increase, I
think that's important that we leave the Fair assistance in there, so I'd like to revisit
that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And same thing with the Transit Center. I'd like to have
more discussion on that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Me, too.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Because I think that's a very important aspect of MEO's
putting together what I call a more efficient and accessible location.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. You will have your opportunity to convince me, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you. I'm glad to hear that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Admin Program, line 1134, Highway Fund, I'm reducing that in half. Any
issues?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Is that the MPO-related matching funds?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I believe it was. Mr. Molina? Yes, it was related to MPO.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So, we're losing out on matching funds if we don't spend, as
much as I am loathe to go into an MPO, I guess we're forced into it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: There's still chance at Congress for exempting out.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, good.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Baz?
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MR. BAZ: Yeah, this was a request as a placeholder in case we did get, the funds did become
available, so.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, so we can reduce it, then?
MR. BAZ: Yeah. I mean, it'd be nice to have something in there so in case we do apply for a
grant, we can say that we do have some money allocated, but if there's additional
required, we can come to Council and discuss.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We have... Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. The, is this a, is this a place where the money goes and it stays?
`Cause I, we gave some money to the, to this line last year, does that lapse or is it still
in there?
MR. BAZ: No, it lapses. It's not spent, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Public Transit Program - Highway Fund, let's see, I've reduced
10,000 for the Transit Program for Audit from 50 to 40 thousand. And I've reduced
the Maui Bus Paratransit Service, a 5 percent increase. That takes it down to two
million five hundred dollars. So that's the 10,000 and the 100,025.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Reduce Public Transit Program - High Fund for Audit, what, is
there an audit that you wanna do and you don't want to pay as much or I don't know,
I don't understand that line?
CHAIR HOKAMA: That was requested to us from, to us, it was requested. The 50,000 was,
is a request from the Mayor. It's not my proposal. Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Yeah. Thank you, Mr. Chair. Actually, the Public Transit Program - Highway
Fund, this is where the printing comes out of and they had $10,000 in Fiscal Year
2015 Adopted Budget and a expansion request for $40,000, increase based on
anticipated expenditures for ordering and printing of new bus schedules, bus signs, et
cetera. And looks like in Fiscal Year '14, they spent 44,358.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I thought that was the other one?
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VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Sounds like the other.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That was the other one you were talking about.
MR. BAZ: The Public Transit-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Program.
MR. BAZ: --General Fund was actually Transportation Services is what it says on this
report. I have to look up the actual details, what the expenditures were and that one
just says, increase based on actual expenditures. It doesn't say what those actual
expenditures were.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina, you have anything else on that Highway Fund?
MR. MOLINA: Mr. Chair, I may have misspoke, but they were similar amounts, so, yes. One
of 'ern was related to the printing and binding, the other was relating to an audit that
the Department of Transportation had reached out to the County Auditor and they
had declined, and so it was an audit to ensure that they were in conformance with all
the Federal reporting requirements.
MR. BAZ: That was probably the General Fund one, then. Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No. That's in Highway Fund, the request, right? That's what I have it in, I
mean. So we have it on the Highway Fund, Mr. Baz.
MR. BAZ: Well, we can check with the Department tomorrow morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We will come back to this, with Mr. Baz's...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: This morning.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, this morning.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: This morning, not tomorrow morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: This morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Hundred thousand Paratransit, I've deleted the 5 percent increase,
so it takes it down from 2.1 million to 2 million. Issues? Consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Wait. What?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No.
UNIDENTIFIED MEMBER: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Unfortunately, Mr. Chair, we've got more of a need for
Paratransit Service, I mean, it's just a need that we have to provide, so I would like to
revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We shall do that.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. White?
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The 2015 Council Adopted Number of nine million eight eight five, that
shows an increase to what your proposal was of a little over $400,000, is that correct?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, that's my number ten three. That's the only two adjustments I
made in the Transit Program, the 5 percent and the...
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Can Staff verify that that 9888 or 885 number is the actual for last
year or for this Fiscal Year, I'm sorry?
MR. BAZ: While he's looking it up, I can let you know that this Public Transit Program Highway Fund includes the Paratransit contract as well as the Fixed Route and
Commuter contract, and if the 5 percent was left in for the Commuter and Fixed Route
contract, that's the significant portion of this $10 million so that's why you would see
the increase still higher.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. We did leave the Roberts increase in. My recollection was that
they had not provided the...
CHAIR HOKAMA: That was contractual and...my understanding was that was because of
contractual requirements.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: But even though it was contractual, they haven't gotten it for the last
couple of years if I recall right so.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I guess Mr. Ueoka was good in writing in the contract that it depends on
appropriations. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No. I, Mr. White mentioned what I was trying to say that
although it's in the contract, we haven't given it.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: And I think, you know, after a number of years, you really need
to look at it because we all know costs don't stay the same. It's not fair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Anyone else at this time? Okay. We'll come back.
We'll come back to that. Okay. Another favorite subject, Department of Water Supply.
Okay. Line 1146, I am proposing the deletion of their expansion, their Plans, Specialty
Plans Examiner.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, I'd like to revisit that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. I'm recommending the reduction in Premium pay of 54,700?
COUNCILMEMBERS: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus. I'm recommending reducing Operations by $1.2 million.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's a big one.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: That's a big one.
CHAIR HOKAMA: A lot of it is under Operations, mostly reductions of their various
treatment plant areas regarding Premium pay.
COUNCILMEMBERS: Operations?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Wait.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: No, the majority is the billing system.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Let me see. I got...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The billing system, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. Billings, I got electricity, reduction of electricity, water treatment
plant electricity of $1 million, that leaves us, leaves them with still with 2.256 million.
I've adjusted their electricity and pump purification by $1 million.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: I think you're too far down the line. That's in Operations. We're still in
Admin.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I know. I'm sorry. I'm sorry. Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. The Operations Admin, I think the million dollars was for the
rate.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Billing system.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: The billing system.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The new billing system.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I reduced that. I cut down their water meter inventory by 100,000, leaving
them 400,000. I reduced their Store Inventory Expense by 50 to go to 400,000 and
their Computer Services, I've adjusted it by 56,000, leaving them 165,000, and then, I
basically, and then also reduced their software monies. And then, let's see, that's
about it for Ops in Admin.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The question I have is the billing system, any reasoning for
getting rid of the billing system? We'll still be, would be more dependent on Honolulu.
CHAIR HOKAMA: It's somewhere where I know we need to go. I just find their process and
the kind of money they're asking me to be, for me, you know, that's not, I'm not there.
They haven't convinced me regarding the money. I know I don't have a problem with
the goal, I just have a problem of how they're approaching from a financial point,
that's my issue with them. And again, for me, their lack of performance. I not happy.
Okay. Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. In connection with the billing system, there were five
LTAs that were requested under the Fiscal and Administration Sub-Program that you
had proposed to delete. However, the, your Exhibit "1" handout did not reflect the E/P
change and there was no funding associated with these LTAs in the proposal.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: My recollection was they were gonna pay for those LTAs out of the
million dollars. I tend to agree with you, Chair, that this isn't baked yet, and I have a
hard time understanding, water systems to me are, they're not like IFAS, they're not
like the KIVA system. I can't get real comfortable that this isn't something that can be
bought more off the shelf than some other systems and I may be totally wrong, but we
seem to be throwing a whole lot of money at something that because this million
dollars is just the beginning stage of this.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I think they should be looking at corporations that can offer, that offer free
assistance like Esri and see what they can do through a dashboard project and then
come back to us with some things that works really well for this County.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Or even NACo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. NACo would recommend to talk to Esri and others like Esri 'cause
they provide that service. We don't have to pay for it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Also, Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The American Water Works Association has a number of
programs that they can look in that are already established as far as billing systems
are concerned. So, there's a number of programs out there that they can look at, I
think, I've talked to Mr. Taylor about that, you know, but he wants to have some
money aside to get started, and I would like to make sure that we start moving in that
direction, Mr. Chair, 'cause the longer we take, the more expensive the Honolulu
Board of Water Supply is gonna be charging us each and every year.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I fully understand.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Just so that we okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, thank you for that. Okay. So we have consensus?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. We can come back.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You know, Mr. Chair, I'm willing to cut that in half or
something, but I'd still like to revisit that a little bit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'd like to revisit it and I'd like to make a request that maybe we
have Mr. Taylor come back and refresh our memory why he needs his million dollars.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Equipment, I've reduced 70,000.
VICE-CHAIR WHITE: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: What is that for, Chair?
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Desktop computers, office computer, some engineering equipment. I don't
have the, you have it, Mr. Molina?
MR. MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. It also includes computer equipment for the Specialty
Plans Examiner expansion position, scanners, office furniture and as you mentioned,
the computers. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: That's the equipment.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Since we're revisiting the expansion planner, the expansion, we
should come to that. If we delete, we delete.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. East Molokai Watershed Protection?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Consensus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Consensus.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Not East Molokai.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No. No. Not East Molokai. No.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No,

the page, the page.

COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: That was a revisit.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Revisit.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Yeah, 1162.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We want the 40,000 back in.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Well, you guys gotta work within the Water Fund. Okay. When
you work your funding for the projects. Leeward Haleakala Forest?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That was, Chair?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: These other revisits were basically me to put back, yeah, if
there's a way. So that was my reason for revisits. And the Honokowai/Wahikuli one
and I know why, it is a new grant and that I've been questioning that because they've
been providing a awesome job and not having to come to us.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: I think Nature Conservancy came back saying they had a communication
issue internally?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. Right. Right. So, it is them. It is TNC and I, my
thing was are you expanding your scope, you know, your land mass, an area of
coverage and they're not. So, you know, I look at Puu Kukui has been dropped down
by 50,000 from previous because I recall adding that in last year, so, you know, I just
felt like they created something new to take away from others who been existing and
providing a great service to create this new. I'm in favor of Watershed Protection, by
all means, so if I'm, I11 try and figure out a way to juggle the numbers and balance this
out, and that's primarily the reason for my revisits is that I don't want to see any
reductions here, basically, but I understand there's only so much to go around, but so
if you don't mind if I can try and work on finding this type of money somewhere.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, I understand, you know, with the Honokowai location, it's on the
upper portion of the mountains, so for me, that's a more critical mass area. So I
would stay open to this request, Ms. Cochran, but like I said, this is under Water
Funds, so you're gonna need to deal within the parameters of the Water Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, what you have left to try see if you can try make it work.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And, yeah. And as we all know, the West Maui, that whole
area has been designated the priority watershed at this point so to cut from one to, so
anyways.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, so, I'm, PH look forward to your proposal.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah. We can return to that, not a problem. Okay. Water Ops on Page
42, lines 1211, I've reduced it by 177,000.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Why?
CHAIR HOKAMA: Let's see. I cut some Premium pay, 29,000 for Fuel Ops; 48,000 for Pump
Purification; and Water Treatment Plants in half by 100,000. Reduced Professional
Services by 25,000, leaving them 175,000; making a slight reduction in their,
20 percent reduction in their Chemicals and Filters, leaving them with 800,000;
adjusting Contractual Services, leaving them 40,000. I've adjusted Repairs and
- 270 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
April 30, 2015

Maintenance. Most of the numbers I can tell you, Members, that I got was going
through the reports we all have regarding the, their expenses as well as previous year's
actuals and was this, part of the basis of how I arrived at your proposed numbers
you're seeing now. So, let's see, Ms. Baisa, questions, issues?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: If we're gonna have the opportunity to have Mr. Taylor come
back and explain some of the other stuff to us, I'd like to have him just comment on
this before I say okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. That's fine, Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other comments, issues at this time? Okay. We've gone through Ops
for a second pass. I would just say, please be prepared with more specifics on round
three. Hopefully, we can get a lot more agreements. I gonna choose not to do CIP this
morning.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What?
CHAIR HOKAMA: I would rather you get some rest 'cause tomorrow is a long day, also and
some of you still need to drive. So, I apologize for the lateness, but the work you're
doing is very critical, so, I thank you for your perseverance. We are going to start
tomorrow after testimony on the second round of CIP, finish that, take a break, recess
and then come back round three, which is, hopefully, you got some, those of you that
would like to propose things can have time to work on those proposals to present to
the Committee. Any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We're gonna do round three or CIP?
CHAIR HOKAMA: We're gonna start with CIP tomorrow morning. Finish that. Take a
recess, let you guys have the time to prepare provisos or like for Ms. Cochran, her
Watershed proposal and then well start round three-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Gotcha.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --later in the tomorrow. Okay. So with no further business we are
adjourned. . . .(gavel). . .
ADJOURN: 1 2 :46 a.m.
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